

CONSTRUCTION CONTRACT DOCUMENTS FOR THE FOLLOWING PROJECT

Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

for the Broward County Aviation Department

Broward County, FLORIDA

BID/CONTRACT NO.: PNC2116454C1

PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

TABLE OF CONTENTS

TABLE OF	CONTENTS	2
SECTION 1	- CONTRACT EXECUTION	5
SECTION 2	2 - SUMMARY OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS	6
SECTION 3	3 - GENERAL CONDITIONS	7
Article 1:	Contract Definitions	7
Article 2:	Intention of County	10
Article 3:	Separate Contracts	10
Article 4:	Interpretation of the Contract	11
Article 5:	Contract Time	11
Article 6:	Contract Documents	13
Article 7:	Contractor to Check Plans, Specifications, and Data	13
Article 8:	Prosecution of the Work	14
Article 9:	Supervision	14
Article 10:	Labor and Materials	14
Article 11:	Temporary Offsite Facilities	14
Article 12:	Maintenance of Traffic	14
Article 13:	Location and Damage to Existing Utilities	15
Article 14:	Safety and Protection	15
Article 15:	Substitutions	16
Article 16:	Shop Drawings	17
Article 17:	Field Layout of the Work	18
Article 18:	Project Records, Audit Rights and Retention of Records	18
Article 19:	Assignment and Performance	21
Article 20:	Subcontracts	21
Article 21:	Progress Payments	22
Article 22:	Changes in the Work or Terms of Contract Documents	24
Article 23:	Field Orders	24
Article 24:	Allowance Accounts	24
Article 25:	Change Orders and CPEAMs	26
Article 26:	Value of Changed Work	26
Article 27:	No Damages for Delay, Non-Excusable And Excusable Delays	29
Article 28:	Severe Weather	31
Article 29:	Notification and Claim for Change of Contract Time or Amount	31

PAGE INTENTIONALLY LEFT BLANK

Article 30:	Inspection and Testing	32
Article 31:	Defective Work and Non-Conforming Work	33
Article 32:	Beneficial Occupancy	34
Article 33:	Partial Substantial Completion	34
Article 34:	Substantial Completion	34
Article 35:	Guarantees And Warranties	35
Article 36:	Clean Up	35
Article 37:	Final Acceptance and Final Payment	36
Article 38:	Performance Bond and Payment Bond	36
Article 39:	Indemnification	36
Article 40:	Suspension of Work	36
Article 41:	Termination	
Article 42:	Compliance With Laws	38
Article 43:	Permits and Fees	38
Article 44:	Royalties and Patents	39
Article 45:	Applicable Law, Jurisdiction, Venue, and Waiver of Jury Trial	39
Article 46:	EEO and OESBD Compliance	39
Article 47:	Notices	40
SECTION 4 -	SPECIAL PROVISIONS	41
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 1A: COUNTY BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (CBE) COMPLIANCE	42
	OVISION 1C: WORKFORCE INVESTMENT PROGRAM	
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 2A: PREVAILING WAGE RATES	53
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 2B: DAVIS-BACON WAGE RATES	59
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 3: DOMESTIC PARTNERSHIP REQUIREMENT	60
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 4A: INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS	61
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 4B: INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS – OCIP	65
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 5: BUILDING INFORMATION MODELING (BIM)	66
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 6: LEED AND SUSTAINABLE BUILDINGS	67
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 7A-7D: DISPUTE AVOIDANCE PANEL	68
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 8: FAA CONTRACT PROVISIONS	69
	OVISION 9: FEDERAL TRANSIT ADMINISTRATION CONTRACT PROVISIO	
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 10: FDOT CONTRACT PROVISIONS	71
SPECIAL PR	OVISION 11: PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO AIRPORT PROJECTS	72

SPECIAL PROVISION 12: ELECTRONIC MEDIA SUBMITTAL REQUIREMENTS	78
SPECIAL PROVISION 13: CONTRACTOR AND SUBCONTRACTORS FORMS AND AFFIDAVITS	86
FORM GC-1: MONTHLY CBE UTILIZATION REPORT	87
FORM GC-2: FINAL CBE UTILIZATION REPORT	88
FORM GC-3: STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE (PREVAILING or DAVIS BACON WAGE	
FORM GC-4 CONSENT OF SURETY SUBCONTRACTOR CLAIMS	
FORM GC-5 CONSENT OF SURETY – CHANGE ORDER	91
FORM GC-6: CERTIFICATE OF SUBSTANTIAL COMPLETION	92
FORM GC-7: CERTIFICATION OF PAYMENTS TO SUBCONTRACTOR	93
FORM GC-8: SUBCONTRACTOR PARTIAL RELEASE OF CLAIM	94
FORM GC-8.1: CONTRACTOR PARTIAL RELEASE OF CLAIMS	95
FORM GC-8.2: SUBCONTRACTOR FINAL RELEASE OF CLAIMS	96
FORM GC-8.3: CONTRACTOR FINAL RELEASE OF CLAIMS	97
FORM GC-9: FINAL LIST OF CERTIFIED CBE AND NON-CERTIFIED SUBCONTRACT AND SUPPLIERS	
FORM GC-10: PERFORMANCE BOND	100
FORM GC-11-1: PAYMENT BOND	,102
FORM GC-11-2: CERTIFICATE AS TO CORPORATE PRINCIPAL	104
FORM GC-12: CHANGE ORDER	105
SPECIAL PROVISION 14: FUNDING BY STATE OF FLORIDA	106
SECTION 5 – Addenda	107

The TABLE OF CONTENTS for Division 1 and all other Project Technical Specifications are provided under separate cover in the Technical Specifications Package.

SECTION 1 - CONTRACT EXECUTION

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the parties hereto have made and executed this Contract on the respective dates under each signature: Broward County, Florida through its Board of County Commissioners, signing by and through its Mayor or Vice-Mayor, authorized to execute same by Board action on the _____ day of _____, 20____, and Contractor, signing by and through its authorized representative, duly authorized to execute same.

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR ATTEST: County Administrator and Ex-Officio Clerk of the Board of County Commissioners	COUNTY MAYOR or VICE-MAYOR:
Date Bertha Henry Print Name	Mayor or Vice-Mayor Date Mark D. Bogen Dale V.C. Holness Print Name
COUNTY RISK MANAGER: Approved as to surety company qualifications, insurance requirements and insurance documentation Date Tracy Meyer, Esq. Print Name	COUNTY ATTORNEY: Approved as to form by Andrew J. Meyers Broward County Attorney Aviation Office 2200 SW 45th Street, Suite 101 Danja Beach, Florida 33312 Telephone: (954) 359-6100 Telecopier: (954)/359-1292 Senior Assistant County Attorney Date Alexander J. Williams, Jr., Esq. Print Name
CORPORATE SECRETARY ATTEST: (Affix Corporate Seal or 2 Witnesses below) Witness Print Name Witness Witness Print Name Witness	Southern Underground Industries, Inc. Name of Contractor Signature UAN BANNO COLP Vice Messivent Segree Print Name and Title of Signer 2) Day of December 2018

SECTION 2 - SUMMARY OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS

NOTE: THIS SUMMARY OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS LISTED BELOW ARE A PART OF THE CONTRACT AND INTENDED TO BE READ TOGETHER WITH THE ARTICLES REFERENCED. IN THE EVENT OF A DISCREPANCY THE SUMMARY OF TERMS AND CONDITIONS SHALL GOVERN.

Article	Description	Unit	
5.2.1	Preconstruction Work	_30_Days from 1st NTP	
5.3.2	Substantial Completion	120_Days from the Project Initiation Date in the 2 nd NTP	
5.3.4	Final Completion	_30Days from Substantial Completion	
5.2.1	Liquidated Damages for each calendar day after time specified in First Notice to Proceed	\$_0_per day	
5.3.3	Liquidated Damages for each calendar day after time specified for Substantial Completion	\$ 1,278.68_ per day	
5.3.4	Liquidated Damages for each calendar day after time specified for Final Completion	\$_500.00_per day	
5.3.5	Liquidated Damages for each calendar day after time specified	Interim Milestone #1 \$N/A per day	
Division 1	for interim Milestones (or phase): Technical Specification	Interim Milestone #2 \$ N\A per day	
דווחופואות	Package	Interim Milestone #3 \$ N\A per day	
20.6	Contractor self-performing percent of Contract Price	50%	
27.6	Compensable Delay for each calendar day of Compensable Excusable Delay beyond the Contract Time.	\$ 706.38 per day	
47	The parties designate the following as the respective places for giving of notice:	For County:	
		Broward County Aviation Department Director of Airport Development 2200 SW 45th Street, Suite #101, Dania Beach, FL 33312	
		For Contractor:	
		Southern Underground Industries, Inc. 5979 NW 151 ST, Suite 223, Miami Lakes, FL 33014,	
SP-1A SP-1B	County Business Enterprise (CBE) commitment 100% Disadvantaged Business Enterprise (DBE) goal commitment (check box)	As awarded 100%	
SP-6	LEED Category	N/A or Certified, Gold, or Platinum	
ITB, Article 24	Allowance Account 6: Permit Fees	\$24,514.00	
Notice of Award	Contract Price (Including Allowance Fee)	\$2,221,124.00	

SECTION 3 - GENERAL CONDITIONS

Article 1: Contract Definitions

For purposes of this Contract, reference to one gender shall include the other, use of the plural shall include the singular, and use of the singular shall include the plural. The following definitions and identifications set forth below apply unless the context in which the word or phrase is used requires a different definition. Whenever the following terms or pronouns in place of them appear in the Contract Documents, the intent and meaning shall be interpreted as follows:

- 1.1 <u>Allowance Account</u>: Account(s) in which stated dollar amount(s) are included in the Contract for the purpose of funding portions of the Work for specific tasks which were not included at the time of execution of the Contract, or for permitting costs, extra Work due to unforeseen conditions, construction changes, adjustments of quantities, dispute avoidance and resolution, Work deemed desirable by the County to be incorporated into the Contract, and other items and tasks as specified in the Contract Documents. Performance of work, if any, under Allowance Account(s) will be authorized by written CPEAM(s).
- 1.2 <u>Beneficial Occupancy</u>: Occupancy by the County in its sole discretion of any portion of the Work prior to Substantial Completion of the Work. Such occupancy will not relieve the CONTRACTOR of its obligation to fully complete the Work in accordance with the Contract Documents.
- 1.3 <u>Change Order:</u> A written document ordering a change in the Contract Price, Contract Time, or a material change in the Work, issued in accordance with Broward County procurement procedures.
- 1.4 <u>Claim</u>: A request for additional compensation or time which has been rejected by the County and resubmitted by the CONTRACTOR for evaluation in accordance with the Contract Documents.
- 1.5 <u>Consultant</u>: Architect, Engineer, Program Manager, or Project Manager which has contracted with County, or County employee designated to perform professional services, on this Project. County will identify the Project Consultant(s) at the Preconstruction Meeting, or during the progress of the Work.
- 1.6 <u>Contract Base Amount</u>: That portion of the Contract Price which excludes unexpended portions of Allowance Accounts. The Contract Base Amount may be increased or decreased by the issuance of a CPEAM or a Change Order.
- 1.7 <u>Contract Administrator</u>: The Director of the Broward County Aviation Department, or designee, pursuant to written delegation by the Director of the Broward County Aviation Department, or some other employee expressly designated as Contract Administrator in writing by the County Administrator. In the administration of this Agreement, as contrasted with matters of policy, all parties may rely upon instructions or determinations made by the Contract Administrator; provided, however, that such instructions and determinations do not change the Scope of Services.
- 1.8 <u>Contract Documents or Contract or Agreement</u>: The official documents setting forth the requirements and contractual obligations for the Project, including the Summary of Terms and Conditions, General Conditions, Special Provisions, Plans, Technical Specifications 1 through the end, Invitation to Bid, Addenda, Approved Shop Drawings, Bid submission and Bid Sheets, Bonds, Notice of Award, Notices(s) to Proceed, representations and certifications submitted prior to award and accepted by the

County, Project Forms, Change Order(s), CPEAMs, Field Orders, and any additional documents required by this Project.

- 1.9 <u>Contract Price</u>: The original amount established in the award by County, inclusive of Allowance Accounts, as may be amended by Change Order.
- 1.10 <u>Contract Price Element Adjustment Memorandum (CPEAM)</u>: A written document executed by the Contract Administrator ordering a change in the Contract Work, Contract Base Amount, or Contract Time to be paid from an Allowance Account.
- 1.11 <u>Contract Time</u>: The original time between the Project Initiation Date in the Second Notice to Proceed and Substantial Completion including any Milestone dates established in this Contract, as may be amended by Change Order or CPEAM. Contract obligations may survive Contract Time.
- 1.12 <u>Contractor</u>: The entity with whom Broward County has contracted and which is responsible for the acceptable performance of the Work and for the payment of all legal debts pertaining to the Work. All references in the Contract Documents to third parties under contract or control of CONTRACTOR shall be deemed to be a reference to Contractor. CONTRACTOR is an independent contractor, and neither CONTRACTOR nor its agents are employees or agents of the County. This Contract shall not create a partnership or joint venture.
- 1.13 <u>Cost of Work</u>: Where no lump sum or unit price is provided within the Contract Documents, work may be authorized by Change Order or CPEAM to be performed by the CONTRACTOR with payment to be made for material, equipment, and labor furnished, plus the contractually-established fee for Overhead and Profit, up to the maximum amount established in the Change Order or CPEAM.
- 1.14 <u>County or Owner</u>: Broward County, Florida; provided however, in the event County exercises its regulatory authority as a governmental body, the exercise of such regulatory authority and the enforcement of any rules, regulations, laws and ordinances shall be deemed to have occurred pursuant to County's regulatory authority as a governmental body and shall not be attributable in any manner to County as a party to this Contract.
- 1.15 <u>County Representative</u>: An authorized representative of the County identified in a written notice to Contractor.
- 1.16 <u>Day(s)</u>: Shall mean a calendar day.
- 1.17 <u>Delay</u>: An event which extends the Contract Time. A delay to a task which does not extend the Contract Time is not considered a Delay event.
- 1.18 <u>Drawings</u>: The official graphic representations of this Project which are a part of the Contract Documents.
- 1.19 <u>Field Order</u>: A written order which orders clarifications or minor changes in the Work which does not involve a change in the Contract Base Amount or Contract Time.
- 1.20 <u>Final Completion</u>: The date upon which all conditions and requirements of the Contract Documents, permits and regulatory agencies have been satisfied; any documents required by the Contract Documents have been received by County; any other documents required to be provided by

Contractor have been received by County; and the Work has been fully completed in accordance with the Contract Documents.

- 1.21 <u>First Notice to Proceed (First NTP)</u>: The written notice to Contractor authorizing preconstruction Work, which includes submission of applications for construction permits to applicable permitting authorities and completion of all other documents or activities required for permitting; submission of a project schedule, schedule of values, submittals, submittal schedule, topographical or physical features surveys, and all warranty forms; and performance of Work that does not require permits.
- 1.22 <u>LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design)</u>: The rating system for green building practices created by the United States Green Building Council (USGBC).
- 1.23 <u>Materials</u>: Materials incorporated in this Project.
- 1.24 <u>Milestone</u>: An element of the Work as described in the Contract Documents with associated Liquidated Damages.
- 1.25 <u>Notice(s) to Proceed (NTP)</u>: Written notice to Contractor authorizing the commencement of the activities identified in the notice or as described in the Contract Documents.
- Overhead and Profit: All Contractor's costs associated with insurance premiums, supervision, coordination, superintendents, foremen, consultants, schedulers, estimators, cost controllers, accountants, office administrative personnel, time keepers, clerks, secretaries, watch persons, small tools, equipment or machinery, utilities, office rent, storage rental costs, telephones, facsimile machines, computers, printers, plotters, computer software, all expendable items, job site and general office expenses, profit, extended jobsite general conditions, interest on monies retained by the County, escalated costs of materials and labor, home office expenses or any cost incurred that may be allocated from offices of the Contractor or any of its Subcontractors, loss of any anticipated profits, loss of bonding capacity or capability losses, loss of business opportunities, loss of productivity on this or any other project, loss of interest income on funds not paid, inefficiencies, costs to prepare a bid, cost to prepare a quote for a change in the Work, costs to prepare, negotiate or prosecute claims, costs of legal and accounting work, costs spent to achieve compliance with applicable laws and ordinances, loss of projects not bid upon, and all other expenses not specifically identified as Cost of Work.
- 1.27 <u>Project</u>: The construction project described in the Contract Documents, including the Work described therein.
- 1.28 <u>Project Initiation Date</u>: The date upon which the Contract Time commences, as established by Second NTP.
- 1.29 <u>Public Art</u>: Artwork created under The Public Art and Design Program ("Public Art Program") established and codified in Section 1-88 of the Broward County Code of Ordinances, as amended.
- 1.30 <u>Second Notice to Proceed</u>: The written notice of Contractor authorizing commencement of construction Work. Except for the reimbursement of permit application fees as may be provided in the Contract Documents, Contractor shall not be entitled to compensation of any kind until issuance of the Second Notice to Proceed. The Contract Time shall commence on the Project Initiation Date stipulated in the Second Notice to Proceed. Delivery of all items and completion of all activities required by the First Notice to Proceed shall be a condition precedent to the issuance of the Second Notice to Proceed.

- 1.31 <u>Subcontractor</u>: A person, firm or corporation having a direct contract with Contractor to perform a portion of the Work, including any persons, firms or corporations having a direct contract with any Subcontractor at any tier, and including their employees.
- 1.32 <u>Substantial Completion</u>: That date, as certified in writing by Consultant and as finally determined by County in its sole discretion, the Work is at a level of completion in substantial compliance with the Contract Documents such that all conditions of permits and regulatory agencies have been satisfied and the County can use or operate the Project for its intended purpose. A Final Certificate of Completion or other permit closures by the authority having jurisdiction must be issued for Substantial Completion to be achieved; however, the issuance of a Final Certificate of Completion does not determine Substantial Completion.
- 1.33 <u>Surety</u>: The entity which is bound by the performance bond and payment bond with and for Contractor in accordance with Section 255.05, Florida Statutes.
- 1.34 <u>Work</u>: The construction and services required by the Contract Documents, including all labor, materials, equipment and services provided or to be provided by Contractor to fulfill Contractor's obligations. The Work may constitute the whole or a part of the Project.

Article 2: Intention of County

It is the intent of County to describe in the Contract Documents a functionally complete Project (or part thereof) to be constructed in accordance with the Contract Documents and in accordance with all codes and regulations governing construction of the Project. Any work, materials or equipment that may reasonably be inferred from the Contract Documents as being required to produce the intended result shall be supplied by Contractor whether or not specifically called for. When words which have a well-known technical or trade meaning are used to describe work, materials or equipment, such words shall be interpreted in accordance with that meaning. Reference to standard specifications, manuals, or codes of any technical society, organization or association, or to the laws or regulations of any governmental authority, whether such reference be specific or by implication, shall mean the latest standard specification, manual, code or laws or regulations in effect at the time of opening of bids and Contractor shall comply therewith unless otherwise provided in the Contract Documents. County shall have no duties other than those duties and obligations expressly set forth within the Contract Documents.

Article 3: Separate Contracts

- 3.1. County reserves the right to let other contracts in connection with or adjacent to this Project. Contractor shall afford other contractors reasonable access to the site for the execution of their work. Contractor shall conduct its work so as not to interfere with or hinder the progress of completion of the construction performed by other Contractors. Contractors working on the same Project shall cooperate with each other as directed by the County Representative. Coordination with other contractors shall not be grounds for excusable delay.
- 3.2. If any part of Contractor's Work depends upon the work of others, Contractor shall inspect and promptly report to County any defects in such Work that render it unsuitable. Contractor's failure to report defects shall constitute a waiver of those defects, except as to latent defects.

Article 4: Interpretation of the Contract

- 4.1. The Contract is made up solely of the Contract Documents. The Contract Documents must be read as a whole, and anything in one such document must be read as included in all other documents, unless the context requires otherwise.
- 4.2. Where there is a conflict between any provisions in the Contract Documents, the more stringent provision shall prevail.
- 4.3. Where there is a conflict between any local law or ordinance and a more stringent state or federal provision that is applicable to this Project, the more stringent state or federal provision shall prevail.
- 4.4. This Agreement and its preparation has been a joint effort of both parties to express their mutual intent. No rule of strict construction shall be applied against either party hereto.
- 4.5. In the event any part of this Agreement is found to be unenforceable by any court of competent jurisdiction, that part shall be deemed severed from this Agreement and the balance of this Agreement shall remain in full force and effect.

Article 5: Contract Time

- 5.1. Contractor shall be instructed to commence the Work by written instruction in the form of Notices to Proceed issued by the County. The First Notice to Proceed will not be issued until Contractor's submission to County of all required documents and after execution of the Contract by both parties.
- 5.2. First Notice to Proceed.
 - 5.2.1. Preconstruction Work shall be commenced within ten (10) calendar days after the issuance of the First Notice to Proceed. Contractor shall have ten (10) days after receipt of signed and sealed Contract drawings to apply for all construction permits to the applicable permitting authority. Failure to complete the tasks authorized by the First Notice to Proceed within the time specified in these Contract Documents shall be grounds to terminate the Contract for cause. Alternatively, County may assess Liquidated Damages. The liquidated amount is set forth in the Summary of Terms and Conditions.
 - 5.2.2. After issuance of the First Notice to Proceed, and before the County issues a Second Notice to Proceed, Contractor shall submit to County all of the following items for County's approval:
 - 5.2.2.1. A project schedule in compliance with the requirements of Division 1 or elsewhere in the Contract Documents. Additionally, at the request of the County, Contractor shall also provide a cost loaded schedule for review and approval.
 - 5.2.2.2. A preliminary schedule of planned Shop Drawing and submittal submissions;
 - 5.2.2.3. A preliminary schedule of values in sufficient detail to serve as the basis for progress payments during construction. Such prices will include an appropriate amount of overhead and profit applicable to each item of Work.

- 5.2.2.4. Utility coordination schedule: Contractor shall be responsible to meet and coordinate with all utility owners as it relates to the Work and secure from them a schedule of utility relocation, as applicable. County shall not be responsible for the nonperformance by the utility owners.
- 5.2.2.5. All permits required by authorities having jurisdiction for all portions of the Work, unless otherwise provided by the Contract Documents.
- 5.2.2.6. Airport Utility Registration Application, if applicable.
- 5.2.3. Preconstruction Meeting: After receipt of all items identified above, a Preconstruction Meeting will be held to discuss procedures for conducting the Work, including but not limited to designating individuals to receive communications; for required submissions, inspections and approvals; for processing Applications for Payment; and to establish a working understanding among the parties as to the Work.
- 5.3. Second Notice to Proceed.
 - 5.3.1. After the Preconstruction Meeting, Contractor may begin to perform the balance of the Work on the Project Initiation Date specified in the Second Notice to Proceed.
 - 5.3.2. Time is of the essence throughout this Contract. The Work shall be substantially completed within the time set forth in the Summary of Terms and Conditions, specified in the Second Notice to Proceed.
 - 5.3.3. Upon failure of Contractor to substantially complete the Contract within the specified period of time, plus approved time extensions, County shall deduct from monies otherwise due the Contractor a liquidated amount assessed daily until Substantial Completion. The liquidated amount is set forth in the Summary of Terms and Conditions.
 - 5.3.4. After Substantial Completion, should Contractor fail to complete the remaining Work within the time specified for Final Completion, County shall deduct from monies otherwise due the Contractor a liquidated amount assessed daily until Final Completion. The liquidated amount is set forth in the Summary of Terms and Conditions.
 - 5.3.5. Failure to meet interim Milestones shall also be cause for the County to deduct from monies otherwise due the Contractor a liquidated amount assessed daily as set forth in the Summary of Terms and Conditions.
- 5.4. The liquidated amounts are not penalties but are Liquidated Damages to County for costs incurred due to Contractor's untimely performance. Liquidated Damages are hereby fixed and agreed upon between the parties, recognizing the impossibility of precisely ascertaining the amount of damages that will be sustained by County as a consequence of such delay, and both parties desiring to obviate any question of dispute concerning the amount of said damages and the cost and effect of the failure of Contractor to complete the Contract on time. By submitting a bid, Contractor acknowledges that the amounts established for Liquidated Damages for preconstruction Work, Substantial Completion, Final Completion, and any intermediate Milestones are fair and reasonable. Such Liquidated Damages shall apply separately to each portion of the Project for which a time for completion is given. Contractor waives any and all challenges and legal defenses to the validity of any Liquidated Damages established in the Contract Documents, including that the Liquidated Damages

are void as penalties or are not reasonably related to the actual damages sustained by the County as a result of Contractor's untimely performance.

- 5.5. Liquidated Damages shall be deducted from monies otherwise due Contractor until Final Completion, whether or not the County terminates Contractor for cause and whether or not Surety completes the project after a default by Contractor.
- 5.6. Contractor, in addition to being responsible to County for Liquidated Damages for untimely performance, shall reimburse County for all costs incurred by County to repair, restore, or complete the Work and for all costs incurred in administering the construction of the Project beyond the completion date specified above, plus approved time extensions. All such costs shall be deducted from the monies due Contractor for performance of Work under this Contract by means of unilateral credit change orders issued by County as costs are incurred by County.

Article 6: Contract Documents

- 6.1. The Contract Documents shall be followed in strict accordance as to work, performance, material, and dimensions.
- 6.2. Dimensions given in figures are to hold preference over scaled measurements from the drawings; however, all discrepancies shall be resolved by Consultant. Contractor shall not proceed when in doubt as to any dimension or measurement, but shall seek clarification from Consultant.
- 6.3. Contractor shall maintain in a safe place at the Project site one record copy of all Drawings and other Contract Documents. These record documents, together with all approved samples and a counterpart of all approved Shop Drawings, shall be available at all times to County for reference. Upon Final Completion of the Project and prior to Final Payment, these record documents, samples and Shop Drawings shall be delivered to the County.
- 6.4. This Contract incorporates, includes, and supersedes all prior negotiations, correspondence, conversations, agreements, and understandings, and there are no commitments, agreements or understandings that are not contained in this Contract. This Contract is the entire agreement between the parties, and no deviation from the terms hereof shall be predicated upon any prior representations or agreements, whether oral or written.

Article 7: Contractor to Check Plans, Specifications, and Data

Contractor shall inspect conditions under which Work is to be performed and verify all dimensions, quantities and details shown on the plans, specifications or other data received from County, and shall notify County of all errors, omissions and discrepancies found therein prior to the County's issuance of the Second Notice to Proceed. Failure to notify County of reasonably identifiable errors, omissions, or discrepancies prior to issuance of the Second Notice to Proceed shall preclude Claims for Delay associated with such items. The Contract Base Amount shall be deemed to include the most expensive or comprehensive material or system so as to deliver a complete and functional facility. If Contractor finds any discrepancy between the Contract Documents and the physical conditions of the locality, or any errors, omissions, or discrepancies in the Contract Documents, Contractor shall immediately inform County, in writing. Contractor shall have a continuing duty to so notify County.

Article 8: Prosecution of the Work

- 8.1. The Contractor shall furnish sufficient forces, offices, facilities and equipment, and shall work such hours, including night shift and overtime operations, as necessary to ensure the prosecution of the work in accordance with the current monthly updated progress schedule. If, in the opinion of the County Representative, the Contractor, due to its own action, falls behind in meeting the baseline schedule as presented in the current monthly updated progress schedule, the Contractor shall take such steps as may be necessary to improve its progress, and the County Representative may require the Contractor to increase the hours of work, the number of shifts, the amount of supervision, overtime operations or the amount of construction equipment without additional cost to the County.
- 8.2. Contractor shall be responsible for coordination of Work. All architectural, civil, structural, mechanical, electrical and other subcontractors shall be responsible for coordination of their portions of the Work with Contractor and with each affected trade.

Article 9: Supervision

- 9.1. Contractor shall employ on the Project during its progress a full-time competent English speaking superintendent satisfactory to County. The superintendent shall not be changed except with the written consent of County, unless the superintendent proves to be unsatisfactory to Contractor and ceases to be in its employ.
- 9.2. Contractor shall supervise the Work, using best practices and industry standards. Contractor shall be solely responsible for the means, methods, techniques, sequences and procedures of construction.

Article 10: Labor and Materials

- 10.1. Unless otherwise provided in the Contract Documents, Contractor shall provide and pay for all materials, labor, water, tools, equipment, light, power, transportation and other facilities and services necessary for the proper execution and completion of the Work, whether temporary or permanent and whether or not incorporated or to be incorporated in the Work.
- 10.2. Contractor shall at all times enforce strict discipline and good order among its employees and subcontractors at the Project site and shall not employ on the Project any unfit person or anyone not skilled in the Work to which they are assigned.

Article 11: Temporary Offsite Facilities

Contractor shall provide, at Contractor's own expense and without liability to County, any additional land or facilities that may be required for temporary construction facilities, or for storage of materials.

Article 12: Maintenance of Traffic

Contractor shall conduct its operations so as not to close any thoroughfare, nor interfere in any way with pedestrian, vehicular, marine or air traffic without the written consent of the proper authorities. All Maintenance of Traffic plans shall be submitted for approval prior to the start of work related to the MOT.

Article 13: Location and Damage to Existing Utilities

- 13.1. County does not guarantee the accuracy or the completeness of the location information relating to existing utility services, facilities or structures that may be shown on the Drawings or encountered in the Work. Contractor shall identify and locate all underground and overhead utility lines, facilities, structures, or equipment affecting or affected by the Project. Any inaccuracy or omission in such information will not relieve the Contractor of its responsibility to protect such existing features.
- 13.2. The Contractor shall notify each utility, facility, structure, or equipment company involved at least thirty (30) days prior to the start of construction to arrange for positive underground location, relocation or support of its utility, facility, structure, or equipment which may be in conflict with or endangered by the proposed construction. Relocation of water mains or other utilities for the convenience of the Contractor shall be paid by the Contractor. All charges by companies for temporary support of their utilities, facility, structure, or equipment shall be paid for by the Contractor. All costs of permanent relocation to avoid conflict shall be the responsibility of the company involved. All relocations are to be approved by the respective owner prior to backfilling. If appropriate, Contractor shall engage a Ground Penetrating Radar service to locate conduit, pipes, duct banks and other subsurface utilities within the building footprint prior to any excavations. Contractor shall notify County of any discrepancy between the GPR results and the contract documents.
- 13.3. The Contractor shall schedule the Work in such a manner that the Work is not delayed by the utility, facility, structure, or equipment owners' relocation or support of their utilities. The Contractor shall coordinate its activities with any and all public and private owners occupying the Project site. No compensation will be paid to the Contractor for any loss of time or delay caused by private utility owners.
- 13.4. All overhead, surface or underground structures and utilities encountered are to be carefully protected from injury or displacement. Should the Contractor damage or interrupt the operation of a utility service or facility, Contractor shall immediately notify the proper utility service or facility owner and the County Representative. Contractor shall take all reasonable measures to prevent further damage or interruption of service.
- 13.5. The Contractor shall immediately repair all utilities, cables and other facilities that are damaged by its workers, equipment, or Work at its own expense with appropriate new material by skilled workers. Prior approval of the appropriate utility service and/or facility owner shall be obtained from the County Representative for the materials, workers, time of day or night, method of repairs, and any temporary or permanent repairs the Contractor may propose to any cables or utility service damaged by the Contractor during the course of the Work. The County may remedy such damage by ordering outside parties to make repairs at the expense of the Contractor. All damaged utilities must be replaced or fully repaired to the satisfaction of the utility or facility owner. The Contractor, in such events, shall cooperate with the utility service or facility owner and the County Representative continuously until such damage has been repaired and service restored to the satisfaction of the utility service or facility.

Article 14: Safety and Protection

- 14.1. Contractor shall be solely responsible for initiating, maintaining and supervising all safety precautions and programs in connection with the Project.
- 14.2. Contractor shall protect the Work against all loss or damage sustained until Beneficial Occupancy by County or Substantial Completion, whichever comes first, and shall promptly repair any damage.

- 14.3. The Contractor shall not be responsible for normal wear resulting from the County's use of the Work after Beneficial Occupancy or Substantial Completion. However, any defect in the Work not attributable to normal wear resulting from the County's use shall be repaired by the Contractor at no additional cost to the County.
- 14.4. Contractor shall notify owners of adjacent property and utilities when prosecution of the Work may affect them. All damage, injury or loss to any property referred to herein, caused directly or indirectly, in whole or in part, by Contractor, any Subcontractor or anyone directly or indirectly employed by any of them or anyone for whose acts any of them may be liable, shall be remedied by Contractor.
- 14.5. Contractor shall designate a responsible member of its organization at the Work site whose duty shall be the prevention of unsafe activities or practices which may lead to accidents.
- 14.6. In the event of an emergency constituting an immediate hazard to the health or safety of employees, property, lessees, or the general public, the County may undertake, at the Contractor's expense without prior notice, all work necessary to correct such hazardous condition when it was caused by work of the Contractor not being in accordance with the requirements of this Contract.
- 14.7. In addition to the safety requirements appearing elsewhere in the Contract documents, Contractor shall comply with the ANSI/ASSE A10 construction safety standards. Should there be any conflict between ANSI/ASSE A10 and FAA Advisory Circular 150/5370-2F, the FAA provisions shall prevail.

Article 15: Substitutions

- 15.1. Contractor may request substitution of materials, articles, pieces of equipment or any changes that reduce the Contract Price by making such request to County in writing. No substitute will be allowed without a Change Order or CPEAM that adjusts the Contract Price or Contract Time. Contractor agrees to pay all County's expenses related to County's review of the request for substitution. Any substitution submitted by Contractor must meet the form, fit, function and life cycle criteria of the item proposed to be replaced and there must be a net dollar savings including County expenses for review. County may require Contractor to furnish at Contractor's expense a special performance guarantee or other surety with respect to any substitute approved after award of the Contract.
- 15.2. Requests for substitutions of products will be considered prior to the County's issuance of the Second Notice To Proceed. Subsequent requests will only be considered upon submittal of substantiated evidence of product unavailability, or that there is some unreasonable difficulty in obtaining it.
- 15.3. Substitutions will not be considered when indicated on shop drawings or product data submittals without a separate formal request, when requested directly by Subcontractor or supplier, or when acceptance will require substantial revision of the Contract Documents.
- 15.4. Substitute products shall not be installed without prior written approval of County.
- 15.5. The County shall limit selections to products with warranties that comply with requirements of the Contract Documents.
- 15.6. Requests For Substitutions
 - 15.6.1. Submit separate request for each substitution. Document each request with complete data substantiating compliance of proposed substitution with requirements of Contract

Documents.

- 15.6.2. Identify product by Specifications section and Article numbers. Provide manufacturer's name and address, trade name of product, and model or catalog number. List fabricators and suppliers as appropriate.
- 15.6.3. List similar projects using product, dates of installation, and names of the owner and consultant.
- 15.6.4. Give itemized comparison of proposed substitution with specified product, listing variations, and reference to Specifications section and Article numbers.
- 15.6.5. Substitutions will not be approved if the cost to provide and install the substitutions causes the Contract Price to be exceeded.
- 15.6.6. List availability of maintenance services and replacement materials.
- 15.6.7. State effects of substitution on construction schedule, and changes required in other work or products.

15.7. Contractor Representations

- 15.7.1. Request for substitution constitutes a representation that the Contractor has investigated proposed product and has determined that it is equal to or superior in all respects to specified product.
- 15.7.2. Contractor will provide the same warranty or better for substitution as for specified product.
- 15.7.3. Contractor will coordinate installation of approved substitute, including making such changes as may be required for Work to be complete in all respects.
- 15.7.4. Contractor certifies that cost data presented is complete and includes all related costs under this Contract.
- 15.7.5. Contractor waives claims for additional costs related to substitution, which may later become apparent.

Article 16: Shop Drawings

- 16.1. Contractor shall submit Shop Drawings as required by the Contract Documents. The purpose of the Shop Drawings is to show the suitability, efficiency, technique of manufacture, installation requirements, details of the item and evidence of its compliance or noncompliance with the Contract Documents.
- 16.2. By the date specified in the First Notice to Proceed, Contractor shall submit to County a complete list of preliminary data on items for which Shop Drawings are to be submitted and shall identify the critical items. Approval of this list shall not relieve Contractor from submitting complete Shop Drawings, in accordance with the Contract Documents.
- 16.3. Contractor shall promptly request Shop Drawings from the various manufacturers, fabricators, PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

and suppliers.

- 16.4. Contractor shall thoroughly review and check the Shop Drawings and each copy shall show this approval.
- 16.5. If the Shop Drawings show or indicate departures from the Contract requirements, Contractor shall make specific mention thereof in its letter of transmittal. Failure to point out such departures shall not relieve Contractor from its responsibility to comply with the Contract Documents.
- 16.6. County's review of Shop Drawings will be general and shall not relieve Contractor of responsibility for the accuracy of such Drawings, nor for the proper fitting and construction of the Work, nor for the furnishing of materials or Work required by the Contract Documents and not indicated on the Drawings. No Work called for by Shop Drawings shall be performed until the said Drawings have been reviewed.
- 16.7. No review will be given to partial submittals of Shop Drawings for items which interconnect and/or are interdependent where necessary to properly evaluate the design. It is Contractor's responsibility to assemble the Shop Drawings for all such interconnecting and/or interdependent items, check them and then make one submittal to County along with its comments as to compliance, noncompliance, or features requiring special attention.
- 16.8. If catalog sheets or prints of manufacturers' standard drawings are submitted as Shop Drawings, any additional information or changes on such drawings shall be noted.
- 16.9. Contractor shall submit the number of copies required by the Contract Documents. Resubmissions of Shop Drawings shall be made in the same quantity.
- 16.10. Contractor shall keep one set of approved Shop Drawings at the job site at all times.

Article 17: Field Layout of the Work

Contractor shall maintain lines and grades in the field. Contractor shall maintain accurate records of the location and elevation of all foundations, slabs, pipe lines, conduits, structures, maintenance access structures, handholes, fittings and the like, and shall prepare "as-built" drawings of the same which are sealed by a surveyor registered by the State of Florida. Contractor shall deliver these records in good order to County as the Work is completed. The cost of all such field layout and recording work is included in the prices bid for the appropriate items. All "as-built" drawings shall be made on electronic format and shall be submitted with each monthly pay application; once "as-builts" are completed and accepted, no further submittals will be required.

Article 18: Project Records, Audit Rights and Retention of Records

- 18.1 To the extent Contractor is acting on behalf of County as stated in Section 119.0701, Florida Statutes, Contractor shall:
 - a. Keep and maintain public records required by County to perform the services under this Agreement;
 - b. Upon request from County, provide County with a copy of the requested records or allow the records to be inspected or copied within a reasonable time and at a cost that does not exceed that provided in Chapter 119, Florida Statutes, or as otherwise provided by law;

- c. Ensure that public records that are exempt or confidential and exempt from public record requirements are not disclosed except as authorized by law for the duration of this Agreement and following completion of this Agreement if the records are not transferred to County; and
- d. Upon completion of this Agreement, transfer to County, at no cost, all public records in possession of Contractor upon termination of this Agreement or keep and maintain public records required by County to perform the services. If Contractor transfers the records to County, Contractor shall destroy any duplicate public records that are exempt or confidential and exempt. If Contractor keeps and maintains public records upon completion of this Agreement, Contractor shall meet all applicable requirements for retaining public records. All records stored electronically must be provided to County upon request in a format that is compatible with the information technology systems of County.

The failure of Contractor to comply with the provisions of this Section shall constitute a material breach of this Agreement entitling County to exercise any remedy provided in this Agreement or under applicable law.

A request for public records regarding this Agreement must be made directly to County, who will be responsible for responding to any such public records requests. Contractor will provide any requested records to County to enable County to respond to the public records request.

IF CONTRACTOR HAS QUESTIONS REGARDING THE APPLICATION OF CHAPTER 119, FLORIDA STATUTES, TO CONTRACTOR'S DUTY TO PROVIDE PUBLIC RECORDS RELATING TO THIS AGREEMENT, CONTACT THE CUSTODIAN OF PUBLIC RECORDS AT (954) 831-4000, records@broward.org, 115 S. ANDREWS AVE., SUITE 120, FORT LAUDERDALE, FLORIDA 33301.

- 18.2 Contractor shall preserve all Records (as defined herein) pertinent to this Agreement for the required retention period specified by Florida law or for a minimum period of three (3) years after Final Completion, or whichever is longer. If any audit has been initiated and audit findings have not been resolved at the end of the retention period or three (3) years, whichever is longer, the records shall be retained until resolution of the audit findings.
- 18.3 Records for all contracts, specifically including, but not limited to, lump sum contracts (i.e., fixed-price or stipulated sum contracts), unit price, cost-plus, or time and materials contracts, with or without guaranteed maximum (or not-to-exceed) amounts shall, upon reasonable notice, be open to inspection and subject to audit, scanning, and/or reproduction during normal business working hours. Such audits may be performed by any County representative or any outside representative engaged by County for the purpose of examining such records. County, or its designee, may conduct such audits or inspections throughout the term of this contract and for a period of three years after Final Completion, or longer if required by law. County's representatives may (without limitation) conduct verifications such as counting employees at the Construction Site, witnessing the distribution of payroll, verifying information and amounts through interviews and written confirmations with Contractor employees, field and agency labor, subcontractors, and vendors.

Contractor's "Records" as referred to herein shall include any and all information, materials and data of every kind and character (hard copy, as well as computer readable data if it can be made available), including without limitation, records, books, papers, documents, subscriptions, recordings, agreements,

purchase orders, leases, contracts, commitments, arrangements, notes, daily diaries, superintendent reports, drawings, receipts, vouchers and memoranda, and any and all other agreements, sources of information and matters that may in County's judgment have any bearing on or pertain to any matters, rights, duties or obligations under or covered by any Contract Document. Such records shall include written policies and procedures; time sheets; payroll registers; payroll records; cancelled payroll checks; subcontract files (including proposals of successful and unsuccessful bidders, bid recaps, negotiation notes, etc.); original bid estimates; estimating work sheets; correspondence; change order files (including documentation covering negotiated settlements); backcharge logs and supporting documentation; invoices and related payment documentation; general ledger, information detailing cash and trade discounts earned, insurance rebates and dividends; and any other Contractor records which may have a bearing on matters of interest to the County in connection with the Contractor's dealings with the County to the extent necessary to adequately permit evaluation and verification of any or all of the following:

- a) Compliance with Contract Documents
- b) Compliance with County's code of ethics
- c) Compliance with Agreement provisions regarding the pricing of change orders
- d) Accuracy of Contractor representations regarding the pricing of invoices
- e) Accuracy of Contractor representations related to claims submitted by the Contractor including subcontractors, or any of its other payees.

County's authorized representative(s) shall have reasonable access to the Contractor's facilities, shall be allowed to interview all current or former employees to discuss matters pertinent to the performance of this Agreement. County, or its designees, shall have the right to audit, review, examine, inspect, analyze, and make copies of all written, electronic or other form of Records, as described herein, in its original or written form, at a location within Broward County, during the term of the Agreement or its required retention period. Contractor agrees to allow the County, or its designees, access to all of its Records, facilities and current or former employees deemed necessary by County. County reserves the right to conduct such audit or review at Contractor's place of business, if necessary, with 72 hours advance notice. Contractor agrees to provide adequate and appropriate work space.

In addition to the normal documentation Contractor typically furnishes to the County, in order to facilitate efficient use of County resources when reviewing and/or auditing Contractor's billings and related reimbursable cost records, Contractor agrees to furnish (upon request) the following types of information in the specified computer readable file format(s):

Type of Record	File format
Monthly Job Cost Detail	.pdf and Excel
Detailed Job Cost History To Date	.pdf and Excel
Monthly Labor Distribution detail (if not already separately detailed in the Job Cost Detail)	.pdf and Excel
Total Job to date Labor Distribution detail (if not already included in the detailed Job Cost History to date)	.pdf and Excel

Employee Timesheets documenting time worked by all individuals who charge reimbursable time to the project	.pdf
Daily Foreman Reports listing names and hours and tasks of personnel who worked on the project	.pdf
Daily Superintendent Reports	.pdf
Detailed Subcontract Status Reports (showing original subcontract value, approved subcontract change orders, subcontractor invoices, payment to Subcontractors, etc.	.pdf and Excel
Copies of Executed Subcontracts with all Subcontractors	.pdf
Copies of all executed Change Orders issued to Subcontractors	.pdf
Copies of all documentation supporting all reimbursable job costs (Subcontractor payment applications, vendor invoices, internal cost charges, etc.)	.pdf

- 18.4 Contractor shall require all payees (examples of payees include subcontractors, material suppliers, insurance carriers, etc.) to comply with the provisions of this Article by including the requirements hereof in a written agreement between Contractor and payee. Contractor will ensure that all payees (including those entering into lump sum contracts) have the same right to audit provisions contained in this Agreement.
- 18.5 Any incomplete or incorrect entry in such books, records, and accounts shall be a basis for County's disallowance and recovery of any payment reliant upon such entry.
- 18.6 If an audit inspection or examination in accordance with this Article discloses overpricing or overcharges to County (of any nature) by the Contractor and/or the Contractor's Subcontractors in excess of five percent (5%) of the total contract billings reviewed, in addition to making adjustments for the overcharges, the reasonable actual cost of the County's audit shall be reimbursed to the County by the Contractor. Any adjustments and/or payments which must be made as a result of any such audit or inspection of the Contractor's invoices and/or records shall be made within a reasonable amount of time (not to exceed 30 days) from presentation of County's findings to Contractor.

Article 19: Assignment and Performance

Neither this Contract nor any interest herein shall be assigned, transferred, or encumbered by Contractor without prior written approval of County.

Article 20: Subcontracts

- 20.1. Contractor shall have a continuing obligation to notify County of any change in Subcontractors. Upon request, Contractor shall provide County copies of subcontractor agreements.
- 20.2. Each Subcontractor must possess certificates of competency and licenses required by law.

- 20.3. Contractor shall not employ any Subcontractor debarred under County procedures.
- 20.4. Contractor shall be fully responsible for all acts or omissions of Subcontractors in connection with the Work. Nothing in the Contract Documents shall create any contractual relationship between any Subcontractor and County, or any obligation on the part of County to pay any Subcontractor.
- 20.5. Contractor agrees to bind every Subcontractor to the applicable terms and conditions of the Contract Documents for the benefit of County.
- 20.6. Contractor shall perform the Work with its own organization, amounting to not less than the percent shown on in the Summary of Terms and Conditions.
- 20.7 Third-Party Beneficiaries: Except as otherwise expressly provided by these Contract Documents, neither Contractor nor County intends to directly or substantially benefit a third party by this Contract.

Article 21: Progress Payments

- 21.1. Contractor may submit applications for payment not more frequently than monthly for Work completed. No payment will be made in advance of work being completed. Contractor's application shall show a complete breakdown of the Project components, the quantities or percentages completed, as applicable, and the amount due, together with such supporting evidence as may be required by County Representative.
- 21.2. Each application for payment shall include but not be limited to the following documents:
 - 21.2.1. An updated progress schedule acceptable to County as required by the Contract Documents;
 - 21.2.2. A Certification of Payments to Subcontractors Form accompanied by a copy of the notification sent to each Subcontractor, explaining the good cause why payment has not been made;
 - 21.2.3. A release of claims from each Subcontractor and from Contractor relative to the Work which was the subject of and through the date of previous pay applications;
 - 21.2.4. A Consent of Surety form relative to Work which is the subject of the pending pay application;
 - 21.2.5. A completed Statement of Wage Compliance Form;
 - 21.2.6. A Monthly Utilization Report Form;
 - 21.2.7. Updated as-built information for Work performed during the payment period;
 - 21.2.8. Certified payroll records as required by the Contract Documents;
 - 21.2.9. Executed subcontracts if requested by County;
 - 21.2.10. Subcontractor and vendor invoices, if requested by County;
 - 21.2.11. A LEED certification status report, if applicable; and

- 21.2.12. Documentation of compliance with specifications for Work items that have been designated as intended to support the County's application for LEED certification, if applicable.
- 21.3. Applications for Payment shall be subject to approval by County. Failure to furnish supporting evidence for amounts invoiced shall result in a reduction of the amount otherwise due to Contractor. Incomplete pay applications will not be processed.

21.4. Retainage

- 21.4.1. The County shall withhold ten percent (10%) retainage from each progress payment to the Contractor until fifty percent (50%) of the Work has been completed. Thereafter, the County shall reduce to five percent (5%), the amount of retainage withheld from each subsequent progress payment made to the Contractor. Any reduction in retainage below five percent (5%) shall be at the sole discretion of the County after written request by Contractor.
- 21.4.2. After fifty percent (50%) completion of the Work, the Contractor may request the release of up to one-half of the retainage then being held. County will promptly make payment to Contractor to release retainage unless grounds exist under 21.4.5 not to.
- 21.4.3. If payment of retainage to the Contractor is made and is attributable to the labor, services, or materials supplied by one or more subcontractors or suppliers, the Contractor shall timely remit payment of such retainage to those subcontractors and suppliers.
- 21.4.4. After Substantial Completion and after completion of all items on the punch list, the Contractor may submit a payment request for all remaining retainage. It shall be the County's sole determination as to whether any of the punch list items have been completed. For items deemed not to have been completed, the County may withhold retainage up to one and one-half times the total cost to complete such items. Any interest earned on retainage shall accrue to the benefit of County.
- 21.4.5. County shall not be required to pay or release any amounts that are the subject of a good faith dispute, the subject of a claim brought pursuant to section 255.05 F.S., or otherwise the subject of a claim or demand by the County or Contractor.
- 21.5. County may withhold, in whole or in part, payment to such extent as may be necessary to protect itself from loss on account of:
 - 21.5.1. Defective work not remedied.
 - 21.5.2. Claims filed or reasonable evidence indicating probable filing of claims by other parties against Contractor or County because of Contractor's performance.
 - 21.5.3. Failure of Contractor to make payments properly to Subcontractors or for materials or labor.
 - 21.5.4. Damage to another contractor not remedied or damage to other County property not remedied.
 - 21.5.5. Liquidated Damages and costs incurred by County for extended construction administration.

- 21.5.6. Failure of Contractor to provide any and all documents required by the Contract Documents.
- 21.5.7. Failure to perform Contract requirements.
- 21.5.8. Overpayment made by the County as determined by audit of the Contractor's records.
- 21.5.9. Damages caused by Contractor to County under other contracts with County.
- 21.6. Stored Materials and Equipment (on site): Contractor may store materials and equipment at the Project site only on locations designated on the plans. Payment shall be made only for installed materials.

Article 22: Changes in the Work or Terms of Contract Documents

- 22.1. County may increase, decrease or otherwise modify the character or quantity of the Work or Contract Time. Any extra or additional Work or time within the scope of this Project must be accomplished by means of Change Orders or CPEAMs.
- 22.2. No modification, amendment, revision or alteration to the terms or conditions of this Contract shall be effective unless contained in a written document executed with the same formality as this Contract, or pursuant to the terms herein, or as expressly authorized in the Procurement Code. This provision cannot be waived by any means.
- 22.3. County may propose a change in the Work or may ask Contractor for a price for a potential change in the Work. Such requests are informational and are not authorizations or instructions to execute the changes or stop the Work in progress.
- 22.4. Contractor shall submit an estimate within 7 calendar days after receipt of the proposal request. Contractor shall provide sufficient documentation to allow evaluation of the estimate, as well as a time impact analysis for any estimate that includes a proposed extension of the Contract Time. At a minimum, Contractor shall provide data in connection with the items included in "Cost of Work" in the Article, "Value of Changed Work."
- 22.5. The Contractor shall maintain its price quote for acceptance by the County for a minimum of 120 calendar days after submittal. The cost or credit to the County for any change in the work shall be determined in accordance with the provisions of the Contract Documents. The Contractor shall not be compensated for efforts expended in preparing and submitting price quotes.

Article 23: Field Orders

The County may issue Field Orders setting forth written interpretations of the intent of the Contract Documents and ordering minor changes in Work execution, providing the Field Order involves no change to the Contract Base Amount or to the Contract Time.

Article 24: Allowance Accounts

24.1. Certain portions of Work which may be required to be performed by the Contractor under this Contract are either unforeseeable or have not yet been designed, and the value of such work, if any, is included in the Contract as a specific line item(s) entitled "Allowance Account(s)."

- 24.1.1. Allowance Accounts shall be used to reimburse the Contractor for the actual costs of permit fees, license fees, impact fees and inspection fees paid to any governmental entity in connection with the construction of the Project; for furnishing all labor, materials, equipment and services necessary for modifications or extra work required to complete the Project because of unforeseeable conditions; for performing minor construction changes required to resolve or address oversight in design, County oversight, unforeseen conditions, revised regulations, technological and product development, operational changes, schedule requirements, program interface, emergencies and delays, and dispute avoidance and resolution; and for making final adjustments to estimated quantities, if any, shown on the Schedule of Prices Bid in the Bid Form to conform to actual quantities installed.
- 24.1.2. Other Allowance Account(s) may be used as specified in the Contract Documents.
- 24.1.3. The values for Allowance Accounts, if any, are included in the awarded Contract Price, but are not chargeable against the Contract Price unless and until the Contractor is directed to perform work contemplated in the Allowance Account(s) by a written CPEAM(s) issued by the Contract Administrator.
- 24.1.4. CPEAMs shall require the same documented support as Change Orders.
- 24.2. At such time as Work is to be performed under the Allowance Account(s), the Work shall be incorporated into the Construction Schedule and the Schedule of Values, and shall in all respects be integrated into the construction as a part of the Contract as awarded.
- 24.3. The CPEAM for the required Work will be issued by the County upon receipt from the Contractor of a satisfactory proposal for performance of the Work, and the acceptance thereof by the County.
- 24.4. County may require the Contractor to solicit competitive bids from appropriate Subcontractors and materials suppliers for performance of the Work.
- 24.5. The amount of an Allowance Account may be increased by a Change Order. No CPEAMs shall be issued against an Allowance Account if such CPEAMs, in the aggregate, exceed the authorized amount of that Allowance Account, until that excess has been authorized by Change Order or other appropriate action.
- 24.6. In the event that County and Contractor cannot agree on a price or time adjustment for proposed Work, a CPEAM may be issued using the undisputed value or time, and the Contractor may reserve a claim for the disputed amount and time. Any reserved claim must identify the scope of Work, the maximum amount to be claimed, and the maximum number of days claimed for each item of Work. Any claim not expressly reserved in this manner is waived.
- 24.7. At Final Completion, the Contract Price shall be decreased by Change Order to credit unexpended amounts under the Allowance Accounts.

Article 25: Change Orders and CPEAMs

- 25.1. Changes in the Contract Price shall be authorized only by Change Orders approved in advance and issued in accordance with the provisions of the Broward County Procurement Code, as amended from time to time.
- 25.2. Changes in the quantity or character of the Work within the scope of the Project, including all changes resulting in changes in the Contract Base Amount, or changes in the Contract Time, may be authorized by Change Orders or CPEAMs approved in advance.
- 25.3. Contractor shall not start work on any changes requiring an increase in the Contract Base Amount, Contract Price or the Contract Time until a Change Order, CPEAM or other written directive is issued by County setting forth the adjustments. Upon receipt of a Change Order, CPEAM or written directive issued and approved by County, Contractor shall promptly proceed with the change in the Work involved.
- 25.4. For all Change Orders and CPEAMs issued, Contractor shall deliver a Consent of Surety adjusting the Payment and Performance Bonds by the amount of the Change Order or CPEAM.
- 25.5. Under circumstances determined necessary by County, Change Orders may be issued unilaterally by County directing a change in the work. In such event, Contractor is obligated to proceed with the Work, even though there has not been an agreement reached on the terms of the Change Order.

Article 26: Value of Changed Work

- 26.1. The value of any changed Work covered by a Change Order or CPEAM shall be determined in one of the following ways:
 - 26.1.1. Where the Work involved is covered by unit prices contained in the Contract Documents, by application of unit prices to the quantities of items involved. Unit prices are understood to include a component for overhead and profit.
 - 26.1.2. By mutual acceptance of a lump sum which Contractor and County acknowledge contains a component for overhead and profit.
 - 26.1.3. On the basis of the "Cost of Work," plus the Contractor's fee for Overhead and Profit.

26.2. Unit Price Calculation:

- 26.2.1. When unit prices are included in the Contract, County shall pay to Contractor the amounts determined for the total number of each of the units of work completed at the unit price stated in the Schedule of Prices Bid. The number of units contained in the bid is an estimate only, and final payment shall be made for the actual number of units incorporated in or made necessary by the Contract Documents, as may be amended by Change Order or CPEAM. Unit prices shall be full compensation for all costs, including overhead and profit, associated with completion of the Unit in full conformity with the requirements as stated in the Contract Documents.
- 26.2.2. Unit prices shall be those described in the Contract Documents. To be compensable, units must be measured daily by the Contractor and approved in writing by the County.
- 26.2.3. In no event shall the Contractor be entitled to compensation greater than the aggregate

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 26 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) amount of the unit price times the original bid quantity of Work shown in the Bid Form unless authorized by Change Order or CPEAM.

- 26.2.4. The Contractor shall not be entitled to any additional compensation if actual quantities of Work performed are less than the estimated quantities shown in the Bid Form.
- 26.2.5. All final measurements for unit price work shall be performed by the County which shall afford the Contractor an opportunity to witness or to participate in the calculation of measurements and to review all calculations.

26.3. Lump Sum Calculation:

Lump sum price Change Orders or CPEAMs shall be based on the County's proposal request, Contractor's responsive estimate, and mutual agreement between the County and the Contractor. In cases where the County and the Contractor cannot mutually agree, the extra Work will be performed on a "Cost of Work" basis.

26.4. Cost of Work Calculation:

- 26.4.1. The term "Cost of the Work" shall mean the sum of those allowed direct costs necessarily incurred and paid by Contractor in the proper performance of the Work described in the Change Order or CPEAM. Except as otherwise may be agreed to in writing by County, such costs shall include only the following items:
 - 26.4.1.1. Payroll costs for employees in the direct employ of Contractor in the performance of the Work described in the Change Order or CPEAM; payroll costs for employees not employed full time on the changed Work shall be apportioned on the basis of their time spent on the Work. Payroll costs shall include salaries or wages at straight or overtime rates plus the cost of applicable fringe benefits which shall include social security contributions, unemployment and payroll taxes, workers' compensation, health and retirement benefits, sick leave, vacation and holiday pay. Employees shall not include superintendents and forepersons at the site. Overtime shall be included in the above only to the extent previously authorized by County in writing.
 - 26.4.1.2. Cost of all materials and equipment furnished and incorporated in the changed Work including costs of transportation and storage. All trade discounts, rebates and refunds, and all returns from sale of surplus materials and equipment, shall accrue to County.
 - 26.4.1.3. The rental cost of any equipment used exclusively for the changed Work, if the equipment is not used for any other part of the Work.
 - 26.4.1.4. Payments made by Contractor to Subcontractors for work performed by Subcontractors. County may direct Contractor to obtain competitive bids from Subcontractors acceptable to Contractor and shall deliver such bids to County.
 - 26.4.1.5. Sales and use taxes related to the Work, and for which Contractor is liable, imposed by any governmental authority.
 - 26.4.1.6. Royalty payments and fees for permits and licenses for changed Work when

the permit or license is issued in the name of County.

- 26.4.1.7. Cost of premiums for additional bonds required because of changes in the Work, provided that no markup or fee will be paid on these costs.
- 26.4.2. The term "Cost of Work" shall not include Overhead and Profit or any of the following:
 - 26.4.2.1. Costs due to the negligence or neglect of Contractor, any Subcontractors, or anyone directly or indirectly employed by any of them or for whose acts any of them may be liable.
 - 26.4.2.2. Costs to correct defective Work, disposal of materials or equipment wrongly supplied, and restoring any damage to property.
 - 26.4.2.3. Cost of special consultants, including, but not limited to, engineers, architects, testing laboratories, and surveyors employed for services specifically related to the performance of the changed Work.
 - 26.4.2.4. Cost of materials, supplies, equipment, machinery, appliances, office and temporary facilities at the site and hand tools, which are consumed in the performance of the Work.
 - 26.4.2.5. The cost of additional utilities, fuel and sanitary facilities at the site.
 - 26.4.2.6. Cost of any item not expressly included in paragraph 26.4.1.
- 26.5. Contractor's fee allowed for Overhead and Profit on Cost of Work shall be as follows:
 - 26.5.1. For allowed costs when the Work is performed by the Contractor's own forces, Contractor's fee shall be ten percent (10%) of the direct Cost of the Work, excluding the cost of additional insurance and bonds.
 - 26.5.2. For allowed costs incurred when the Work is performed by Subcontractors, Contractor's fee shall be seven and one half percent (7.5%) of the direct Cost of the Work, excluding the cost of additional insurance and bonds. If a subcontract is on the basis of cost of the work plus a fee, the maximum allowable to the Subcontractor as a fee for overhead and profit shall not exceed ten percent (10%).
 - 26.5.3. No fee shall be payable on items included in Overhead and Profit.
 - 26.5.4. No fee shall be payable to Contractor for costs incurred under 26.5.2, where the Subcontractor is owned by, or an affiliate of, Contractor, by common ownership or management, or is effectively controlled by Contractor. For purposes of this provision, this would include an affiliate of any member of the Contractor team or entity, whether Limited Liability Company, Partnership, Joint Venture, or otherwise.

- 26.6. Contractor must support its request for payment under this section on a form acceptable to County with an itemized cost breakdown, and supporting data documenting payments. Contractor and the Subcontractor(s), as appropriate, shall maintain itemized daily records of costs, quantities and labor. Copies of such records, maintained as follows, shall be furnished to the County daily for approval, subject to audit.
 - 26.6.1. Labor. On a daily basis, the Contractor and its Subcontractor(s) of any tier performing the Work shall submit records of the cost of labor attributed to changed Work. The record shall include the name, classification, date, daily hours, total hours, rate and the extension for each laborer, tradesperson, and foreperson.
 - 26.6.2. Materials and Equipment. Contractor shall maintain records on a daily basis for equipment and materials utilized in the changed Work as follows:
 - 26.6.2.1. Designation, dates, daily hours, total hours, rental rate, and extension for each unit of special machinery and equipment.
 - 26.6.2.2. Quantities of materials, prices, and extensions.
 - 26.6.2.3. Transportation of materials.
- 26.7. Each Change Order and CPEAM must state whether each item of changed Work is based upon unit price, negotiated lump sum, or "Cost of Work."
- 26.8. Each Change Order or CPEAM amount shall include all costs for the time associated with the changed Work, when the Contractor is entitled to Compensable Excusable Delay. No separate payment shall be made for delay or extensions to the Contract Time for changed Work, and no reservation of claims for additional time by the Contractor shall be valid unless the reservation includes the number of days reserved and the scope of Work associated with those days.

Article 27: No Damages for Delay, Non-Excusable And Excusable Delays

- 27.1. Except as provided in this Article, Contractor shall not be entitled to any damages for Delay. No claim for damages or any claim, other than for an extension of time, shall be made or asserted against County by reason of any delays except as provided herein. Contractor shall not be entitled to an increase in the Contract Price or payment or compensation of any kind from County for direct, indirect, consequential, impact or other costs, expenses or damages, including but not limited to costs of acceleration or inefficiency, arising because of delay, disruption, interference or hindrance from any cause whatsoever, whether such delay, disruption, interference or hindrance be reasonable or unreasonable, foreseeable or unforeseeable, or avoidable or unavoidable; provided, however, that this provision shall not preclude recovery of damages by Contractor for actual delays due solely to fraud, bad faith or active interference, not merely negligence, on the part of County, its Consultant or its agents. Otherwise, Contractor shall be entitled only to extensions of the Contract Time as the sole and exclusive remedy for such resulting delay, in accordance with and to the extent specifically provided above.
- 27.2. The Contractor shall document its Claim for any Contract Time extension in accordance with the requirements of the Contract Documents. Failure of the Contractor to comply with all requirements as to any particular event of Project Delay shall be deemed conclusively to constitute a waiver, abandonment or relinquishment of any and all Claims resulting from that particular event of Project delay.

- 27.3. Non-Excusable Delay. Any Delay which extends the completion of the Work or portion of the Work beyond the Contract Time and which is caused by the act, fault or omission of the Contractor or any Subcontractor, materialman, supplier or vendor to the Contractor. Delays in obtaining permits caused by the Contractor's actions or lack of actions are Non-Excusable Delays. A Non-Excusable Delay shall not be cause for granting a Contract Time extension and shall subject the Contractor to Liquidated Damages.
- 27.4. Excusable Delay. An Excusable Delay may be compensable or non-compensable. The Contractor shall be entitled to Liquidated indirect costs for Compensable Excusable Delay, in accordance with the Contract Documents.
- 27.5. When the Work is extended beyond the Contract Time due to an Excusable Delay, a Change Order or a CPEAM must authorize an extension of the Contract Time. When the Excusable Delay is caused by authorized changed Work, the cost of the changed Work and the Excusable Delay shall be included in the same Change Order or CPEAM.
- 27.6. Compensable Excusable Delay:
 - 27.6.1. The Delay is caused by circumstances beyond the control of the Contractor or its Subcontractors, materialmen, suppliers or vendors, and
 - 27.6.2. Caused solely by fraud, bad faith or active interference, not merely negligence, on the part of County, its Consultant or its agents, and
 - 27.6.3. The Delay is not concurrent with a Non-Compensable Delay.
- 27.7. Non-Compensable Excusable Delay:
 - 27.7.1. The Contractor shall be entitled only to a time extension and no further compensation for Non-Compensable Excusable Delay.
 - 27.7.2. Non-Compensable Excusable Delay may be caused by circumstances beyond the control of the Contractor, its Subcontractors, materialmen, suppliers and vendors, and is also caused by circumstances beyond the control of the County and the Consultant, such as delay(s) caused by the permitting agencies, to the extent that such delays were not caused by the Contractor, or
 - 27.7.3. Non-Compensable Excusable Delay may be caused jointly or concurrently by the Contractor or its Subcontractors, materialmen, suppliers or vendors and by the County or the Consultant, or
 - 27.7.4. Non-Compensable Excusable Delay may be caused by performance of additional unit price Work that extends the Contract Time.
- 27.8. Weather may be grounds for Non-compensable Excusable Delay when rains or other inclement weather conditions or related adverse soil conditions result in Contractor being unable to work at least fifty percent (50%) of the normal workday on controlling items of work identified on the accepted updated progress schedule.
- 27.9. In no event shall the Contractor be excused for interim Delays which do not extend the Contract Time or Milestones.

27.10. Nothing in this Contract shall be construed as waiving County's right to Liquidated Damages for delays due to failure of Surety, Delays as a result of the Contractor's failure to carry out the instructions of the County, or for any other Delays not specifically deemed to be Excusable Delay.

Article 28: Severe Weather

- 28.1. During such periods of time as are designated by the United States Weather Bureau as being a tropical storm watch or warning or a hurricane watch or warning, the Contractor, at no cost to the County, shall take all precautions necessary to secure the Project site in response to all threatened storm events, regardless of whether the County has given notice of same.
- 28.2. Compliance with any specific tropical storm or hurricane watch or warning precautions will not constitute additional Work.

Article 29: Notification and Claim for Change of Contract Time or Amount

- 29.1. Any request for additional time or compensation shall be made by written notice to the County within two (2) days of the commencement of the event giving rise to the request. Within fourteen (14) days of the termination of the event giving rise to the request, or such longer period of time as authorized by the County in writing, Contractor shall submit all documentation supporting the request for additional cost or time. If the County and Contractor cannot resolve a request within sixty (60) days after submission, Contractor may re-submit the request as a Claim in accordance with the Contract Documents which shall be submitted to Consultant for determination. The Claim shall include Contractor's written notarized certification of the Claim in accordance with the False Claims Ordinance, Sections 1-276, et seq., Broward County Code of Ordinances.
- 29.2. All requests and Claims for increases to the Contract Time or Contract Base Amount shall be waived if not submitted in strict accordance with the requirements of the Contract Documents, the satisfaction of which shall be conditions precedent to entitlement.
- 29.3. Each Claim must include a description of the disputed work, the amount sought by the Contractor and the number of days of Delay sought by the Contractor. The Claim must be accompanied by all job records supporting entitlement and the amounts and time sought. A time impact analysis shall be provided to support any claim for additional time. County shall be entitled to review additional job records to evaluate the submitted claim.

29.4. Submission of Claims.

- 29.4.1. Consultant shall decide all questions, claims, difficulties and disputes of whatever nature which may arise relative to the technical interpretation of the Contract Documents and fulfillment of this Contract as to the character, quality, amount and value of any work done and materials furnished, or proposed to be done or furnished under or, by reason of, the Contract Documents and Consultant's decisions of all claims, questions, difficulties and disputes shall be final and binding to the extent provided herein.
- 29.4.2. Unless a different period of time is agreed upon, Consultant shall notify the Contract Administrator and Contractor in writing of Consultant's decision within fourteen (14) calendar days from the date of the receipt of the claim. All non-technical administrative disputes, shall be determined by the Contract Administrator. During the pendency of any dispute and after a determination thereof, Contractor, Consultant, and Contract Administrator shall act in good faith

to mitigate any potential damages including utilization of construction schedule changes and alternate means of construction. Contractor may not refuse to perform work that is the subject of a dispute or a Claim.

- 29.4.3. In the event the determination of a dispute under this Article is unacceptable to either party, the party objecting to the determination must notify the other party in writing within ten (10) calendar days of receipt of the written determination. The notice must state the basis of the objection and must be accompanied by a statement that any Contract Time or Contract Price adjustment claimed is the entire adjustment to which the objecting party has reason to believe it is entitled to as a result of the determination.
- 29.5. Reservation of Claim Amounts and Time.
 - 29.5.1. Contractor may reserve a timely-submitted Claim by executing a conditional release in a CPEAM or Change Order, which states the amount and time sought in the Claim and identifies the Scope of Work giving rise to the Claim. Unquantified amounts or time claimed will not preserve a Claim or a right to a Claim.
 - 29.5.2. If County agrees to pay a portion of a Claim, Contractor may reserve the remaining portion of the Claim by executing a conditional release in a CPEAM or Change Order, which states the remaining amount and time sought in the Claim and identifies the Scope of Work giving rise to the Claim. Unquantified amounts or time claimed will not preserve a Claim or a right to a Claim.
 - 29.5.3. Each Change Order shall contain a release and waiver of all claims as of the date the Contractor signs the Change Order, except as specifically included in a reservation of claims within the Change Order. The reservation of Claims shall, as to each reserved individual Claim, state the amount and time sought in the Claim and identify the Scope of Work giving rise to the Claim. Any Claim not included in the reservation of Claims is waived and abandoned; and unquantified amounts or time are also waived and abandoned.
 - 29.5.4. If any Claims remain unresolved at Substantial Completion, the parties shall participate in mediation within sixty (60) days. The mediation shall be confidential to the same extent as Court-ordered mediation under Florida law. The Mediator shall be mutually agreed upon by the parties. Should any Claim not be resolved in mediation, the parties retain all their rights and remedies under Florida law. Participation in mediation is a condition precedent to file a lawsuit in connection with the Project. If a party which has not satisfied this condition precedent files a lawsuit in connection with this Contract, the party filing the lawsuit shall pay the other party's reasonable attorneys' fee and court costs.

Article 30: Inspection and Testing

- 30.1. County shall at all times have access to the Work, and Contractor shall provide proper facilities for such access and for inspecting, measuring and testing.
- 30.2. Field instructions shall not be effective to authorize deviations from the Contract Documents.
- 30.3. Should the Contract Documents, any laws, ordinances, or any public authority require any of the Work to be specially tested or approved, Contractor shall give County timely notice of readiness of the Work for testing. If the testing or approval is to be made by an authority other than County, at least three (3) days' notice must be given prior to each test. Testing shall be made promptly, and, where

practicable, at the source of supply. Work covered without approval of County must, if required by County, be uncovered for examination and properly restored at Contractor's expense.

- 30.4. County may order reexamination of any of the Work and, if so ordered, the Work must be uncovered by Contractor. If such Work is found to be in accordance with the Contract Documents, County shall pay the cost of reexamination and replacement. If such Work is not in accordance with the Contract Documents, Contractor shall pay such cost.
- 30.5. Contractor shall perform its own quality control testing, at its own expense.
- 30.6. Except when otherwise specified in the Contract Documents, the expense of all tests requested by County shall be borne by County and performed by a testing firm chosen by County. The cost of any required test which Contractor fails shall be paid for by Contractor. County's test results will determine compliance with the Contract Documents.
- 30.7. For road construction projects, the procedure for making tests required by Consultant will be in conformance with the most recent edition of the State of Florida, Department of Transportation Standard Specifications for Road and Bridge Construction.

Article 31: Defective Work and Non-Conforming Work

- 31.1. County shall reject defective Work. All materials and equipment furnished will be new unless otherwise specified and all of the Work will be of good quality, free from faults and defects, and in conformance with the Contract Documents. All Work not conforming to these requirements, including substitutions not authorized, may be considered defective.
- 31.2. Contractor shall promptly either correct all defective Work or remove such defective Work and replace it with non-defective Work. Contractor shall bear all direct, indirect and consequential costs of such removal or corrections including the cost of testing laboratories and personnel.
- 31.3. Should Contractor fail or refuse to remove or correct any defective Work in accordance with the requirements of the Contract Documents within the time indicated in writing by County, County may cause the defective Work to be removed or corrected at Contractor's expense. Any expense incurred by County in making such removals, corrections or repairs shall be paid for out of any monies due or which may become due to Contractor, or may be charged against the Performance Bond. Additionally, County may terminate Contractor for cause.
- 31.4. If, within one (1) year after Substantial Completion or such longer period of time prescribed by the Contract Documents, any of the Work is found to be not in accordance with the Contract Documents, Contractor, within ten (10) days after written notice from County, shall correct such defective or nonconforming Work without cost to County, or shall provide a plan acceptable to the County for the prompt correction of such defective or nonconforming Work. If Contractor fails to correct defective or nonconforming Work timely, County may charge Contractor for the cost of correction. Nothing contained herein shall be construed to establish a period of limitation with respect to any other obligation which Contractor might have under the Contract Documents.
- 31.5. Failure to reject any defective Work or material shall not in any way prevent later rejection when such defect is discovered, or obligate County to Final Acceptance, or waive County's rights with regard to latent defects.

- 31.6. Within 10 days after written notice from County, Contractor will correct all latent defects discovered within ten (10) years of Substantial Completion. Contractor will restore any Work disturbed in connection with the correction of defective work at no cost to the County.
- 31.7. The provisions of Florida Statutes Chapter 558 shall not apply to this Contract.

Article 32: Beneficial Occupancy

- 32.1. Beneficial Occupancy shall occur when the County in its sole discretion determines that a portion of the Work may be occupied prior to Substantial Completion.
- 32.2. Beneficial Occupancy shall not constitute Substantial or Final Completion or acceptance of the Work, nor shall it relieve the Contractor of any responsibility for the correction of Work or for the performance of Work not complete at the time of Beneficial Occupancy.
- 32.3. Prior to Beneficial Occupancy, the Contractor shall obtain a Certificate of Occupancy or Completion from the appropriate Authority Having Jurisdiction.
- 32.4. Prior to the anticipated date of Beneficial Occupancy, the Contractor shall instruct County personnel as necessary for the proper operation and maintenance of all equipment and machinery that will serve the portion of the Work being occupied.
- 32.5. After Beneficial Occupancy and as conditions of Substantial Completion, the Contractor shall deliver to the County complete as-built drawings, all approved Shop Drawings, maintenance manuals, pamphlets, charts, parts lists and specified spare parts, operating instructions and other necessary documents required for all installed materials, equipment, or machinery, all applicable warranties and guaranties, and the appropriate Certificate of Occupancy or Completion that are related to the portion of the Work being occupied.
- 32.6. Contractor's insurance on the unoccupied or unused portion or portions shall not be canceled or lapsed on account of such Beneficial Occupancy.
- 32.7. Contractor shall be responsible to maintain all utility services to areas occupied by the County until Final Acceptance.

Article 33: Partial Substantial Completion

Partial Substantial Completion of the Work shall occur when the County determines that a portion of the Work, as defined by logical boundaries, is Substantially Complete, in accordance with the Contract Documents. County shall have the right at its sole option to designate such portions of the Work as Substantially Complete. Partial Substantial Completion shall not constitute Final Acceptance of the Work, nor shall it relieve the Contractor of any responsibility for the correction of Work or for the performance of Work not complete at the time of Partial Substantial Completion.

Article 34: Substantial Completion

34.1. When it is determined that the Work is substantially complete in accordance with the Contract Documents, a Certificate of Substantial Completion will be issued in the form included in these Contract Documents. As a condition of Substantial Completion, all of the following shall occur:

- 34.1.1. The County shall develop, and the Contractor shall review, the list of items of Work to be completed or corrected by Contractor to satisfy the requirements of the Contract Documents for Final Completion. The failure to include any items of corrective Work on such list does not alter the responsibility of Contractor to complete all of the Work in accordance with the Contract Documents.
- 34.1.2. Contractor shall deliver all executed warranties.
- 34.1.3. Contractor shall deliver all as-built drawings.
- 34.1.4. Contractor shall deliver operation and maintenance manuals.
- 34.1.5. Contractor shall deliver evidence that all permits have been satisfied and closed, and that a final certificate of completion or certificate of occupancy has been issued.
- 34.1.6. The Project can be used for its intended purpose.
- 34.1.7. Contractor shall satisfy all other requirements of the Contract Documents.
- 34.2. After Substantial Completion is established, Contractor may invoice for retainage provided that County will retain up to 150% of the value of the items to be corrected or completed by Contractor.

Article 35: Guarantees And Warranties

- 35.1. Guarantees and Warranties required by the Contract Documents shall commence on the date of Substantial Completion of the Work unless otherwise provided and will be for a period of one (1) year unless otherwise provided in the Contract Documents.
- 35.2. The Contractor will correct all defects discovered within one (1) year (or longer period if provided in the Contract Documents) of the date of Substantial Completion. Contractor will commence repairs within ten (10) days after being notified by the County of the need for the repairs and will prosecute the repairs diligently until completed.
- 35.3. If the Contractor fails to act within ten (10) days, the County may have the repairs performed by others at the expense of the Contractor.
- 35.4. Written warranties furnished to the County are in addition to implied warranties, and shall not limit the duties, obligations, rights and remedies otherwise available under the law or the Contract Documents.
- 35.5. The Contractor shall also furnish any special guarantee or warranty called for in the Contract Documents.

Article 36: Clean Up

Contractor shall at all times keep the Project premises free from accumulation of waste materials or rubbish. At the completion of the Project, Contractor shall remove all of its waste materials and rubbish from and about the Project, as well as its tools, construction equipment, machinery and surplus materials. County may clean up and charge the cost to Contractor.

Article 37: Final Acceptance and Final Payment

- 37.1. Contractor shall notify County when the Work is ready for final inspection. County shall confirm that all punchlist items have been completed, final quantities of unit price items have been reconciled, the requisite documents have been submitted, the requirements of the Contract Documents have been fully satisfied, all credits due County are reconciled, and all conditions of the permits and regulatory agencies have been met.
- 37.2. Before requesting final payment, Contractor shall deliver to County: (i) a complete release of all Claims arising out of this Contract conditioned only upon receipt of Final Payment, (ii) an affidavit certifying that all suppliers and Subcontractors have been paid in full and that all other indebtedness connected with the Work has been paid, and (iii) a consent of the surety to Final Payment. The final payment package is to include the certification document titled, "FINAL LIST OF CERTIFIED (CBE or DBE) AND NONCERTIFIED SUBCONTRACTORS AND SUPPLIERS."
- 37.3. Final payment shall be made only after the County has reviewed and approved the Final payment package. Contractor's acceptance of final payment shall constitute a waiver of all claims by Contractor.

Article 38: Performance Bond and Payment Bond

Within fifteen (15) calendar days of being notified of the conditional award, and prior to issuance of the First Notice to Proceed, Contractor shall furnish a Performance Bond and a Payment Bond in the form included in the Contract Documents.

- 38.1. Each Bond shall be maintained in the amount of one hundred percent (100%) of the Contract. Each Bond shall be increased in the amount of any change to the Contract Price.
- 38.2. Each Bond shall continue in effect for one (1) year after Final Completion of the Work. This is not intended to shorten the limitations period provided for in Section 95.11(2) (b), Florida Statutes.

Article 39: Indemnification

- 39.1. Contractor shall indemnify and hold harmless County, its officers and employees from liabilities, damages, losses, and costs, including, but not limited to, reasonable attorney's fees, to the extent caused by the negligence, recklessness, or intentional wrongful misconduct of Contractor and persons employed or utilized by Contractor in the performance of this Contract. These indemnifications shall survive the term of this Contract.
- 39.2. Sums otherwise due Contractor under this Contract may be retained by County until all of County's claims for indemnification pursuant to this Contract have been settled or otherwise resolved, and any amount withheld shall not be subject to payment of interest by County.

Article 40: Suspension of Work

- 40.1. The County has the right to suspend the Work wholly, or in part, for such period or periods it may deem necessary. County shall notify the Contractor in writing that it is suspending the Work and the effective date of such suspension.
- 40.2. If the County suspends the Work, the Contractor shall store all materials in such a manner that they will not become an obstruction, nor become damaged in any way, and it shall take every precaution

to prevent damage or deterioration of the Work performed. The Contractor shall construct temporary structures where necessary to provide for traffic on, to, or from the Project location.

40.3. If the period of such suspension delays the Contract Time, such Delay may be considered a Compensable Excusable Delay.

Article 41: Termination

- Termination for Cause by County. If Contractor fails to begin the Work within fifteen (15) calendar days after the Project Initiation Date, or fails to perform the Work with sufficient workers and equipment or with sufficient materials to insure the prompt completion of the Work, or shall perform the Work unsuitably, or cause it to be rejected as defective and unsuitable, or shall discontinue the prosecution of the Work pursuant to the accepted schedule, or if Contractor shall fail to perform any material term set forth in the Contract Documents, or if Contractor shall become insolvent or be declared bankrupt, or commit any act of bankruptcy or insolvency, or shall make an assignment for the benefit of creditors, or from any other cause whatsoever shall not carry on the Work in an acceptable manner, or if Contractor is placed on the "Scrutinized Companies" List created pursuant to Section 215.473, Florida Statutes, as amended, or if Contractor provides a false certification submitted pursuant to Section 287.135, Florida Statutes, as amended, County may give written notice of the breach to Contractor and its Surety, allowing Contractor to cure the breach within ten (10) days. If Contractor fails to cure the breach within the ten (10) day period, County may terminate Contractor without any further notice, for cause and exclude Contractor from the Project site. At the end of the ten (10) day period, all materials and equipment left on the site are deemed abandoned by the Contractor. Contractor shall not be entitled to receive any further payment.
 - 41.1.1. County may make demand on the Surety to complete the Work without further agreement. Alternatively, in its sole discretion, County may complete the Project, or any portion of the Project. All damages, costs, credits, and charges incurred by County, together with the costs of completing the Project and correcting any deficient work, shall be deducted from any monies due or which may become due to Contractor or Surety. In the event the damages and expenses so incurred by County exceed the unpaid balance, Contractor and Surety shall be jointly and severally liable for the deficiency and shall pay same to County on demand. Termination for Cause shall not extend the Contract Time.
 - 41.1.2. Without limiting the County's right to terminate for cause stated in this Article, County may terminate Contractor for cause upon the occurrence of any of the following:
 - 41.1.2.1. By the Contract Administrator or the Director of Office of Economic and Small Business Development ("OESBD") for any fraud, misrepresentation, or material misstatement by Contractor in the award or performance of this Agreement or that otherwise violates any applicable requirement of Section 1-81, Broward County Code of Ordinances; or
 - 41.1.2.2. By the Director of OESBD upon the disqualification of Contractor as a CBE if Contractor's status as a CBE was a factor in the award of this Agreement and such status was misrepresented by Contractor, or upon the disqualification of one or more of Contractor's CBE participants by County's Director of OESBD if any such participant's status as a CBE firm was a factor in the award of this Agreement and such status was misrepresented by Contractor during the procurement or the performance of this

Agreement.

- 41.1.3. Materiality and Non-Waiver of Breach: Each requirement, duty, and obligation in the Contract Documents is material. County's failure to enforce any provision of this Contract shall not be deemed a waiver of such provision or modification of this Contract. A waiver shall not be effective unless it is in writing and approved by the County Commission or its designee. A waiver of any breach of a provision of this Contract shall not be deemed a waiver of any subsequent breach.
- 41.1.4. If, after notice of termination to Contractor, it is determined for any reason that Contractor was not in default, the rights and obligations of County and Contractor shall be the governed as if the notice of termination had been issued pursuant to the Termination for Convenience clause as set forth in Section 41.2 below.
- 41.2. <u>Termination for Convenience by County</u>. This Contract, or any part thereof, may be terminated for convenience in writing by County upon at least ten (10) days' written notice to Contractor of intent to terminate on the date specified in the written notice, as follows:
 - 41.2.1. Contractor shall be paid for all Work executed and actual expenses incurred prior to termination in addition to termination costs reasonably incurred by Contractor relating to commitments which had become firm prior to the termination. All expenses incurred shall be verified to the satisfaction of the County. No payment shall be made for Work not performed or for profit related to Work and services which have not been performed.
 - 41.2.2. Upon receipt of Notice of Termination, Contractor shall promptly discontinue all affected Work unless the Notice of Termination directs otherwise and deliver or otherwise make available to County all data, drawings, specifications, reports, estimates, summaries and such other information as may have been required by the Contract Documents whether completed or in process. In addition, Contractor shall promptly remove any part or all of Contractor's equipment and supplies from the property of County, failing which County shall have the right to remove such equipment and supplies at the expense of Contractor.

Article 42: Compliance With Laws

- 42.1. The Contractor shall at all times observe and comply with all laws, ordinances, codes, rules, regulations, orders, and decrees of any public body having jurisdiction in performing its duties, responsibilities, and obligations related to the Contract Documents.
- 42.2. Contractor shall pay all applicable taxes required by law.

Article 43: Permits and Fees

- 43.1. Contractor shall secure all permits required for the Work and arrange for all inspections and similar procedural items as required by the authorities having jurisdiction. Contractor shall be reimbursed only for the actual amount of fees levied, as evidenced by a paid receipt or other acceptable documentation. Reimbursement to Contractor shall not include Overhead and Profit of Contractor.
- 43.2. Contractor shall maintain appropriate Certificate(s) of Competency, valid for the Work to be performed and valid for the jurisdiction in which the Work is to be performed for all persons and Subcontractors working on the Project for whom a Certificate of Competency is required.

- 43.3. Impact fees levied by any authority having jurisdiction over the Work shall be paid by County. Contractor shall be reimbursed only for the actual amount of the impact fee as evidenced by a paid receipt or other acceptable documentation issued by the authority having jurisdiction. Reimbursement to Contractor shall not include Overhead and Profit of Contractor.
- 43.4. Contractor shall obtain all necessary permits prior to commencing Work (unless otherwise provided by the Contract Documents), and shall maintain and comply with all permits during the progress of the Work.

Article 44: Royalties and Patents

All fees, royalties, and costs for any invention or patent that may be used in connection with the Work are included in the Contract Price.

Article 45: Applicable Law, Jurisdiction, Venue, and Waiver of Jury Trial

This Agreement shall be interpreted and construed in accordance with and governed by the laws of the state of Florida. The Parties agree that the exclusive venue for any lawsuit arising from, related to, or in connection with this Agreement shall be in the state courts of the Seventeenth Judicial Circuit in and for Broward County, Florida. If any claim arising from, related to, or in connection with this Agreement must be litigated in federal court, the Parties agree that the exclusive venue for any such lawsuit shall be in the United States District Court or United States Bankruptcy Court for the Southern District of Florida. BY ENTERING INTO THIS AGREEMENT, SECOND PARTY AND County HEREBY EXPRESSLY WAIVE ANY RIGHTS EITHER PARTY MAY HAVE TO A TRIAL BY JURY OF ANY CIVIL LITIGATION RELATED TO THIS AGREEMENT. IF A PARTY FAILS TO WITHDRAW A REQUEST FOR A JURY TRIAL IN A LAWSUIT ARISING OUT OF THIS AGREEMENT AFTER WRITTEN NOTICE BY THE OTHER PARTY OF VIOLATION OF THIS SECTION, THE PARTY MAKING THE REQUEST FOR JURY TRIAL SHALL BE LIABLE FOR THE REASONABLE ATTORNEYS' FEES AND COSTS OF THE OTHER PARTY IN CONTESTING THE REQUEST FOR JURY TRIAL, AND SUCH AMOUNTS SHALL BE AWARDED BY THE COURT IN ADJUDICATING THE MOTION.

Article 46: EEO and OESBD Compliance

- 46.1. No party to this Contract may discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, religion, national origin, disability, age, marital status, political affiliation, sexual orientation, pregnancy, or gender identity and expression in the performance of this contract. Contractor shall comply with all requirements of the CBE/DBE Program, as applicable, in the award and administration of this Agreement. Failure by Contractor to carry out any of these requirements shall constitute a material breach of this Contract, which shall permit County to terminate this Contract or to exercise any other remedy provided under this Contract, under the Broward County Code of Ordinances, or Administrative Code, or under applicable law, with all of such remedies being cumulative.
- 46.2. Contractor shall comply with pertinent statutes, executive orders, and such rules as are promulgated to ensure that no person shall, on the grounds of race, creed, color, national origin, sex, age, or disability, be excluded from participating in any activity conducted with or benefiting from Federal assistance.
- 46.3. Contractor will comply with the Title VI Civil Rights Act of 1964 and List of Pertinent Nondiscrimination Acts and Authorities, as they may be amended from time to time, which are herein incorporated by reference and made a part of this permit.

- 46.4. This Agreement incorporates by reference the provisions of 29 CFR Part 201, the Federal Fair Labor Standards Act ("FLSA"), with the same force and effect as if given in full text. The FLSA sets minimum wage, overtime pay, recordkeeping, and child labor standards for full and part time workers. Contractor has full responsibility to monitor compliance to the referenced statute or regulation. Contractor must address any claims or disputes that arise from this requirement directly with the U.S. Department of Labor Wage and Hour Division.
- 46.5. This Agreement incorporates by reference the requirements of 29 CFR Part 1910 with the same force and effect as if given in full text. Contractor must provide a work environment that is free from recognized hazards that may cause death or serious physical harm to the employee. Contractor retains full responsibility to monitor its compliance and its sublessees, and subcontractors' compliance with the applicable requirements of the Occupational Safety and Health Act of 1970 (20 CFR Part 1910). Contractor must address any claims or disputes that pertain to a referenced requirement directly with the U.S. Department of Labor Occupational Safety and Health Administration.
- 46.6. Contractor shall include the foregoing or similar language in its contracts with any subcontractors or suppliers, except that any project assisted by the U.S. Department of Transportation funds shall comply with the non-discrimination requirements in 49 C.F.R. Parts 23 and 26, as amended. Failure to comply with the foregoing requirements is a material breach of this Contract, which may result in the termination of this Contract or such other remedy as County deems appropriate.
- 46.7. Contractor shall not unlawfully discriminate against any person in its operations and activities or in its use or expenditure of funds in fulfilling its obligations under this Contract and shall not otherwise unlawfully discriminate in violation of the Broward County Code, Chapter 16½, as may be amended from time to time. Contractor shall affirmatively comply with all applicable provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) in the course of providing any services funded by County, including Titles I and II of the ADA (regarding nondiscrimination on the basis of disability), and all applicable regulations, guidelines, and standards. In addition, Contractor shall take affirmative steps to ensure nondiscrimination in employment against disabled persons.
- 46.8. By execution of this Agreement, Contractor represents that it has not been placed on the discriminatory vendor list (as provided in Section 287.134, Florida Statutes, as may be amended from time to time). County hereby materially relies on such representation in entering into this Contract. An untrue representation of the foregoing shall entitle County to terminate this Contract and recover from Contractor all monies paid by County pursuant to this Contract, and may result in debarment from County's competitive procurement activities.

Article 47: Notices

Whenever either party desires to give notice to the other, such notice shall be by email and must be followed by a written hard copy sent by certified United States Mail, postage prepaid, return receipt requested, or sent by commercial express carrier with acknowledgment of delivery, or by hand-delivery with a request for a written receipt of acknowledgment of delivery, addressed to the party for whom it is intended at the place last specified. The place for giving notice shall remain the same as shown in the Summary of Terms and Conditions until changed in writing in the manner provided in this Article.

SECTION 4 - SPECIAL PROVISIONS

Special Provisions begin on the next page.

SPECIAL PROVISION 1A: COUNTY BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (CBE) COMPLIANCE

- Contractor shall comply with all applicable requirements of Section 1-81, Broward
 County Code of Ordinances, in the award and administration of this Agreement. Failure
 by Contractor to carry out any of the requirements of this article shall constitute a
 material breach of this Agreement, which shall permit County to terminate this
 Agreement or exercise any other remedy provided under this Agreement, the Broward
 County Code of Ordinances, the Broward County Administrative Code, or under other
 applicable law, all such remedies being cumulative.
- 2. Contractor will meet the required CBE goal by utilizing the CBE firms listed in Exhibit 1A-1 (or a CBE firm substituted for a listed firm, if permitted) for One Hundred percent (100%) of total Services under this Agreement (the "Commitment").
- 3. In performing the Services, Contractor shall utilize the CBE firms listed in Exhibit 1A-1 for the scope of work and the percentage of work amounts identified on each Letter of Intent. Promptly upon execution of this Agreement by County, Contractor shall enter into formal contracts with the CBE firms listed in Exhibit 1A-1 and, upon request, shall provide copies of the contracts to the Contract Administrator and OESBD.
- 4. Each CBE firm utilized by Contractor to meet the CBE goal must be certified by OESBD. Contractor shall inform County immediately when a CBE firm is not able to perform or if Contractor believes the CBE firm should be replaced for any other reason, so that OESBD may review and verify the good faith efforts of Contractor to substitute the CBE firm with another CBE firm. Whenever a CBE firm is terminated for any reason, Contractor shall provide written notice to OESBD and, upon written approval of the Director of OESBD, shall substitute another CBE firm in order to meet the CBE goal, unless otherwise provided in this Agreement or agreed in writing by the Parties. Such substitution shall not be required in the event the termination results from modification of the Scope of Services and no CBE firm is available to perform the modified Scope of Services; in which event, Contractor shall notify County, and OESBD may adjust the CBE goal by written notice to Contractor. Contractor shall not terminate a CBE firm for convenience without County's prior written consent, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld.
- 5. The Parties stipulate that if Contractor fails to meet the Commitment, the damages to County arising from such failure are not readily ascertainable at the time of contracting. If Contractor fails to meet the Commitment and County determines, in the sole discretion of the OESBD Program Director, that Contractor failed to make Good Faith Efforts (as defined in Section 1-81, Broward County Code of Ordinances) to meet the Commitment, Contractor shall pay County liquidated damages in an amount equal to fifty percent (50%) of the actual dollar amount by which Contractor failed to achieve the Commitment, up to a maximum amount of ten percent (10%) of the total contract amount excluding

costs and reimbursable expenses. An example of this calculation is stated in Section 1-81.7, Broward County Code of Ordinances. As elected by County, such liquidated damages amount shall be either credited against any amounts due from County, or must be paid to County within thirty (30) days after written demand. These liquidated damages shall be County's sole contractual remedy for Contractor's breach of the Commitment, but shall not affect the availability of administrative remedies under Section 1-81. Any failure to meet the Commitment attributable solely to force majeure, changes to the scope of work by County, or inability to substitute a CBE Subcontractor where the OESBD Program Director has determined that such inability is due to no fault of Contractor, shall not be deemed a failure by Contractor to meet the Commitment.

- 6. Contractor acknowledges that the Board, acting through OESBD, may make minor administrative modifications to Section 1-81, Broward County Code of Ordinances, which shall become applicable to this Agreement if the administrative modifications are not unreasonable. Written notice of any such modification shall be provided to Contractor and shall include a deadline for Contractor to notify County in writing if Contractor concludes that the modification exceeds the authority under this section. Failure of Contractor to timely notify County of its conclusion that the modification exceeds such authority shall be deemed acceptance of the modification by Contractor.
- 7. County may modify the required participation of CBE firms under this Agreement in connection with any amendment, extension, modification, change order, or Work Authorization to this Agreement that, by itself or aggregated with previous amendments, extensions, modifications, change orders, or Work Authorizations, increases the initial Agreement price by ten percent (10%) or more. Contractor shall make a good faith effort to include CBE firms in work resulting from any such amendment, extension, modification, change order, or Work Authorization, and shall report such efforts, along with evidence thereof, to OESBD.
- 8. Contractor shall provide written monthly reports to the Contract Administrator attesting to Contractor's compliance with the CBE goal stated in this article. In addition, Contractor shall allow County to engage in onsite reviews to monitor Contractor's progress in achieving and maintaining Contractor's contractual and CBE obligations. The Contract Administrator in conjunction with OESBD shall perform such review and monitoring, unless otherwise determined by the County Administrator.
- 9. The Contract Administrator may increase allowable retainage or withhold progress payments if Contractor fails to demonstrate timely payments of sums due to all Subcontractors and suppliers. The presence of a "pay when paid" provision in a Contractor's contract with a CBE firm shall not preclude County or its representatives from inquiring into allegations of nonpayment.

Exhibit 1A-1 List of CBE Firms					
	CBE Firms	Bid Amount	CBE Participation		
1.	Chin Diesel, Inc. (Sub)	\$45,000.00	2.40%		
2.	Compass Point Surveyors, PL (Sub)	\$33,000.00	1.50%		
3.	Cornerstone Paving, Inc. (Sub)	\$65.000.00	2.95%		
4.	Roberts Traffic Marking Corp.(Sub)	\$15,296.30	0.70%		
5.	Southern Underground Industries, Inc. (Prime)	\$2,029,213.70	92.05%		
6.	Wettaps, Inc.(Sub)	\$9,100.00	0.40%		
	Total	\$2,196,610.00	100.00%		
	Bid Amount does not include \$24,514.00 Allowance Amount.				

BROWARD
OFFICE OF ECONOMISCANO
SHALL CUSHINGS GEVELOPHENT

LETTER OF INTENT

BETWEEN BIDDER/OFFEROR AND

COUNTY BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (CBE) FIRM/SUPPLIER This form is to be completed and signed for each CBE firm. If the PRIME is a CBE firm, please indicate the percentage performing with your own forces. Solicitation No.: PNC2116454C1 Project Title: Westside Water Main Expansion Loop Bldder/Offeror Name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc Address: 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223 State: FL Zip: 33014 City: Miami Lakes Phone: 954-650-4699 Authorized Representative: Juan Barreneche CBE Firm/Supplier Name: 9861 3100 City: Phone: 786.229. 3336 CHINYON Authorized Representative: LITTON This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm CBE Percentage of Total Project Value **CBE** Contract NAICS1 Description Amount² % AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and CBE Firm/Supplier Author/zod Représentative Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative ¹ Visit <u>Gensus ggy</u> and select <u>NAICS</u> to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as closely as possible, ² To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer. in the event the bidder/offerer does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Letter of Intent and Affirmation shall be null and vold.
Rev.: June 2018

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Compliance Form No. 004

Broward County Board of County Commissioners

PNC2116454C1

BR WARD

LETTER OF INTENT BETWEEN BIDDER/OFFEROR AND

扩张:阿丽·欧· 数		88 ENTERPRIS	SE (CBE) FIRM/SUI	PLIER
This form is to be completed a performing with your own force		m. If the PRIME to	a CBE tum, please indic	ale the percentage
Solicitation No.: PNC21164	5401	kilo sa Pero kamboo sa isa sa k	. + and the comment of the and the deficited by the place paining analysis of	manterinosas sainus Armanio ar F e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e
Project Title: Westside Wat	er Main Expansion Loop	ened a number of branch accommunication	alakkerana akadheriya o maki kar — internasiya ji ji di distribusiya di Limborat kari in aka	al di daringi ka ngeranya a sangga a sangga
Bidder/Offeror Name: Soull				
Address 5979 NW 151st St	reel Suite 223	City Miam	Lakos Ste	ter FL Zip 3301d
Authorized Representative: Ji	an Barreneche	a ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang ang an	Plone Plone	954-080-4699
And and a second	CONDARY REAL MENTERS OF THE REAL MENTERS OF TH	September 1980 sept	n 1400 Broad Ste Phone	<u>)</u>
project		, , ,		
B By signing below, the bidd below	er/offeror is committing to	utilize the above-na	med CBE to perform th	work described
G. By signing bolow, the above	re-named CBE is committi	ng to perform the w	ork described below.	
 By signing below, the bidd may only subcontract that 		hat if the CDE aubo	ontracts any of the worl	doscribed bulow, If
A CONTRACTOR OF THE CONTRACTOR	Work to be per	formed by Cl	3E Firm	
Doscrip	tion	NAICS1	CBE Contract Amount?	CBE Percentage of Total Project Value
Senity largery of	As Bults	541370	33,000 00	15 %
AFFIRMATION: Uproby aftio	veds nothermolin addition	e is true and conec	ŧ	
GBE Firm/Buppyer Authoriza	ed Roprosontativo	LANDAGE	Hannan	12/18
Signature A Historized R	ourountative	ignoral of	Dille,	in the second
Signature: Yuu Br	newcoop	vice fnes	boll Date	10/8/18
¹ Visit <u>Consus nov</u> and solect <u>t</u> closely as possible. ≟ To be provided only when the		•	• •	
in the event the inditoralleral does n	of receive attract of the printe cor	dract any and altrepres	entations in this Lettra of Inter	it and Affiliandam short oc
nd and void Rov.: June 2018			շտոր	Bance Form No. 004
/2018		BidSync		p.

10/8/

82

Broward County Board of County Commissioners

PNC2116454C1



LETTER OF INTENT

BETWEEN BIDDER/OFFEROR AND

Sept. 10.1 Res. (Sept. 2011)	OO 5014 (150 / 1 / 1 / 1 / 1	SE (CBE) FIRM/SUI	1 talled 1
This form is to be completed and signed for each CBE fin performing with your own forces. $\label{eq:capacity}$	m. If the PRIME is	a CBE firm, please Indic	ate the percentage
Solicitation No.: PNC2116454C1	Ad haife all Framen is remarkate to the copering annuque parties.	anna de al completa forme de la fare conde la place de faita la constante de la faita de la completa de la fai	a Than and Market and a desired of the Commission of the Commissio
Project Title: Westside Water Main Expansion Loop	**************************************		on, auspalleminskir oderne spraken sveddovski samljakas
Bidder/Offeror Name: Southern Underground Industr	ries, Inc	*	والمستان والمستان المستان المستان والمستان والم والمستان والمستان والمستان والمستان والمستان والمستان والمستان
Address: 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223	City: Miam	i Lakes Sta	te: FL Zip: 33014
Authorized Representative: Juan Barreneche	erin en aran Edward Desemble en antica de como en antica.	Phone:	954-650-4099
CBE Firm/Supplier Name: Corneratone Paving, Inc			
Address: 2500 Hollywood Blvd, #205	City: Holly	wood Ste	ote: FL Zip: 33020
Authorized Representative: Corvelest Walker			954-927-7277
A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on project.	this project and a	OBE firm for the CBE to	perform work on this
B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to below.	utilize the above-ne	med CBE to perform th	e work described
C. By aigning below, the above-named CBE is committee			
 By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm to may only subcontract that work to another CBE. 	hat if the CBE subc	ontracts any of the work	c described below, it
Work to be per	formed by C	BE Firm	
The second secon	parameter and other house of the second	to the state of th	-
Description	NAICS1	CBE Contract Amount ²	CBE Percentage of Total Project Value
The second secon	para terreta a martina de la composición del composición de la com	CBE Contract	
Description	NAICS1	CBE Contract Amount ²	Total Project Value 2 - 95 %
Description	NAICS1	CBE Contract Amount ²	Total Project Value 2 - 95 %
Doscription	NAICS1 257316	CBE Contract Amount?	Total Project Value 2 - 95 %
Description PAKING AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above CRE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative	NAICS ¹ 25.731c	CBE Contract Amount ² CD, CD. CD.	Total Project Value 2 - 95 % %
Description PAKING AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above CRE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative	NAICS ¹ 25.731c	CBE Contract Amount ² CD, CD. CD.	Total Project Value 2 - 95 % %
AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information abov CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title:	NAICS ¹ 23.731c a ls true and corre	CBE Contract Amount? CT: Date:	Total Project Value
Description PAVING AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above CEE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title:	NAICS ¹ 23.731c a ls true and corre	CBE Contract Amount? CT: Date:	Total Project Value
AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information abov CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title:	NAICS ¹ 23.731c a ls true and corre	CBE Contract Amount? CT: Date:	Total Project Value
Description AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title: Bidder/Offeren Authorized Representative Title: T	NAICS ¹ 257310 e is true and correct CC Productive the correct code	CBE Contract Amount? CD, CD, CD ot. Date: Date:	Total Project Value 2 - 95 % % /// /// /// /// /// /// /// /// /
AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Bidder/Offerog Authorized Representative Title: Visit Care and select MACS to search and identify	NAICS1 25.7316 e is true and correct CC Ify the correct code pidder/offeror include.	CBE Contract Amount ² CD, CD Date: Date: S. Match type of work v do a dollar amount in its	Total Project Value 2 - 9 5 % % /// // // // // // // // // // //
Description AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Bidder/Offergs Authorized Representative Title: Visit Care of and select DAGS to search and identiclosely as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that the selection of the control of t	NAICS1 25.7316 e is true and correct CC Ify the correct code pidder/offeror include.	CBE Contract Amount? CD, CDD, CDD ot. Date: Date: S. Match type of work v do a dollar amount in its contations in this Letter of inte	Total Project Value 2 - 9 5 % % /// // // // // // // // // // //
Description AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title: Bidder/Offerog Authorized Representative Signature: Title: 'Visit' and pelect that is to search and identicated as possible. 'To be provided only when the solicitation requires that is in the event the palms contained word.	NAICS1 25.7316 e is true and correct CC Ify the correct code pidder/offeror include.	CBE Contract Amount? CD, CDD, CDD ot. Date: Date: S. Match type of work v do a dollar amount in its contations in this Letter of inte	Total Project Value 2-95 % % /// /// /// /// /// /// /// /// ///

84

Broward County Board of County Commissioners 18326 PNC2116454C1



LETTER OF INTENT

BETWEEN BIDDER/OFFEROR AND COUNTY BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (CBE) FIRM/SUPPLIEF

Rev.: June 2018 Compliance Form No. 004	OFFICE OF ECONOMIC AND STATE OFFICE	COUNTY BUSINE	ess enter	(PRISE (CBE) FI	RM/SUPPLIE	₽R
Project Title: Weslaide Water Main Expansion Loop Bidder/Offeror Name; Southern Underground Industries, Inc Address; 5979 NW 15 1st Street Suite 223 City; Miamil Lakes State; FL Zip; 33014 Authorized Representative: Juan Barreneche-Vice President Phone: 954-650-4699 CBE Firm/Supplier Name: 2012 FS TRAFFIC MARKING Address; JATO HANCS STRECT City; HOLUNDON State; FL Zip; 32010 Authorized Representative: LISA BLRCHFICUS Phone: 954-139 BHZ A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAIGS! CBE Contract Amount? CBE Percentage of Total Project Value FAVEMENT MARKINGS 230490 115,196,32 27,96 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: July July Title: PREQUENT Date: 1/20/1/B BIGGER Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: July BRENEWAY Visit Census, gov and solvet Marck to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as lossly as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bidforfer. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bidforfer. The event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Lotter of Intent and Attentions and the midder and votal.	This form is to be cor performing with your	mpleted and signed for each CBE fi own forces.	rm, If the PRI	ME is a CBE firm, pl	ease Indicate th	e percentage
Bidder/Offeror Name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc Address: 5979 NW 16 1st Street Suite 223 City: Mismil Lakes State: FL Zip: 330 14 Authorized Representative: Juan Barreneche-Vice President Phone: 954-650-4699 CBE Firm/Supplier Name: SOUTETS TRAFFIC MARKING Address: JATO HAVES STREET City: HeLU/LOCK State: FL Zip: 320 J.O. Authorized Representative: LLSA BIRCHFICUA Phone: 954-650-4699 A. This is a letter of Intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. B. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS! CBE Contract Amount* PROVEMENT MARKINGS 230390 15 1, 140 30 17 46 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Percentage of Total Project Value Title: PRESCUENT Date: 1/20/1/B Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative Signature: Title: PRESCUENT Date: 1/20/1/B Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative Title: Lice Likes Date: Date: 1/20/1/B Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative Title: Lice Likes Date: Date: 1/20/1/B Compliance Form No. 004	Solicitation No.: PN	IC2116454C1				**************************************
Address: 5979 NW 15 1st Street Suite 23 City: Miami Lakes State: Ft. Zip: 33014 Authorized Representative: Juan Barreneche- Vice President Phone: 954-650-4699 CBE Firm/Supplier Name: 2012/EST TRAFFIC MARKING Address: Julio Havics STREET City: Holl/Nool State: Ft. Zip: 32010 Authorized Representative: LISA BIRCHFICUN Phone: 754 737 2112 A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS CBE Contract Amounts Amo	Project Title: Wests	ide Water Main Expansion Loop		a till mellem skar kon sammala lila i samala kita	alaboratus (Tables and Anna and Tables and Anna	
Address: 5979 NW 15 1st Street Suite 23 City: Miami Lakes State: Ft. Zip: 33014 Authorized Representative: Juan Barreneche- Vice President Phone: 954-650-4699 CBE Firm/Supplier Name: 2012/EST TRAFFIC MARKING Address: Julio Havics STREET City: Holl/Nool State: Ft. Zip: 32010 Authorized Representative: LISA BIRCHFICUN Phone: 754 737 2112 A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS CBE Contract Amounts Amo	Bidder/Offeror Nam	e: Southern Underground Indust	ries, inc	,		
CBE Firm/Supplier Name: 2012/ETS TRAFFIC MARKING Address: JALO HAYES STREET City: HOLD NOON State: FL Zip: 330/10 Authorized Representative: LISA BIRCHFILLA Phone: 154 171 3722 A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project and some state of the case of the control of the case of the control of the case	Address: 6979 NW	151st Street Suite 223	City:	Miami Lakes	State: FL	Zip: 33014
Address: 2.2.10 PAYES STREET City: HOLD/NOON State: £L zip: 330 2.0 Authorized Representative: LISA BIRCHELLS Phone: 954 9.39 3.22 A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS¹ CBE Contract Amount² Total Project Value PAYEMENT MARKINGS 230990 \$15,196.32 \$7.96 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Marking Signature: Title: PRESIDENT Date: 1/26/18 Signature: Title: Vice President Total Project Value Title: Vice President Total Project Value Date: 1/26/18 Visit Census gov and solvet NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as alosely as possible. To be provided only when the sollicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its biddorfer. In the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Lotter of Intent and Affirmation shall be util and void: June 2018 Compliance Form No. 004	Authorized Represen	tative: Juan Barreneche-Vice Pre	sident	and the second and the second	Phone: 954-	650-4699
Address: 2.2.10 PAYES STREET City: HOLD/NOON State: £L zip: 330 2.0 Authorized Representative: LISA BIRCHELLS Phone: 954 9.39 3.22 A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS¹ CBE Contract Amount² Total Project Value PAYEMENT MARKINGS 230990 \$15,196.32 \$7.96 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Marking Signature: Title: PRESIDENT Date: 1/26/18 Signature: Title: Vice President Total Project Value Title: Vice President Total Project Value Date: 1/26/18 Visit Census gov and solvet NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as alosely as possible. To be provided only when the sollicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its biddorfer. In the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Lotter of Intent and Affirmation shall be util and void: June 2018 Compliance Form No. 004		5 A = 600 600 600 h	LAOV. IC			
Authorized Representative: LISA BIRCHELLS Phone: 954 99 302 A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committed below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committed and all intention and all intention and all intention and void the confluence of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Lotter of Intent and Alliamation shall be will and void. Compliance Form No. 004	CBE Firm/Supplier I	Name: 2021:KTS TKAFFIC M		Let Visano	Contractor of the Contractor o	A Notto
A. This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS1 CBE Contract Anount2 Total Project Value PAYEMENT MARKINGS AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Bignature: Title: PROJUENT Date: 1/20/1B JUNE BREROWER Visit Census gov and soloct NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as ideally as possible. Title: Vice Presentations in this Letter of Intent and Alfirmation shall be will and void. Compliance Form No. 004	K	The second section with the second se	Gity:	10/17/100017		
B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described below. C. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS¹ CBE Contract Amount² Total Project Value PAVEMENT MARKINGS 230/190 \$15,196.30 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Signature: Title: PRESIDENT Date: 1/20/1/B Signature: Title: PRESIDENT Date: 1/20/1/B Visit Consus.gov and select NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as elected as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dellar amount in its bid/offer. In the ovent the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Letter of Intent and Altimation shall be will and vosit. Compliance Form No. 004			Comment of the construction of the constructio	akida artis A Richita kepada pengapangan pantanga pant		
below. C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS¹ CBE Contract Amount² Total Project Value PAVEMENT MIARKINGS 236/900 4 5,196,390 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Signature: Signature: June BREREWEAT Title: LICE PRESENTED Date: 1/26/18 Date: 1/26/18 Compliance Form No. 004	 A. This is a letter of a project. 	intent between the bidder/offeror or	this project a	nd a CBE firm for th	e CBE to perfor	m work on this
By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAIGS¹ CBE Contract Amount² CBE Percentage of Total Project Value PAVEMENT MARKINGS Date 15,746. 30 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Bignature: Date: Title: Date: Title: Dice Presentage of Total Project Value Title: Date: Date	By signing below, below.	the bidder/offeror is committing to	utilize the abo	ve-named CBE to po	arform the work	described
Work to be performed by CBE Firm Description NAICS NAICS CBE Contract Amount ² CBE Percentage of Total Project Value PAVEMENT MARKINGS 230390 15,196,30 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Signature: Title: Lice Presentative Date: JUAN BRANAUCULA Title: Lice Presentative Date: JUAN BRANAUCULA Title: Lice Presentative Naith type of work with NAICS code as losely as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer. In the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Lotter of Intent and Altimation shall be util and void. Rev.: June 2018 Compliance Form No. 004	C. By signing below,	the above-named CBE is committi	ng to perform	the work described I	oelow.	
Description NAICS¹ CBE Contract Amount² PAVEMENT MARKINGS 230190 15,796,30 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Signature: Title: PRESIVENT Date: 1/26/18 Signature: Title: Vice Presentative Date: 1/98/18 Visit Consus gov and soloct NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as losely as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer, in the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Lollar of Intent and Affirmation shall be util and void. Compliance Form No. 004			hat if the CBE	subcontracts any of	the work descr	ibed below, it
Description NAICS¹ CBE Contract Amount² PAVEMENT MARKINGS 230190 15,796,30 AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Signature: Title: PRESIVENT Date: 1/26/18 Signature: Title: Vice Presentative Date: 1/98/18 Visit Consus gov and soloct NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as losely as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer, in the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Lollar of Intent and Affirmation shall be util and void. Compliance Form No. 004		Work to be per	formed b	CBE Firm		
AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title: PRESIVENT Date: 4/26/18 Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative Signature: Title: Presivent Date: 4/26/18 Date: 4/26/18 Wisit Census, gov and select NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as dosely as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer, in the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Letter of Intent and Affirmation shall be ult and void. Compliance Form No. 004	rangadetti ya ya ili ili ili angati uddito ujeliji angati ugo g	to course productions are incomparable and commissions are as a second contract.	NAME OF THE PARTY	CBE Cont		
AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title: PRESIDENT Date: 1/26/18 Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative Signature: Title: President Date: 1/26/18 Date: 1/26/18 Wisit Census gov and select NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as closely as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer, in the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Letter of Intent and Affirmation shall be until and void. Rev.: June 2018 Compliance Form No. 004	PAVEMENT	MARKINGS	238790	415,296.	30	and the same of th
AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Signature: Title: PRESIVENT Date: 4/26/18 Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative Date: 4/26/18 Date: 4/26/18 Date: 4/26/18 Date: 4/26/18 Signature: Title: Vice Presentative Date to 8/18 Visit Census gov and select NAICS to search and identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as dosely as possible. To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer, in the event the bidder/offeror does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Letter of Intent and Affirmation shall be util and void. Compliance Form No. 004	The second particles of the first of the second supply the second	- NA Procedure to the tradity graphs and a summary of the graphs of the tradity of the tradity of the tradity	Acceptable galaxies		manuse	Aller esteril
Rev.: June 2018 Compliance Form No. 004	CBE Firm/Supplier A Signature: // / Bidder/Offeror Author Signature: // / Visit Consus gov and losely as possible. To be provided only on the event the biddorotilo.	Title: Land Barenes to search and identification requires that be	CE Lines fy the correct idder/offeror i	codes. Match type onclude a deliar amou	Date 10/8 of work with NAI	26] 18] 18 C\$ code as
2018 BidSync	null and void. Rev.: June 2018				Compliance l	Form No. 004
018 BidSync						
	018		BidSync			

10/8/201

p. 85



LETTER OF INTENT BETWEEN BIDDER/OFFEROR AND COUNTY BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (CBE) FIRM/SUPPLIER

pen	form is to be completed and signed for each CBE to forming with your own forces.		•	
Soli	citation No.: PNC2116454C1			uddinings in Succession - 1120 diese werier wie
	ect Title: Westside Water Maln Expansion Loop			
Bide	der/Offeror Name: Southern Underground Indust	ries, Inc		ALIAN AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND AND A
Add	ress: 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223 portzed Representative; Juan Barreneche	City: Mia	ımi Lakes Sta	te: FL Zip: 33014
Auth	orlzed Representative: Juan Barreneche	Service & Continue Co	Phone:	954-650-4699
CRE	Firm/Supplier Name: Southern Underground In	dustries, Inc		
Add	COTO NIMI 464AL CIABAL CUITA 777	City: M	ami Lakes sta	te: FL Zip: 33014
Auth	ress: Juan Barreneche orized Representative: Juan Barreneche	Only become	Phone:	954-650-4699
A.	This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror oproject.	on this project and a	CBE firm for the CBE to	perform work on this
	By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to below.	utilize the above-r	amed CBE to perform the	work described
Ċ.	By signing below, the above-named CB⊑ is commit	ting to perform the	work described below.	
Ď.	By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm may only subcontract that work to another CBE.	that if the GBE sub	contracts any of the work	described below, it
	Work to be pe	rformed by C	DE Elma	
		Honned by C	DE LIIII	an an angular ngang nga manganahan ng kang banahan at an Adhard (Ann An ann An an an Ann an an An
	Description	NAICS ¹	CBE Contract Amount ²	CBE Percentage of Total Project Value
ī	THE RESERVE THE PROPERTY OF TH	THE RESERVE OF THE PROPERTY OF THE PARTY OF	CBE Contract	
ī	Description	NAICS ¹	CBE Contract Amount ²	Total Project Value
	Description	NAICS ¹	CBE Contract Amount ²	Total Project Value
	Description	NAICS ¹ 237110	CBE Contract Amount ²	Total Project Value
AFF	Description Inderground Utility Work IRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information abo	NAICS ¹ 237110	CBE Contract Amount ²	Total Project Value
AFF	Description Underground Utility Work IRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information about Efirm/Supplier Authorized Representative	NAICS ¹ 237110	CBE Contract Amount ²	Total Project Value
AFF CBE Sigr	Description Underground Utility Work FIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative	NAICS¹ 237110 ove is true and corre	CBE Contract Amount ² 2, 02-5, 213,70	Total Project Value
AFF CBE Sign	Description Underground Utility Work IRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information about the information abo	NAICS¹ 237110 237110 ove is true and corrections Vice-President	CBE Contract Amount ² 2, 02-5, 213,70	Total Project Value () 2 () 9 % % /o) 12/13
AFF CBE Sign	Description Underground Utility Work IRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information about the information ab	NAICS¹ 237110 237110 ove is true and corrections Vice-President	CBE Contract Amount ² 2,025,213,70 ect. Date:	Total Project Value () 2 () 9 % % /o) 12/13
AFF CBE Sign Bidd Sign	Description Inderground Utility Work IRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative nature Title: JUAN PARIZENEEUR Title: JUAN PARIZENEEUR Title: JUAN PARIZENEEUR Title:	NAICS¹ 237110 237110 ove is true and correction Vice-President Vice-President	CBE Contract Amount ² 2029 213.70 ect. Date:	Total Project Value
AFF CBE Sigr Bidd Sigr	Description Underground Utility Work URMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative Title: JUAN PARKENEUR Title: VUAN PARKENEUR Title:	NAICS¹ 237110 ove is true and correct vice-President Vice-President	CBE Contract Amount ² 2 02-5 213.70 ect. Date: Date:	Total Project Value () 2 0 3 % % /o) 12/18 IU 12/18 ith NAICS code as
AFF CBE Sign Bidd Sign 1 Vision 2 To	Description Inderground Utility Work IRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above the statute of the	NAICS¹ 237110 237110 Ove is true and correct vice-President Vice-President http://www.naich.com/resident.	CBE Contract Amount ² 2 029 213.70 ect. Date: Date:	Total Project Value () 2 6) % % // 0) 12 13

Broward County Board of County Commissioners PNC2116454C1



LETTER OF INTENT

BETWEEN BIDDER/OFFEROR AND COUNTY BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (CBE) FIRM/SUPPLIER

This form is to be completed and signed for each CBE firm. If the PRIME is a CBE firm, please indicate the percentage performing with your own forces. Solicitation No.: PNC2116454C1 Project Title: Westside Water Main Expansion Loop Bidder/Offeror Name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc Address: 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223 City: Miami Lakes State: FL Zip: 33014 Authorized Representative: Juan Barreneche Phone: 954-650-4699 CBE Firm/Supplier Name: Wettaps, Inc. Address: 5311 NW 22nd Ave City: Tamarac State: FI Zip: 33309 Phone: 954-818-7832 Authorized Representative: Brian Botting President This is a letter of intent between the bidder/offeror on this project and a CBE firm for the CBE to perform work on this project. B. By signing below, the bidder/offeror is committing to utilize the above-named CBE to perform the work described C. By signing below, the above-named CBE is committing to perform the work described below. D. By signing below, the bidder/offeror and CBE affirm that if the CBE subcontracts any of the work described below, it may only subcontract that work to another CBE. Work to be performed by CBE Firm **CBE** Contract CBE Percentage of NAICS Description Amount² Total Project Value Insertion Valves 2311 9,100,00 % % AFFIRMATION: I hereby affirm that the information above is true and correct. **CBE Firm/Supplier Authorized Representative** Date: 10/08/2018 Signature: Brian Botting | Lipschysepectry Install Flat | Title: President Bidder/Offeror Authorized Representative Signature: Barreneche ¹ Visit <u>Census.gov</u> and select <u>NAICS</u> to search and Identify the correct codes. Match type of work with NAICS code as ² To be provided only when the solicitation requires that bidder/offeror include a dollar amount in its bid/offer. In the event the biddor/offerer does not receive award of the prime contract, any and all representations in this Letter of Intent and Affirmation shall be Rev.: June 2018 Compliance Form No. 004 10/8/2018 BidSync p. 83

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 50 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) SPECIAL PROVISION 1B: DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (DBE) COMPLIANCE

SPECIAL PROVISION 1C: WORKFORCE INVESTMENT PROGRAM

Workforce Investment Program. This Agreement constitutes a "Covered Contract" under the Broward Workforce Investment Program, Broward County Administrative Code Section 19.211 ("Workforce Investment Program"). Contractor affirms it is aware of the requirements of the Workforce Investment Program and agrees to use good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral Goal and the Qualifying New Hires Goal as set forth therein, including by (a) publicly advertising any vacancies that are the direct result of this Agreement (whether those vacancies are with Contractor or its Subcontractors) exclusively with CareerSource Broward for at least five (5) business days and using good faith efforts to interview any qualified candidates referred under the Workforce Investment Program, and (b) using good faith efforts to hire Qualifying New Hires, as defined by the Workforce Investment Program, for at least fifty percent (50%) of the vacancies that are the direct result of this Agreement. Until at least one year after the conclusion of this Agreement, Contractor shall maintain and make available to County upon request all records documenting Contractor's compliance with the requirements of the Workforce Investment Program, and shall submit the required Workforce Investment Reports to the Contract Administrator annually by January 31 and within thirty (30) days after the conclusion of this Agreement. Failure to demonstrate good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral Goal and the Qualifying New Hires Goal shall constitute a material breach of this Agreement.

SPECIAL PROVISION 2A: PREVAILING WAGE RATES

The Prevailing Wage Rate Ordinance applies to this Project. The following sections shall apply.

- 1. The rate of wages and fringe benefit payments for all laborers, mechanics, and apprentices shall not be less than those payments for similar skills in classifications of work in a like construction industry as determined by the Secretary of Labor and as published in the Federal Register (latest revision is attached hereto).
- 2. All mechanics, laborers, and apprentices, employed or working directly upon the site of the Work shall be paid in accordance with the above referenced wage rates. Contractor shall post notice of these provisions at the site of the Work in a prominent place where it can be easily seen by the workers.
- 3. If the parties cannot agree on the proper classification of a particular class of laborers or mechanics or apprentices to be used, the County Representative shall submit the question, together with its recommendation, to the County Administrator for final determination.
- 4. In the event it is found by the County Representative that any laborer or mechanic or apprentice employed by Contractor, or any Subcontractor directly on the site of the Work has been or is being paid at a rate of wages less than the rate of wages required by the ordinance, the County Representative may (1) by written notice to Contractor terminate its right to proceed with the Work or such part of Work for which there has been a failure to pay said required wages; and (2) prosecute the Work or portion thereof to completion by contract or otherwise. Whereupon, Contractor and its sureties shall be liable to County for any excess costs occasioned to County thereby.
- 5. Sections 1 through 4 above shall apply to this Contract to the extent that it is (1) a prime Contract subject to the ordinance; or (2) a Subcontract also subject to the ordinance under such prime Contract.
- 6. Contractor shall maintain payrolls and basic records relating thereto during the course of the Work and shall preserve such for a period of three (3) years thereafter for all laborers, mechanics, and apprentices working at the site of the Work. Such records shall contain the name and address of each such employee; its current classification; rate of pay (including rates of contributions for, or costs assumed to provide, fringe benefits); daily and weekly number of hours worked; deductions made; and actual wages paid.
- 7. Contractor shall submit, with each requisition for payment, a signed and sworn Statement of Compliance (Form GC-3) attesting to compliance with the Prevailing Wage Ordinance, Section 26-5 of the Broward County of Ordinances, as amended.
- 8. The County Representative may withhold or cause to be withheld from Contractor so much of the payments requisitioned as may be considered necessary to pay laborers and mechanics, including apprentices, trainees, and guards employed by Contractor or any Subcontractor on the work, the full amount of wages required by the Contract.

9. If Contractor or any Subcontractor fails to pay any laborer, mechanic, or apprentice employed or working on the site of the Work all or part of the wages required by the Contract, the County Representative may, after written notice to Contractor, take such action as may be necessary to cause suspension of any further payments or advances until such violations have ceased.

PREVAILING WAGE RATE TABLE

General Decision Number: FL180150 06/01/2018 FL150

Superseded General Decision Number: FL20170150

State: Florida

Construction Type: Heavy

County: Broward County in Florida.

HEAVY CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS (Including Sewer and Water Lines)

Note: Under Executive Order (EO) 13658, an hourly minimum wage of \$10.35 for calendar year 2018 applies to all contracts subject to the Davis-Bacon Act for which the contract is awarded (and any solicitation was issued) on or after January 1, 2015. If this contract is covered by the EO, the contractor must pay all workers in any classification listed on this wage determination at least \$10.35 per hour (or the applicable wage rate listed on this wage determination, if it is higher) for all hours spent performing on the contract in calendar year 2018. The EO minimum wage rate will be adjusted annually.

Please note that this EO applies to the above-mentioned types of contracts entered into by the federal government that are subject to the Davis-Bacon Act itself, but it does not apply to contracts subject only to the Davis-Bacon Related Acts, including those set forth at 29 CFR 5.1(a)(2)-(60). Additional information on contractor requirements and worker protections under the EO is available at www.dol.gov/whd/govcontracts.

Modification Number Publication Date

0 01/05/2018

1 06/01/2018

* ELEC0728-006 03/01/2018

Rates Fringes

ELECTRICIAN.....

\$ 31.50 11.82

ENGI0487-014 07/01/2013

Rates Fringes

OPERATOR: Crane All Tower Cranes Mobile, Rail, Climbers, Static-Mount; All Cranes with Boom Length 150 Feet & Over (With or without jib) Friction, Hydraulic, Electric or Otherwise; Cranes 150 Tons & Over; PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 54 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17)

Cranes with 3 Drums (When 3rd drum is rigged Over 25 Tons but not more than 50 Tons; Hydra Truck				
Cranes with Boom Length Less than 150 Feet (V Over 50 Tons (With Oiler); Boom Truck		ut jib); Hydraul 8.80	lic Cranes 25 Tons &	Under, &
OPERATOR: Drill	\$ 25.80	8.80		•
OPERATOR: Oiler	\$ 22.99	8.80		
IRON0272-005 10/01/2017				
	Rates	Fringes		
IRONWORKER, STRUCTURAL	.\$ 24.89	10.10		
LABO1652-004 06/01/2013				
	Rates	Fringes		
LABORER: Grade Checker	\$ 14.50	4.92		
PAIN0365-007 07/01/2017		-i		:
	Rates	Fringes		i
PAINTER: Brush, Roller and Spray	\$ 20.21	10.08		
SUFL2009-146 06/24/2009				
	Rates	Fringes		
CARPENTER, Includes Form Work	\$ 17.00	2.51		
CEMENT MASON/CONCRETE FINISHER	\$ 15.00	8.64		
LABORER: Common or General	\$ 9.87	3.24		
LABORER: Landscape	\$ 7.25	0.00		
LABORER: Pipelayer	\$ 14.00	2.42		
LABORER: Power Tool Operator (Hand Held Dril	lls/Saws, Jack \$ 10.63	hammer and P 2.20	ower Saws	
OPERATOR: Asphalt Paver	\$ 11.59	0.00		
OPERATOR: Backhoe Loader Combo	\$ 16.10	2.44		

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 55 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17)

OPERATOR: Backhoe/Excavator	\$ 18.77	1.87
OPERATOR: Bulldozer	\$ 14.95	0.81
OPERATOR: Grader/Blade	\$ 16.00	2.84
OPERATOR: Loader	\$ 14.00	2.42
OPERATOR: Mechanic	\$ 14.32	0.00
OPERATOR: Roller	\$ 10.95	0.00
OPERATOR: Scraper	\$ 11.00	1.74
OPERATOR: Trackhoe	\$ 20.92	5.50
OPERATOR: Tractor	\$ 10.54	0.00
TRUCK DRIVER, Includes Dump Truck	\$ 9.60	0.00
TRUCK DRIVER: Lowboy Truck	\$ 12.73	0.00
TRUCK DRIVER: Off the Road Truck	\$ 12.21	1.97

WELDERS - Receive rate prescribed for craft performing operation to which welding is incidental.

Note: Executive Order (EO) 13706, Establishing Paid Sick Leave for Federal Contractors applies to all contracts subject to the Davis-Bacon Act for which the contract is awarded (and any solicitation was issued) on or after January 1, 2017. If this contract is covered by the EO, the contractor must provide employees with 1 hour of paid sick leave for every 30 hours they work, up to 56 hours of paid sick leave each year.

Employees must be permitted to use paid sick leave for their own illness, injury or other health-related needs, including preventive care; to assist a family member (or person who is like family to the Employee) who is ill, injured, or has other health-related needs, including preventive care; or for reasons resulting from, or to assist a family member (or person who is like family to the employee) who is a victim of, domestic violence, sexual assault, or stalking. Additional information on contractor requirements and worker protections under the EO is available at www.dol.gov/whd/govcontracts.

Unlisted classifications needed for work not included within the scope of the classifications listed may be added after award only as provided in the labor standards contract clauses (29CFR 5.5 (a) (1) (ii)).

The body of each wage determination lists the classification and wage rates that have been found to be prevailing for the cited type(s) of construction in the area covered by the wage determination. The classifications are listed in alphabetical order of "identifiers" that indicate whether the particular rate is a union rate (current union negotiated rate for local), a survey rate (weighted average rate) or a union average rate (weighted union average rate).

Union Rate Identifiers

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 56 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) A four letter classification abbreviation identifier enclosed in dotted lines beginning with characters other than "SU" or "UAVG" denotes that the union classification and rate were prevailing for that classification in the survey. Example:

PLUM0198-005 07/01/2014. PLUM is an abbreviation identifier of the union which prevailed in the survey for this classification, which in this example would be Plumbers. 0198 indicates the local union number or district council number where applicable, i.e., Plumbers Local 0198. The next number, 005 in the example, is an internal number used in processing the wage determination. 07/01/2014 is the effective date of the most current negotiated rate, which in this example is July 1, 2014.

Union prevailing wage rates are updated to reflect all rate changes in the collective bargaining agreement (CBA) governing this classification and rate.

Survey Rate Identifiers

Classifications listed under the "SU" identifier indicate that no one rate prevailed for this classification in the survey and the published rate is derived by computing a weighted average rate based on all the rates reported in the survey for that classification. As this weighted average rate includes all rates reported in the survey, it may include both union and non-union rates. Example: SULA2012-007 5/13/2014. SU indicates the rates are survey rates based on a weighted average calculation of rates and are not majority rates. LA indicates the State of Louisiana. 2012 is the year of survey on which these classifications and rates are based. The next number, 007 in the example, is an internal number used in producing the wage determination. 5/13/2014 indicates the survey completion date for the classifications and rates under that identifier.

Survey wage rates are not updated and remain in effect until a new survey is conducted.

Union Average Rate Identifiers Classification(s) listed under the UAVG identifier indicate that no single majority rate prevailed for those classifications; however, 100% of the data reported for the classifications was union data. EXAMPLE: UAVG-OH-0010 08/29/2014. UAVG indicates that the rate is a weighted union average rate. OH indicates the state. The next number, 0010 in the example, is an internal number used in producing the wage determination. 08/29/2014 indicates the survey completion date for the classifications and rates under that identifier.

A UAVG rate will be updated once a year, usually in January of each year, to reflect a weighted average of the current negotiated/CBA rate of the union locals from which the rate is based.

WAGE DETERMINATION APPEALS PROCESS

- 1.) Has there been an initial decision in the matter? This can be:
- * an existing published wage determination
- * a survey underlying a wage determination
- * a Wage and Hour Division letter setting forth a position on
- * a wage determination matter
- * a conformance (additional classification and rate) ruling

On survey related matters, initial contact, including requests for summaries of surveys, should be with the Wage and Hour Regional Office for the area in which the survey was conducted because those Regional

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 57 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) Offices have responsibility for the Davis-Bacon survey program. If the response from this initial contact is not satisfactory, then the process described in 2.) and 3.) should be followed.

With regard to any other matter not yet ripe for the formal process described here, initial contact should be with the Branch of Construction Wage Determinations.

Write to:

Branch of Construction Wage Determinations Wage and Hour Division U.S. Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20210

2.) If the answer to the question in 1.) is yes, then an interested party (those affected by the action) can request review and reconsideration from the Wage and Hour Administrator (See 29 CFR Part 1.8 and 29 CFR Part 7).

Write to:

Wage and Hour Administrator U.S. Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20210

The request should be accompanied by a full statement of the interested party's position and by any information (wage payment data, project description, area practice material, etc.) that the requestor considers relevant to the issue.

3.) If the decision of the Administrator is not favorable, an interested party may appeal directly to the Administrative Review Board (formerly the Wage Appeals Board).

Write to:

Administrative Review Board U.S. Department of Labor 200 Constitution Avenue, N.W. Washington, DC 20210

4.) All decisions by the Administrative Review Board are final. END OF GENERAL DECISION

(The remainder of this page is intentionally left blank.)

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 58 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) SPECIAL PROVISION 2B: DAVIS-BACON WAGE RATES

NOT USED

SPECIAL PROVISION 3: DOMESTIC PARTNERSHIP REQUIREMENT

Contractor will comply with the County's Domestic Partnership Act (Section 16½ of the Broward County Code of Ordinances, as amended) during the entire term of the Contract. The failure of the Contractor to comply shall be a material breach of the Contract, entitling the County to pursue any and all remedies provided under applicable law including, but not limited to (1) retaining all monies due or to become due the Contractor until the Contractor complies; (2) termination of the Contract; (3) and suspension or debarment of the Contractor from doing business with the County.

SPECIAL PROVISION 4A: INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS

- 1 For the duration of the Agreement, Contractor shall, at its sole expense, maintain the minimum insurance coverages stated in Exhibit 4A-1 in accordance with the terms and conditions of this article. Contractor shall maintain insurance coverage against claims relating to any act or omission by Contractor, its agents, representatives, employees, or Subcontractors in connection with this Agreement. County reserves the right at any time to review and adjust the limits and types of coverage required under this article.
- 2 County reserves the right to determine, in its own discretion, to obtain and maintain the builder's risk insurance, if applicable, with comparable coverages that the Contractor proposed and deduct from the Agreement amount the premium quoted by Contractor for that coverage.
- 3 Contractor shall ensure that "Broward County" is listed and endorsed as an additional insured as stated in Exhibit 4A-1 on all policies required under this article.
- On or before the Effective Date or at least fifteen (15) days prior to commencement of Services, Contractor shall provide County with a copy of all Certificates of Insurance or other documentation sufficient to demonstrate the insurance coverage required in this article. If and to the extent requested by County, Contractor shall provide complete, certified copies of all required insurance policies and all required endorsements within thirty (30) days after County's request.
- 5 Contractor shall ensure that all insurance coverages required by this article shall remain in full force and effect for the duration of this Agreement and until all performance required by Contractor has been completed, as determined by Contract Administrator. Contractor or its insurer shall provide notice to County of any cancellation or modification of any required policy at least thirty (30) days prior to the effective date of cancellation or modification, and at least ten (10) days prior to the effective date of any cancellation due to nonpayment, and shall concurrently provide County with a copy of its updated Certificates of Insurance evidencing continuation of the required coverage(s). Contractor shall ensure that there is no lapse of coverage at any time during the time period for which coverage is required by this article.
- 6 Contractor shall ensure that all required insurance policies are issued by insurers:
 (1) assigned an A. M. Best rating of at least "A-" with a Financial Size Category of at least Class VII; (2) authorized to transact insurance in the State of Florida; or (3) a

- qualified eligible surplus lines insurer pursuant to Section 626.917 or 626.918, Florida Statutes, with approval by County's Risk Management Division.
- 7 If Contractor maintains broader coverage or higher limits than the minimum insurance requirements stated in Exhibit 4A-1, County shall be entitled to any such broader coverage and higher limits maintained by Contractor. All required insurance coverages under this article shall provide primary coverage and shall not require contribution from any County insurance, self-insurance or otherwise, which shall be in excess of and shall not contribute to the insurance required and provided by Contractor.
- 8 Contractor shall declare in writing any self-insured retentions or deductibles over the limit(s) prescribed in Exhibit 4A-1 and submit to County for approval at least fifteen (15) days prior to the Effective Date or commencement of Services. Contractor shall be solely responsible for and shall pay any deductible or self-insured retention applicable to any claim against County. County may, at any time, require Contractor to purchase coverage with a lower retention or provide proof of ability to pay losses and related investigations, claim administration, and defense expenses within the retention. Contractor agrees that any deductible or self-insured retention may be satisfied by either the named insured or County, if so elected by County, and Contractor agrees to obtain same in endorsements to the required policies.
- 9 Unless prohibited by the applicable policy, Contractor waives any right to subrogation that any of Contractor's insurer may acquire against County, and agrees to obtain same in an endorsement of Contractor's insurance policies.
- 10 Contractor shall require that each Subcontractor maintains insurance coverage that adequately covers the Services provided by that Subcontractor on substantially the same insurance terms and conditions required of Contractor under this article. Contractor shall ensure that all such Subcontractors comply with these requirements and that "Broward County" is named as an additional insured under the Subcontractors' applicable insurance policies.
- 11 In the event Contractor or any Subcontractor fails to maintain the insurance required by this Agreement, County may pay any costs of premiums necessary to maintain the required coverage and deduct such costs from any payment otherwise due to Contractor. Contractor shall not permit any Subcontractor to provide Services under this Agreement unless and until the requirements of this article are satisfied. If requested by County, Contractor shall provide, within one (1) business day, evidence of each Subcontractor's compliance with this section.
- 12 If any of the policies required under this article provide claims-made coverage: (1) any retroactive date must be prior to the Effective Date; (2) the required coverage must be maintained after termination or expiration of the Agreement for at least the duration

Exhibit 4A-1 Minimum Insurance Requirements

Insurance Requirements for the RLI FLL Westside Watermain Loop

The following coverage's are deemed appropriate for minimum insurance requirements for this project and will be required of the selected firm and identified in the negotiated agreement. Any deviation or change during the contract negotiation period shall be approved by Risk Management.

TYPE OF INSURANCE

Limits on Liability in Thousands of Dollars ALL COI's be submitted on an ACCORD 25 form 2. ALL deductibles are vendors responsibility 3. Self insurance and SIR's is not approved Each Occurrence Aggregate GENERAL LIABILITY **Bodily Injury** | X | Commercial General Liability | X | Commercial General Liability | X | Premises Operations | X | Products/Completed Operations | X | Personal and Advertising Injury Property Damage Bodily Injury and Property Damage Combined \$ 5 mil \$5 mil [x] Fire Legal Liability Personal Injury AUTO LIABILITY Bodily Injury (each 1 x1 Comprehensive Form person) [x] Owned Bodily Injury (each accident) [x] Hired [x] Non-owned [x] Any Auto If applicable Property Damage Bodily Injury and Property Damage \$300 k landside \$ 5 mil airside Combined EXCESS LIABILITY Bodily Injury and Umbrella Form
Other than Umbrella Form Property Damage Combined 100% Replacement [x] Property value [] Professional Liability [] Pollution including remediation and cleanup [x] STATUTORY Dollar values only: *State exemption not accepted [x] WORKER'S COMPENSATION AND **EMPLOYER'S LIABILITY (NOTE*)** 500K MIN (each accident) Description of Operations A-cealions A-ceali Signed and All applicable Deductibles shown. Indicate bld number, RLI,RFP, and project manager on COI. NOTE *-If the Company is exempt from Workers' Compensation Coverage, please provide a leiter on company letterhead or a copy of the State's exemption which documents this status and attache to the Certificate of Insurance for approval. If any operations are to be undertaken on or about navigable waters, coverage must be included for U.S. Longshoremen & Harbor Workers' Act/ & Jones Act CANCELLATION: Thirty (30) Day written notice of cancellation required to the Certificate Holder:

Name & Address of Certificate Holder

Broward County

2200 SW 45th Street, Suite #101,
Dania Beach, FL 3312 L Remirez

Risk Manager

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

uranceLimitsForm.Q3 Revised certifica

stated in Exhibit 4A-1, and (3) if coverage is canceled or nonrenewed and is not replaced with another claims-made policy form with a retroactive date prior to the Effective Date, Contractor must obtain and maintain "extended reporting" coverage that applies after termination or expiration of the Agreement for at least the duration stated in Exhibit 4A-1.

13 These insurance provisions shall survive the expiration or earlier termination of this Agreement.

SPECIAL PROVISION 4B: INSURANCE REQUIREMENTS - OCIP

SPECIAL PROVISION 5: BUILDING INFORMATION MODELING (BIM)

SPECIAL PROVISION 6: LEED AND SUSTAINABLE BUILDINGS

SPECIAL PROVISION 7A-7D: DISPUTE AVOIDANCE PANEL

SPECIAL PROVISION 8: FAA CONTRACT PROVISIONS

SPECIAL PROVISION 9: FEDERAL TRANSIT ADMINISTRATION CONTRACT PROVISIONS

NOT USED

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 70 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) SPECIAL PROVISION 10: FDOT CONTRACT PROVISIONS

NOT USED

SPECIAL PROVISION 11: PROVISIONS PERTAINING TO AIRPORT PROJECTS

NOTE: USE THE TERMS COMPANY, CONSULTANT OR CONTRACTOR AS APPLICABLE

1. SECURITY

Airport Security Program and Aviation Regulations. Consultant/contractor agrees to observe all security requirements and other requirements of the Federal Aviation Regulations applicable to Consultant/contractor, including without limitation, all regulations of the United States Department of Transportation, the Federal Aviation Administration and the Transportation Security Administration. Consultant/contractor also agrees to comply with the County's Airport Security Program and the Air Operations Area (AOA) Vehicle Access Program, and any amendments thereto, and to comply with such other rules and regulations as may be reasonably prescribed by the County, including any regulations pertaining to emergency response training, and to take such steps as may be necessary or directed by the County to insure that subconsultants/subcontractors, employees, invitees and guests of Consultant/contractor observe these requirements. If required by the Aviation Department, Consultant/contractor shall conduct background checks of its employees in accordance with applicable Federal Regulations. If as a result of the acts or omissions of Consultant/contractor, its subconsultants/subcontractors, employees, invitees or guests, the County incurs any fines and/or penalties imposed by any governmental agency, including without limitation, the United States Department of Transportation, the Federal Aviation Administration or the Transportation Security Administration, or any expense in enforcing any Federal regulations, including without limitation, airport security regulations, or the rules or regulations of the County, and/or any expense in enforcing the County's Airport Security Program, then Consultant/contractor agrees to pay and/or reimburse to County all such costs and expenses, including all costs of administrative proceedings, court costs, and attorney's fees and all costs incurred by County in enforcing this provision. Consultant/contractor further agrees to rectify any security deficiency or other deficiency as may be determined as such by the County or the United States Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration, the Transportation Security Administration, or any other Federal agency with jurisdiction. In the event Consultant/contractor fails to remedy any such deficiency, the County may do so at the sole cost and expense of Consultant/contractor. The County reserves the right to take whatever action is necessary to rectify any security deficiency or other deficiency.

(a) Access to Security Identification Display Areas and Identification Media. The consultant/contractor shall be responsible for requesting the Aviation Department to issue Airport Issued Identification Media to all employees who are authorized access to Security Identification Display Areas ("SIDA") on the Airport, as designated in the Airport Security Program. In addition, consultant/contractor shall be responsible for the immediate reporting of all lost or stolen Airport Issued Identification Media and the immediate return of the media of consultant/contractor's personnel transferred from the Airport, or terminated from the employ of the consultant/contractor, or upon termination of this Agreement. Before an Airport Issued Identification Media is issued to an employee, consultant/contractor shall comply with the requirements of applicable Federal regulations with regard to fingerprinting for criminal history record checks and security threat assessments, and shall require that each employee complete security training programs conducted by the Aviation Department. The consultant/contractor shall pay or cause to be paid to the Aviation Department such charges as may be established from time to time for lost or stolen Airport Issued Identification Media and those not returned to the Aviation Department in accordance with these provisions. The Aviation Department shall have the right to require the

consultant/contractor to conduct background investigations and to furnish certain data on such employees before the issuance of Airport Issued Identification Media, which data may include the fingerprinting of employee applicants for such media.

- (b) Operation of Vehicles on the AOA: Before the consultant/contractor shall permit any employee of consultant/contractor or of any subconsultant/subcontractor to operate a motor vehicle of any kind or type on the AOA (and unless escorted by an Aviation Department approved escort), the consultant/contractor shall ensure that all such vehicle operators possess current, valid, and appropriate Florida driver's licenses. In addition, any motor vehicles and equipment of consultant/contractor or of any subconsultant/subcontractor operating on the AOA must have an appropriate vehicle identification permit issued by the Aviation Department, which identification must be displayed as required by the Aviation Department.
- (c) <u>Consent to Search/Inspection</u>: The consultant/contractor agrees that its vehicles, cargo, goods and other personal property are subject to being inspected and searched when attempting to enter or leave and while on the AOA. The consultant/contractor further agrees on behalf of itself and its subconsultant/subcontractors, that it shall not authorize any employee or other person to enter the AOA unless and until such employee or other person has executed a written consent-to-search/inspection form acceptable to the Aviation Department. Consultant/contractor acknowledges and understands that the foregoing requirements are for the protection of users of the Airport and are intended to reduce incidents of cargo tampering, aircraft sabotage, thefts and other unlawful activities at the Airport. For this reason, consultant/contractor agrees that persons not executing such consent-to-search/inspection form shall not be employed by the consultant/contractor or by any subconsultant/subcontractor at the Airport in any position requiring access to the AOA or allowed entry to the AOA by the consultant/contractor or by any subconsultant/subcontractor.
- (d) Consultant/contractor understands and agrees that if any of its employees, or the employees of any of its subconsultants/subcontractors, are required in the course of the work to be performed under this Agreement to access or otherwise be in contact with Sensitive Security Information ("SSI") as defined and construed under Federal law, that individual will be required to execute a Sensitive Security Information Non-Disclosure Agreement promulgated by the Aviation Department.
- (e) The provisions hereof shall survive the expiration or any other termination of this Agreement.
- 2. **PROHIBITED INTERESTS**. If this Agreement is funded by any federal or state grants, then, in that event, no member, officer, or employee of County during his or her tenure or for two (2) years thereafter shall have any interest, direct or indirect, in this Agreement or the proceeds thereof.

Consultant/contractor agrees to insert the foregoing sentence in any agreements between consultant/contractor or subconsultants/ subcontractors engaged to provide services pursuant to this Agreement.

If any such present or former member, officer, or employee has such an interest and if such interest as set forth above is immediately disclosed to the County, the County with prior approval of the funding agency, may waive the prohibition contained in this subsection; provided that any such present member, officer, or employee shall not participate in any action by the County relating to such Agreement.

- 3. RECORDS. Consultant/contractor shall keep such books, records and accounts and require any and all consultants/contractors or subconsultants/subcontractors to keep such books, records and accounts as may be necessary in order to record complete and correct entries as to personnel hours charged to the Project and any expenses for which consultant/contractor expects to be reimbursed. In addition, to the above, the consultant/contractor shall maintain an acceptable cost accounting system. All work, materials, payrolls, books, accounts, documents, and records relative to the Project, or directly pertinent to the specific contract for the purposes of making an audit, examination, excerpt or transcription shall be available at all reasonable times for examination and audit by County, and in the event such Agreement is subject to federal or state funding or grants, by the Federal Aviation Administration, the Comptroller General of the United States, the Florida Department of Transportation, or any of their duly authorized representatives. Such books, records and accounts shall be kept for the "Retention Period" (as hereinafter defined). Incomplete or incorrect entries in such books, records or accounts shall be grounds for County's disallowance of any fees or expenses based upon such entries. All books, records and accounts which are considered public records shall, pursuant to Chapter 119, Florida Statutes, be kept by consultant/contractor in accordance with such statutes. The "Retention Period" shall be defined as the greater of: (i) the required retention period of the Florida Public Records Act (Chapter 119, Fla. Stat.), if applicable, or (ii) for a period of three (3) years after final payment and the completion of all work to be performed pursuant to this Agreement, or if any audit has been initiated and audit findings have not been resolved at the end of the three years, the books and records shall be retained until resolution of the audit findings, or (iii) if this Project is subject to Florida Department of Transportation grants, for a period of five (5) years after final payment and the completion of all work to be performed pursuant to this Agreement, or if any audit has been initiated and audit findings have not been resolved at the end of the five years, the books and records shall be retained until resolution of the audit findings.
- 4. PROTECTION OF RECORDS. Consultant/contractor shall protect from harm and damage all data, drawings, specifications, designs, models, photographs, reports, surveys and other data created or provided in connection with this Agreement (collectively, "County Property"), while such data and materials are in consultant's/contractor's possession. Such duty may include, but is not limited to, making back-up copies of all data stored by electronic device on any media, taking reasonable actions to prevent damage by impending flood or storm (including, but not limited to, removing the County Property to a safe location), and establishing and enforcing such security measures as are reasonably available, considering the customary practice within consultant's/contractor's trade or profession. If requested by County, consultant/contractor shall furnish to County copies of any and all disks containing drawings and other pertinent data prepared by consultant/contractor in conjunction with this Agreement.
- 5. <u>BREACH OF CONTRACT TERMS SANCTIONS</u>. Any violation or breach of the terms of this contract on the part of the consultant/ contractor or subconsultant/subcontractor may result in the suspension or termination of this contract or such other action which may be necessary to enforce the rights of the parties of this agreement.
- 6. **RIGHT TO INVENTIONS**. All rights to inventions and materials generated under this contract are subject to regulations issued by the FAA and the County. Information regarding these rights is available from the FAA and the County.
- 7. TRADE RESTRICTION CLAUSES TO BE INCLUDED IN ALL SOLICITATIONS, CONTRACTS, AND SUBCONTRACTS. The consultant/contractor or subconsultant/subcontractor, by submission of an offer and/or execution of a contract, certifies that it:

- a. Is not owned or controlled by one or more citizens of a foreign country included in the list of countries that discriminate against U.S. firms published by the Office of the United States Trade Representative (USTR); and
- b. Has not knowingly entered into any contract or subcontract for this project with a person that is a citizen or national of a foreign country on said list, or is owned or controlled directly or indirectly by one or more citizens or nationals of a foreign country on said list; and
- c. Has not procured any product nor subcontracted for the supply of any product for use on the project that is produced in a foreign country on said list.

Unless the restrictions of this clause are waived by Secretary of Transportation in accordance with 49 CFR 30.17, no contract shall be awarded to a consultant/ contractor or subconsultant/subcontractor who is unable to certify to the above. If the consultant/contractor knowingly procures or subcontracts for the supply of any product or service of a foreign country on said list for use on the project, the Federal Aviation Administration may direct through the County cancellation of the contract at no cost to the Government.

Further, the consultant/contractor agrees that, if awarded a contract resulting from this solicitation, it will incorporate this provision for certification without modification in each contract and in all lower tier subcontracts. The consultant/ contractor may rely on the certification of a prospective subconsultant/subcontractor unless it has knowledge that the certification is erroneous.

The consultant/contractor shall provide immediate written notice to the County if the consultant/contractor learns that its certification or that of a subconsultant/ subcontractor was erroneous when submitted or has become erroneous by reason of changed circumstances. The subconsultant/subcontractor agrees to provide written notice to the consultant/contractor if at any time it learns that its certification was erroneous by reason of changed circumstances.

This certification is a material representation of fact upon which reliance was placed when making the award. If it is later determined that the consultant/ contractor or subconsultant/subcontractor knowingly rendered an erroneous certification, the Federal Aviation administration may direct through the County cancellation of the contract or subcontract for default at no cost to the Government.

Nothing contained in the foregoing shall be construed to require establishment of a system of records in order to render, in good faith, the certification required by this provision. The knowledge and information of a consultant/contractor is not required to exceed that which is normally possessed by a prudent person in the ordinary course of business dealings.

This certification concerns a matter within the jurisdiction of an agency of the United States of America and the making of a false, fictitious, or fraudulent certification may render the maker subject to prosecution under Title 18, United States Code, Section 1001.

8. TERMINATION OF CONTRACT (ALL CONTRACTS IN EXCESS OF \$10,000)

- a. The County may, by written notice, terminate this contract in whole or in part at any time, either for the County's convenience or because of failure to fulfill the contract obligations. Upon receipt of such notice, services shall be immediately discontinued (unless the notice directs otherwise) and all materials as may have been accumulated in performing this contract, whether completed or in process, delivered to the County.
- b. If the termination is for the convenience of the County, an equitable adjustment in the contract price shall be made, but no amount shall be allowed for anticipated profit on unperformed services.
- c. If the termination is due to failure to fulfill the consultant's/contractor's obligations, the County may take over the work and prosecute the same to completion by contract or otherwise. In such case, the consultant/ contractor shall be liable to the County for any additional cost occasioned to the County thereby.
- d. If, after notice of termination for failure to fulfill contract obligations, it is determined that the consultant/contractor had not so failed, the termination shall be deemed to have been effected for the convenience of the County. In such event, adjustment in the contract price shall be made as provided in paragraph b of this clause.
- e. The rights and remedies of the County provided in this clause are in addition to any other rights and remedies provided by law or under this contract.
- 9. <u>SUSPENSION AND DEBARMENT REQUIREMENTS FOR ALL CONTRACTS OVER \$25,000 (AND FOR ALL CONTRACTS FOR AUDITING SERVICES REGARDLESS OF THE AMOUNT).</u> The bidder/offeror/consultant/contractor certifies, by submission of this proposal or acceptance of this contract, that neither it nor its principals is presently debarred, suspended, proposed for debarment, declared ineligible, or voluntarily excluded from participation in this transaction by any Federal department or agency. It further agrees by submitting this proposal that it will include this clause without modification in all lower tier transactions, solicitations, proposals, contracts, and subcontracts. Where the bidder/offeror/consultant/contractor or any lower tier participant is unable to certify to this statement, it shall attach an explanation to this solicitation/proposal.
- 10. **RESTRICTIONS ON LOBBYING**. The bidder/offeror/consultant/contractor agrees that no federal appropriated funds have been paid or will be paid by or on behalf of the bidder/offeror/consultant/contractor, to any person for influencing or attempting to influence any officer or employees of any federal agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress in connection with the awarding of any federal contract, the making of any federal grant, the making of any federal loan, the entering into of any cooperative agreement, and the extension, continuation, renewal, amendment or modification of any federal contract, grant, loan or cooperative agreement.

If any funds other than federal appropriated funds have been paid by the bidder/offeror/consultant/ contractor to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any federal agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress in connection with this Agreement, the undersigned shall complete and submit Standard Form-LLL, "Disclosure Form to Report Lobbying," in accordance with its instructions. Consultant/contractor agrees to insert the foregoing provisions in any agreements between consultant/contractor or subconsultants/subcontractors engaged to provide services pursuant to this Agreement and all bidders/offerors/consultants/contractors and subconsultants/subcontractors shall certify and disclose accordingly.

11. PROMPT PAYMENT - FOR FEDERALLY ASSISTED CONTRACTS. If this Agreement is funded by any federal grants, then consultant/contractor hereby agrees to pay its subconsultants/subcontractors and suppliers within thirty (30) calendar days following receipt of payment from the County. Consultant/contractor further agrees, if consultant/contractor has withheld retainage from its subconsultants/subcontractors, to release such retainage and pay same within thirty (30) calendar days following receipt of payment of retained amounts from the County, or within thirty (30) calendar days after a subconsultant/subcontractor has satisfactorily completed its work, whichever shall first occur. This clause applies to both DBE and non-DBE subconsultant/subcontractors.

A finding of non-payment is a material breach of this contract. County may, at its option, increase allowable retainage or withhold progress payments unless and until the consultant/contractor demonstrates timely payments of sums due subconsultant/subcontractor. The presence of a "pay when paid" provision in a contract shall not preclude County inquiry into allegations of non-payment. Further that the remedies above shall not be employed when the consultant/contractor demonstrates that failure to pay results from a bonafide dispute with its subconsultant/subcontractor or supplier. The consultant/contractor shall incorporate this provision into all subcontracts involving federally assisted contracts.

The Assistant Disadvantaged Business Enterprise Liaison Officer will conduct meetings with parties involved in prompt payment disputes to facilitate an amicable resolution

SPECIAL PROVISION 12: ELECTRONIC MEDIA SUBMITTAL REQUIREMENTS

BROWARD COUNTY AVIATION DEPARTMENT (BCAD) ELECTRONIC MEDIA SUBMITTAL REQUIREMENTS

Last Revised 04/26/2017

Broward County Aviation Department (BCAD) utilizes electronic media as the principal way to develop, communicate and archive information concerning its various airport programs. Electronic media encompasses all methods of conveying digital information and files including e-mail, File Transfer Protocol (FTP), Compact Disc (CD) / Digital Video Disc (DVD), web-based file-sharing services, Universal Serial Bus (USB) and physical drives.

Prior to development of scope of services, BCAD will specify the deliverables to be provided via electronic media. Prior to commencing work under any Contract, the Consultant/ Contractor must contact the Contract Administrator and/or designated Project Manager to verify they have a copy of the latest version of BCAD's Electronic Media Submittal Requirements, as well as any associated standards, specifications, procedures, or templates related to their scope of services. BCAD modifies these documents as needed to make corrections and/or to keep up with latest industry trends, best practices, guidelines, standards and regulations, as well as to improve its internal processes. Some requirements below may not apply, or additional requirements may be needed, based on the nature of the scope of services and associated deliverables. Any deviations from the requirements below must be approved by BCAD's Contract Administrator or the Project Manager designated to approve or deny such requests.

Refer to BCAD GIS, CAD and BIM standards at: http://www.broward.org/Airport/Business/Standards

- (A) General Requirements:
- 1) All work, including surveying work, drawings, maps, details or other drawing information to be provided in electronic media by Consultant/Contractor shall be developed using computeraided design (CAD), geographic information system (GIS), Building Information Modeling (BIM), and/or other software and procedures conforming to the following criteria. Electronic data submittals shall also include Portable Document Format (PDF) versions of specific pages and drawing sheets, as specified in the Contract.
- 2) All electronic media should be readable and function as intended without conversion or modification on the Microsoft Windows Operating System. All electronic media should be in their original editable file or data format, or accompanied by the original editable format (e.g., a PDF engineering drawing file must be accompanied by an original CAD file).
- (B) Software Formats:

CAD Format

- 1) Provide all CAD data in Autodesk, Inc.'s AutoCAD release 2013 or later for Windows in native .DWG electronic file format. Consultants who do not use AutoCAD must ensure that translated DWGs that are provided can be used within AutoCAD.
- 2) Ensure that all digital files, data (e.g., constructs, elements, base files, prototype drawings,

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 78 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) externally referenced files (XREFs), blocks, attribute links), and other files external to the drawing itself are compatible with the BCAD approved CAD and GIS software as noted above.

GIS Format

- 3) All GIS data shall be delivered in formats compatible with Esri ArcGIS version 10.1 or higher file geodatabase. Federal Aviation Administration Airports GIS (AGIS) data shall be submitted in Esri File Geodatabase format unless otherwise specified by BCAD.
- 4) All deliverables must include appropriate metadata conforming to BCAD and where applicable FAA standards. Metadata shall be in Extensible Markup Language (XML) format, unless specified otherwise in writing by the BCAD Contract Administrator or Project Manager.
- 5) When requested, the Consultant/Contractor will be required to ensure that all GIS data is formatted for successful submission to the FAA AGIS portal without any additional changes required by BCAD staff. Consultant/Contractor GIS and CAD data deliverables shall conform to the latest BCAD, and where applicable, FAA standards.
- 6) All database tables: conform to the structure and field-naming guidance provided by BCAD. Specifically, all database tables shall conform to applicable FAA and BCAD standards and guidelines. All databases shall be compliant with at least MS Access 2007 and/or other format (DBF, XML, Esri geodatabase, other) as requested by BCAD. Formats may change, at BCAD's request, depending on the particulars of the projects. Consultant/Contractor shall inform BCAD of the most suitable format for a given project and explain, in writing, the benefits of that format versus alternatives. BCAD has the final decision as to format regardless of Consultant's/Contractor's written explanation.

Additional Deliverable Requirements

- 7) The term "compatible" means that data can be accessed directly by the target CAD and GIS software without conversion, translation, pre-processing, or post-processing of the electronic data files.
- 8) Non-geospatial database delivered with CAD/GIS files must be provided in relational database format compatible with Microsoft Access 2007 or higher, and other compatible format requested by BCAD. See Section (E) (1) below, "Non-Graphical Format", for additional requirements for non-geospatial databases.
- 9) Maintain all linkages of non-spatial data with spatial elements, relationships between database tables, and report formats. Consultant/ Contractor should work with BCAD to ensure linkages will conform with and match those already in place or generated to create such links.
- 10) All CAD and GIS files shall meet FAA spatial accuracy requirements and be georeferenced as follows:

North American Datum (NAD) 83, HARN, US Survey Feet State Plane Coordinate System, Florida East Zone North American Vertical Datum (NAVD) 88, US Survey Feet

(C) Standards:

- 1) Standard plotted drawing size: 22 inch x 34 inch sheets unless otherwise specified by BCAD. All drawings shall be formatted to use the BCAD standard Cover Page and Title Block.
- 2) CAD files should be named as described in BCAD's CAD Standard.
- 3) Layering:
 - a) CAD layers must be named according to BCAD's CAD Standard.
 - b) Submission of layers that do not conform to the standards listed above will require a written request using the form specified in BCAD's CAD standard and advance written BCAD approval.
 - c) All raster files shall be delivered in georeferenced TIFF and compressed SID or JPEG2000 formats. If files must be tiled, a reference map will be provided depicting the location of each tile image. All raster files shall be tiled if file size reaches a size in excess of what BCAD finds difficult to use.

4) Attribute Definitions:

- a) Obtain latest guidance from BCAD concerning attribute definition, database linking and other information embedding requirements prior to production of data. All database information shall conform to the latest versions of FAA ACs 150/5300-16, 17, and 18, and other BCAD standards. Additional attributes may be required at the discretion of BCAD.
- b) CAD data shall be attributed following Section 4.2, "Object Data", of the BCAD CAD Standard, and by utilizing the standard object data tables included in each BCAD CAD template file. The specific object data tables and attributes to be populated should be coordinated and established with the BCAD Project Manager and BCAD GIS. BCAD requires object data functionality in its CAD Standard to accommodate asset attribution and allow BCAD to simplify the data migration process from CAD to GIS.

5) Conformance:

- No deviations from BCAD's established CAD/GIS standards will be permitted unless prior written approval of such deviation has been received from BCAD's Contract Administrator.
- b) Pre-coordinate the development, use and submittal of photorealistic renderings, animations, presentations and other visualization/ information tools utilized during the design and construction process to ensure compatibility of submittal with County's uses and information systems.
- Building Information Modeling (BIM) files should conform to BCAD's BIM guidelines and standards.

(D) Digital Photography:

Provide digital photography files and other miscellaneous graphics in JPEG format, unless required in an alternate format such as that needed for CAD, GIS, and/or BIM.

1) Photographs should be oriented properly for viewing without rotating the image (i.e., "up" should appear at the top).

Exchangeable Image File Format (Exif) data should be embedded in the JPEG photo files and included the data on which the photo was taken. Exterior photos should also include tags indicating the latitude and longitude at which the photo was taken.

(E) Non-Graphic Format:

- 1) Provide database files in relational database format compatible with Microsoft Access 2007 or higher, and/or other compatible SQL format database including all tables, form and report formats, fonts, typefaces, bit-map and vector graphics and other information necessary for printing. Ensure integrity of relational database structure. Consultant/Contractor may be required to ensure that database formats conform to and can be integrated with other BCAD legacy applications and systems.
- 2) ADA Compliance. As used in this section, ADA means the Americans with Disabilities Act, 42 U.S.C. 126, et seq., and any of its regulations, and includes any Florida statute or County ordinance, policy or regulation intended to comply with any provision or regulation of the ADA.
 - a) If requested by BCAD, The Consultant shall provide BCAD with fully ADA accessible electronic files (the ADA Files) for posting on County's website, including but not limited to fll.net.
 - 1. The ADA Files may include but are not limited to contracts, flyers, reports, or newsletters.
 - 2. County, in its sole discretion, may approve or reject the format and content of the ADA Files before posting the files on County's website.
 - b) If Consultant is creating a separate website as part of its contract, the website must be fully ADA accessible, including any attachments to the website. County, in its sole discretion, may approve or reject the format and content of the fully accessible ADA website, including any attachments to the website.

(F) Delivery Media and Format:

- 1) Submit electronic media in conformance with this document when and as specified in Contracts and Work Authorizations.
- 2) Electronic data and files shall be provided on CD/DVD, as an e-mail attachment, via a Secure File Transfer Protocol (FTP) site, or via a password-protected web-based file sharing service (e.g., DropBox, Box, SharePoint, or Basecamp).
- 3) Large data or file sets, (e.g., high-resolution imagery in TIFF format) may be shipped via USB flash drive, external SSD drive, or external HDD drive. Drives must be scanned for viruses by the Consultant/Contractor, and certified as per submittal requirements in Section (H)(2)(c) below.
- 4) The electronic media shall be in the format which can be readily read and processed by the BCAD's target CAD/GIS systems.
- 5) The external label for physical media such as CD/DVD shall contain, as a minimum, the following information:

- a) The Contract or Project number, title, and date. If a contract or project number has not yet been issued, then it is permissible to use a BCAD issued Request For Proposal (RFP) or Request for Letters of Interest (RLI) number.
- b) The Facility Name (e.g. "Fort Lauderdale Hollywood International Airport" or "North Perry Airport").
- c) The date of the submittal as well as the date on which the electronic data can be considered valid, if different than the submittal.
- d) The sequence number and total number of physical media if more than once is required to provide the electronic data being delivered.
- e) Special requirements for Sensitive Security Information (SSI):
 - SSI transmitted by e-mail must be in a password-protected attachment. SSI is not authorized for posting on the internet/intranet except for postings on secure sites as specifically authorized by the BCAD Project Manager.
 - 2. The following text must appear on either (a), the exterior label of any media, (b) in the email body of any attachment, or (c) as a text file named README.TXT in the same secured online file-sharing service or FTP folder, containing SSI as defined by 49 CFR 1520.

WARNING: This record contains Sensitive Security Information that is controlled under 49 CFR parts 15 and 1520. No part of this record may be disclosed to persons without a "need to know", as defined in 49 CFR parts 15 and 1520, except with the written permission of the Administrator of the Transportation Security Administration or the Secretary of Transportation. Unauthorized release may result in civil penalty or other action. For U.S. government agencies, public disclosure is governed by 5 U.S.C. 552 and 49 49 CFR parts 15 and 1520.

- 6) Before all files are placed on the delivery electronic digital media, the following procedures shall be performed:
 - a) Ensure that drawing sheets, viewports, paperspace, line weights, fonts, and other drawing components are correctly configured for BCAD's viewing and plotting.
 - Make sure all reference files are attached without device or directory specifications. Reference files should not be bound.
 - c) Compress and reduce all design files using compatible file compression/ decompression software approved by BCAD. If the file compression/decompression software is different from that approved by BCAD, then an electronic copy of the file compression/ decompression software shall be purchased and licensed for BCAD and provided to BCAD with the delivery media.
 - d) Include all files, both graphic and non-graphic, required for the project. All blocks not provided as BCAD-furnished materials must be provided to BCAD as a part of the electronic deliverables.
 - e) Make sure that all support files, such as those listed above, are in the same directory and that references to those files do not include device or directory specifications. Files opened on BCAD's computer systems must have referenced/linked support files, such as

- AutoCAD blocks and XREFs, automatically load without additional referencing/linking by BCAD staff.
- f) Include any standard sheets (i.e., abbreviation sheets, standard symbol sheets, or other listing) necessary for a complete project. These shall conform to BCAD standard cover sheet and title block pages.
- g) Do not bind or explode any drawing references such as blocks and XREFs.
- h) Document any fonts, tables, or other similar customized drawing element(s) developed by Consultant/Contractor or not provided among BCAD furnished materials. The Consultant/Contractor shall obtain BCAD's approval before using anything other than BCAD's standard fonts, line types, tables, blocks, or other drawing elements available from BCAD.
- (G) Drawing Development Documentation:
- 1) Provide the following information for each finished drawing:
 - a) How the data were input (e.g., keyed in, downloaded from a survey total station instrument (include name and model), and other identification data).
 - b) Brief drawing development history (e.g., date started, modification date(s) with brief description of item(s) modified, author's name, and other identifying data.).
 - c) The names of the reference, blocks, symbols, details, tables, and schedule files required for the finished drawing.
 - d) Layer assignments and lock settings.
 - e) Text fonts, line styles\types used, and GIS layer file settings.
 - f) Any additional information per FAA ACs and BCAD standards.

(H) Submittal:

- 1) Submit as Project Record Documents, conforming to requirements above, and as required for project phase submittals and project record documents. Where Electronic Project Record Documents are required, Consultant will provide BCAD one set of AutoCAD electronic file format contract drawings, to be used for as-built drawings. In addition, provide scanned PDF's of the signed and sealed as-built AutoCAD file(s).
- 2) Submit electronic media with a transmittal letter containing, as a minimum, the following information:
 - a) The information included on the external label of each media unit, along with the total number of units being delivered, and a list of the names and descriptions of the files on each one.
 - b) Brief instructions for transferring the files from the media.
 - c) Certification that all delivery media are free of known computer viruses. A statement including the name(s) and release date(s) of the virus-scanning software used to analyze the delivery

media, the date the virus-scan was performed, and the operator's name shall also be included with the certification. The release or version date of the virus-scanning software shall be the current version which has detected the latest known viruses at the time of delivery of the digital media.

- d) The following "File Development and Project Documentation Information" as an enclosure or attachment to the transmittal letter provided with each electronic digital media submittal.
 - Documentation of the plot file for each drawing which will be needed to be able to duplicate the creation of the file by BCAD at a later date. This documentation shall include configuration settings (e.g., drawing size and configuration), and any other special instructions.
 - List of any deviations from BCAD's standard layer/level scheme and file-naming conventions.
 - 3) List of all new symbol blocks created for project, which was not provided to Consultant/Contractor with the BCAD-furnished materials.
 - 4) List of all new figures, symbols, tables, schedules, details, and other blocks created for the project, which were not provided to Consultant/Contractor with the BCAD-furnished materials, and any associated properties.
 - 5) List of all database files associated with each drawing, as well as a description and documentation of the database format and schema design. All information shall conform to BCAD standards.
 - All metadata per BCAD, FAA, and FDOT requirements and those of other entities if specified by BCAD.
 - 7) Provide the following information for each finished drawing in a PDF document:
 - a) How the data was inputted (e.g., keyed in, downloaded from a survey total station instrument (include name and model), and other identification data).
 - b) Brief drawing development history (e.g., date started, modification date(s) with brief description of item(s) modified, author's name, and other identifying data).
 - c) The names of the reference, blocks, symbols, details, tables, and schedule files required for the finished drawing.
 - d) Layer assignments and lock settings. Refer to layering standards Section (C)(3)(b) for layer list documentation requirements.
 - e) Text fonts, line styles\types used, and GIS layer file settings.

(I) Ownership:

- County will have ownership, including any copyright, of information and materials developed under these and other contractual requirements, including but not limited to reports, listings, and all other items pertaining to the work created or developed under the Contract with Broward County.
- 2) Ownership rights under the contract are rights to use, re-use, duplicate, or disclose text, data, drawings, and information, in whole or in part, in any manner and for any purpose whatsoever without compensation to or approval from Consultant/Contractor.
- 3) BCAD will, at all reasonable times, have the right to inspect the work and will have access to and the right to make copies of the above-mentioned items.
- 4) All text, electronic digital files, data, and other products generated under this contract shall become the property of County except where otherwise limited within the Contract.

(J) BCAD-Furnished Materials to the Consultant/Contractor:

- 1) BCAD may make various electronic files available to the Contractor during the Pre-Construction and Construction phases of the Project. "Consultant" or "Consultant/Contractor" refers to the planning, engineering, design, and/or survey firm or entity. "Contractor" refers to the firm or entity performing actual construction. To this end, BCAD shall make the following information available to the Contractor in electronic format:
 - a) Work files: Selected work product files, reports, spreadsheets, databases, specifications, drawings and other documentation of Consultant's work in progress may be provided to the Contractor, Managing General Contractor, or other County consultant on an as required basis.
 - b) Where electronic media submittals of final site surveys are required, BCAD will provide electronic copies of any existing site survey data.
 - c) BCAD will supply Consultant with all necessary BCAD standard cover page and title block files and formats, GIS schema, CAD layering.

(K) Other Digital Information:

- 1) A variety of digital information may be generated by participants in the design process including BCAD, Consultant, sub consultants, Contractor, subcontractors, BCAD's commissioning authority, local jurisdictional authorities, and other project team members.
- 2) Consultant/Contractor shall facilitate and participate wherever possible in this digital exchange of information by conforming to the standards expressed above.

SPECIAL PROVISION 13: CONTRACTOR AND SUBCONTRACTORS FORMS AND AFFIDAVITS

Forms begin on the next page.

OESBO Compliance Form 2009-MUR

FORM GC-1: MONTHLY CBE UTILIZATION REPORT

BROWARD
PUOREDA

COUNTY			MONTHLY (CB)	E) U1	ILIZATIOI	N REPOI	₹T			•
	ł		,	•					Repo	rt No
Contract #:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Contrac	Amount:	Da	te Form Subi	mitted:				
Project Description:				Pr	oject Comple	tion Date:	N. F. alexandria for the		e or the barrier and the first	7010 1 1-1 1-1 1-1 1-1 1-1 1-1 1-1 1-1 1-
Prime Contractor:				Period Ending: Amt. Paid to Prime:						
Contact Person:				Te	lephone#: ()		Fax#:	()	
	AWARA AA	INISV AFRIA	SUBCONTRA B OF ECONOMIC AND BMA	CTING	INFORMA	TIÓN				
CBE Subcontractor	Aud	ress	Description of Work	000	Original Agreed Price	Revised Agreed Price	% of Comple Da	eted to	Amount Paid This Period	Amount Pald To Date
- CONTROL OF THE PARTY OF THE P			Cold forth Month Stranger Advanced Construction Colonics							
and the state of t		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			***************************************	And the second s	research	artematerista est.	The second section and a column	STORY STREET
		yer, harasta sana Aggirta i				<u></u>				
and the second second	.a.,		2.22.22.22.22.22.22.22.22.22.22.22.22.2	**********						
		and the second second			· 4 · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		C d w de l'alla		2 224	
					Total A	Amount Pald	to Subc	ontrac	tors to Date:	
I certify that the inform	iation subm	itted in this	report is in fact true and	correc	t to the best of i	my knowledg	è			
Signature:			Titles			Da	ite:		Service of the servic	
Note: Ti	ne informat	on provide	i herein is subject to ver	lfication	by the Office o	f Economic a	nd Small	Busine	ıss Developme	nt.

FORM GC-2: FINAL CBE UTILIZATION REPORT

BROWARD COUNTY
COUNTY DIA

FINAL (CBE) UTILIZATION REPORT

COUNT		1 1197	E (ODE) O 111	-IMPLITORY	IVEL ALL		Repo	ort No.
Contract #:	escapio, escentra	Contract Amount:	in.	ite Form Sub	mitted			
		PSIII NW THII WHILL			. Bergaritan grana grana			
TOWNS STORY WAR CONTROL OF THE PARTY OF THE	Project Description:				tion Date:			
Prime Contractor:			Pe	Period Ending: Amt. Paid to Prime:				
Contact Person:	Confact Person: Telephone#: () Faxi					Fax#	()	
TO BE SUBMITTED TO BI	ROWARD COUN	SUB	CONTRACTING	3 INFORMA	TION			
CBS Buhcontractor	Addres	s Description o	f Werk	Original Agreed Price	Revised Agreed Price	% of work Completed to Date	Amount Pald This Period	Arneunt Pald To Pale
and the second s								
	Was at Nobel at No	***************************************	ta roma e referencia		WALL WATERLY COLUMN			
	0-7-4- Ta-01-00-0		384013347-93747547444-1	Transcription of the second		Make a second control of the second		
**************************************	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					- 11. 15 10 <u> 17. 17. 17</u>		
					PROGRAM STANISH STANISH STANISH		or section and the	
			, <u>, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , </u>	Total A	mount Paid	to Subcontrac	tors to Date:	. 20
l certify that the Inform	ation submitte	ed in this report is in	fact true and correc	to the best of r	ny knowledge	}	1240 ,=1340,125,124,1	
Signature:		Title:			Da	(9)	tamak kemilian dalam dan sebagai	Camerana a reservição contribuição de la con-
Note: Th	a Information	provided barain is so	hlaat to varification	butho Office o	f Conomia a	nd Corall Busine	see Dayslanes	

OESBD Compliance Form 2009-MUR-F

FORM GC-3: STATEMENT OF COMPLIANCE (PREVAILING or DAVIS BACON WAGE RATE)

No.	
Contract No.	
Project Title	
by the application for payment to whice apprentices, employed or working on the swage rates of payments, contributions, or or	rears under penalty of perjury that, during the period covered the this statement is attached, all mechanics, laborers, and site of the Project, have been paid at wage rates, and that the costs for fringe benefits have not been less than those required (not federally funded) or Davis Bacon Act (federally funded) act.
Dated, 20	
	Contractor
	By (Signature)
	, •
	By (Name and Title)
STATE OF)	(Wallie and Title)
SS. COUNTY OF)	
·	
The foregoing instrument wa	as acknowledged before me this day of who is personally known
to me or who has produced	who is personally known as identification and who did/did not take an oath.
WITNESS my hand and official seal, this	day of, 20
(NOTARY SEAL)	(Signature of person taking acknowledgment)
	(Print Name of officer taking acknowledgment)
	(Title or rank)
My commission expires:	(Serial number, if any)

FORM GC-4 CONSENT OF SURETY – SUBCONTRACTOR CLAIMS

Consent of Surety to Pay Application for Payment

PROJECT NAME:	PROJECT NO.:
CONTRACTOR:	
A/E CONSULTANT:	
Attachment to Application for Payment No	
in the amount of \$	A CONTRACTOR OF THE STATE OF TH
TO; BROWARD COUNTY BOARD OF COUNT	Y COMMISSIONERS
The Surety Company,(Insert full name or le	egal title and address of Surety)
on the Bond of the Contractor listed above, here payment shall not relieve the Surety Compar including the Security from any and all liens, clal be made in the future by any Subcontractor or m	by approves this payment to the Contractor. Saic ny of any of its obligations to Broward County ims, or demands whatsoever that may now exist of aterial suppliers against this project and Contract.
This Consent of Surety recognizes that claims and material suppliers against the Contract in the	have been made by the following Subcontractors e amounts listed below:
(Subcontractor/material supplier name and telep	\$
- PURINGE HOURS SEED ON THE THEORY OF THE PROPERTY WAS A SECOND FOR THE PROPERTY OF THE PROPER	op.
	\$
	\$
() attached find additional listed names.	/amounts on pages 2 thru
The Surety recognizes that releases of lien or requested or received from all the Subcontractor	releases and assignment of claim have not been a and material suppliers for this facility.
IN WITNESS WHEREOF, the Surety Compar	ny has hereunto set its hand this day of
Attest: Witnesses:	Suratu
Representative	Surety: Signature of Authorized
	Title:
Attachment: Surety Power of Attorney	(Seal)

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 90 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17)

FORM GC-5 CONSENT OF SURETY - CHANGE ORDER

CONSE	NT OF SURETY AND INCREASE OF PENALTY	1. CONTRACT NUMBER	2. MODIFICATION NUMBER	J. DATED
consent. If the payme	(60-sureties) consents (consent) to the foregoing contra he contract as medified or amended. The principal and to be penalty of the performance bond or bonds is hereased at bond or bonds is increased by rigly resulting from this consent shall not exceed the sun	dollars (\$	gree) that its (their) bond or bor free that on or after the executive dollars (\$). However, the Increa) and the penalty of se of the liability of
	6. NAME OF SURETY(IES)	The state of the s	6. INCREASE IN LIABILITY LIMIT UNDER PERFORMANCE BOND	7. INCREASE IN LIABILITY LIMIT UNDER PAYMENT BOND
Α.	A CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY O		\$	\$
B.			\$	\$
C.	The second the contract of the second		1	\$
	A. BUSINESS ADDRESS	9. SIGNATURE*		
BBINGIB9T RINDIAIDNPT		C. TYPED NAME AND TI	TUE	(Affix Seal)
		O, DATE THIS CONSENT	EXECUTED	
a.corpohate principal	A. CORPORATE NAME AND BUSINESS ADDRESS	BY C. TYPED NAME AND TO D. DATE THIS CONSENT	rit	(Affix Corporate Seal)
*The Principal is representative Power-of-Alton	7 authorized representative shall execute this Consent of 6.0, alterney-in-fact) that signs the consent to not a more sey or a Certificate of Corborate Principal must accomba 10.0 CORPORATE/INI	of Burety and Increase of Pen inber of the partnership, or joi ny the consent. DIVIDUAL SURETY (CO-	ally with the modification to wh nt venture, or an officer of the c SURETIES)	ch it pertains. If the orporation involved, a
<u>А. совров</u>	ATEMNUIVIDUAL SURETY II NAME AND ADDRESS	BY C. TYPED NAME AND TO D. DATE THIS CONSENT	GONSENT (Signature)	(Affix Seel)
а. сояроя В	ATEMPINIDUAL SURETY'S NAME AND ADDRESS	B PERSON EXECUTING BY C TYPEU NAME AND TO D DATE THIS CONSENT	econdent (adjudium)	(Affix Seal)
2. еодрод С	atembivioual surety's name and address Add similar signature blocks on the back	B, PERSON EXECUTING BY G. TYPED NAME AND TO D. DATE THIS CONSENT	CONSENT (Signature) FUE EXECUTED	(Affix Seal)

AUTHORIZED FOR LOCAL REPRODUCTION Previous sellion not usedle

STANDARD FORM 1418 (REV. 7-1993) Presented by GSA-FAR (48 CFR) 53.228(1)

FORM GC-6: CERTIFICATE OF SUBSTANTIAL COMPLETION

To (County):		
Consultant:		
Contractor:		
Contract No.	·	
Project (Name and Address):		
Notice to Proceed Date:	Date of Issuance:]
Project or Designated Portion	shall Include:	
all documents required to be and accepted. The Date of So recommended as: A list of items to be complete hereto. The failure to includ	submitted by Contractor under the Co ubstantial Completion of the Project o d or corrected, prepared by Consultar	ound to be substantially complete and ontract Documents have been received or portion thereof designated above is not and approved by County is attached ter the responsibility of Contractor to
CONSULTANT	ВҮ	DATE
	work on the list of items attached her	Conditions of the Contract, Contractor reto within
CONTRACTOR	ВУ	DATE
County, through the County F County is substantially complo on(dat	ete and will assume full possession the	Vork or portion thereof designated by ereof at (time)
BROWARD COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS	S By County Representative	 DATE

FORM GC-7: CERTIFIC	CATION OF PAYM	ENTS TO SUBCONTRAC	IOR
Project Title		1	
The undersigned Contractor hereby swe			
Contractor has paid all subcontr materials provided on this project withir	actors all undispu	ted contract obligations	s for labor, services, or 735, Florida Statutes.
 The following subcontractors ha copy of the notification sent to each, e attached to this form: 	ve not been paid xplaining the goo	because of disputed cord d cause why payment I	ntractual obligations; a has not been made, is
Subcontractor name and ac	<u>Idress</u>	Date of disputed <u>invoice</u>	Amount in dispute
Dated, 20		Contractor	
		Communication	
By(Signature)	By	(Name and Tit	le)
STATE OF			
County OF			
Acknowledged before me	who is per	day of rsonally known to me lid not take an oath.	, 20, by or who has produced
WITNESS my hand and official se			
(NOTARY SEAL)		of person taking ackno	
	(8		,
	(Print Nan	ne of officer taking ackn	owledgment)
	(T	itle or rank)	
My commission expires:	•	erial number, if any) Main Expansion Loop	
PNU2 1 10454U	i / westside water	IVIAITI EXPATISIOTI LOOP	

Page 93 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17)

FORM GC-8: SUBCONTRACTOR PARTIAL RELEASE OF CLAIM

Broward County, Florida

The unders	signed subco Florida	ontractor, p and			Contract No		tween Broward tractor) fo
at: Broward Co		ontractor fr	om any and a	all claims arisi	ng under or by ate), except as	, he virtue of said	located reby released I subcontract o
(Here list a	ny claims ag	ainst the Co	ontractor and	d the amount	s thereof. If no	one, so state.)
						.	
Witness the	signature a	nd seal of ti	ne undersign	ed this c	lay of		, 20
WITNESS:		·		SUBO	CONTRACTOR		
(Signature)			_	Сотра	ny Name	_ (Seal)	
Printed Name			-	(Signate	ıre)		
(Signature)			_	Printed	Name & Title		-
Printed Name			_				

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 94 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17)

FORM GC-8.1: CONTRACTOR PARTIAL RELEASE OF CLAIMS

Broward County, Florida

The undersigned Contractor, pursuant to th County, Florida and	ne terms of Contract No (Contractor) for	between Broward
located at	t:	, hereby
releases Broward County from any and all c modification or change thereof through	claims arising under or by virtue	of said contract or any
(Here list any claims against the County and t	the amounts thereof. If none, so st	tate.)
		20
Witness the signature and seal of the undersignature.	gned this day of	, 20
WITNESS:	CONTRACTOR	
(Signature)	Company Name	(Seal)
Printed Name	(Signature)	
(Signature)	Printed Name & Title	
Printed Name		

FORM GC-8.2: SUBCONTRACTOR FINAL RELEASE OF CLAIMS

Broward County, Florida

The undersigned subcontractor, pursuant County, Florida and	(Contractor) for and in consideration of the receiveses Broward County and Contra	ipt of Final Paym	located nent in the
Witness the signature and seal of the unde	ersigned this day of	, 20_	
WITNESS:	SUBCONTRACTOR		
(Signature)	Company Name	_ (Seal)	
Printed Name	(Signature)		
(Signature)	Printed Name & Title	 	
Printed Name			

FORM GC-8.3: CONTRACTOR FINAL RELEASE OF CLAIMS

Broward County, Florida

The undersigned Contractor, pursuant to County, Florida and	(Contractor) for , and in consideration of the recei eleases Broward County from any an	pt of Final Payment	Broward located in the nder or
Witness the signature and seal of the un	dersigned this day of	, 20	
WITNESS:	CONTRACTOR		
·		_ (Seal)	
(Signature)	Company Name		
Printed Name	(Signature)		
(Signature)	Printed Name & Title	·	
Printed Name			

FORM GC-9: FINAL LIST OF CERTIFIED CBE AND NON-CERTIFIED SUBCONTRACTORS AND SUPPLIERS

10:	CONTRACTOR Name		
From:	Broward County Purchasing Divis	sion	
Subject:	Final List of Subcontractors/Sub-v	endors	
Re:	Project Title, Contract Number		
services t subcontra participat vendor's	o the County for the referenced actors/sub-vendors whose services ion goal establshed for this cont "Schedule of Participation" and/c	of subcontractors/sub-vendors have per contract. Non-certified subcontractors, sunder the contract were not approved cract and whose participation was not or not approved as substitutes or additional evelopment Division toward meeting the	/sub-vendors are any to meet the County's listed on the prime tions by the Broward
The Prime	Vendor certifies the following:		
		/sub-vendors who provided a service t n the contract are listed on the attached	
THE UNDE	RSIGNED VENDOR HEREBY CERTIF	IES THAT THE INFORMATION PROVIDED	HEREIN IS TRUE AND
The foreg	oing instrument was acknowledge	d before me this day of	, 2,
Ву		(Print Name) as	(Title)
of described not take a	herein, or who produced	(Prime Vendor), known to me to b	
		Notary Public:	
		-	(Signature)
		***************************************	_ (Print Name)
	(a I)	Commission No:Expires:/_	
	(Seal)	State of	at Large

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 98 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17)

FORM GC-9: (continued) - LIST ALL SUBCONTRACTORS

SUBCONTRACTOR NAME	CERTIFIED CBE	NON CERTIFIED
	T T	

FORM GC-10: PERFORMANCE BOND

BY THIS BON	D, We, as Principal, hereinafter called
Contractor, as	nd, as Surety, under the assigned Bond Number
in the amoun	, are bound to Broward County, Florida, as Obligee, hereinafter called County, t of
Contractor an jointly and sev	d Surety bind themselves, their heirs, executors, administrators, successors and assigns,
WHEREAS, Cor entered into	ntractor has by written agreement dated the day of, 20, a Contract, Bid/Contract No.:, with County, for construction of, which Contract Documents are by reference
	nerein and made a part hereof, and specifically include provision for Liquidated Damages, mages identified, and for the purposes of this Bond are hereafter referred to as the
THE CONDITIO	ON OF THIS BOND is that if Contractor:
	ms the Contract between Contractor and County in the time and manner prescribed in the act; and,
appella	County all losses, Liquidated Damages, expenses, costs and attorney's fees including ate proceedings, that County sustains as a result of default by Contractor under the act; and,
	ms the guaranties of all work and materials furnished under the Contract for the time ed in the Contract; then THIS BOND IS VOID, OTHERWISE IT REMAINS IN FULL FORCE AND Γ .
County	ever Contractor shall be, and declared by County to be, in default under the Contract, y having performed County obligations thereunder, the Surety may promptly remedy the t, or shall promptly:
a)	Complete the Project in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Contract Documents; or
b)	Obtain a bid or bids for completing the Project in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Contract Documents, and upon determination by Surety of the lowest responsible Bidder, or, if County elects, upon determination by County and Surety jointly of the lowest responsible Bidder, arrange for a contract between such Bidder and County, and make available as work progresses (even though there should be a default or a succession of defaults under the contract or contracts of completion arranged under this paragraph) sufficient funds to pay the cost of completion less the balance of the Contract Price; but not exceeding, including other costs and damages for which the Surety may be liable hereunder, the amount set forth in the first paragraph hereof. The term "balance of the Contract Price," as used in this paragraph, shall mean the total amount payable by County to Contractor under the Contract and any amendments thereto, less the amount properly paid by County to Contractor.

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 100 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) No right of action shall accrue on this bond to or for the use of any person or corporation other than County named herein.

The Surety hereby waives notice of and agrees that any changes in or under the Contract Documents and compliance or noncompliance with any formalities connected with the Contract or the changes does not affect Surety's obligation under this Bond.

Signed and sealed this day of	, 20
	CONTRACTOR:
ATTEST:	
,	(Name of Contractor)
Secretary	
	Ву
	(Signature and Title)
(Print/Type Name)	
(Corporate Seal)	(Type Name and Title Signed Above)
IN THE PRESENCE OF:	SURETY:
	Ву
Signature	Agent and Attorney-in-Fact
(Print Name)	(Print/Type Name)
	Address:
Signature	(Street)
(Print Name)	(City/State/Zip Code)
	Telephone No.:

FORM GC-11-1: PAYMENT BOND

We		, as Principal, her	einafter called Contractor, located
at: Bus	iness A	Address:,, and,,	, phone,
		and	, as Surety, located at:
Busine	ss Ad	ddress,,,	, phone,
		under the assigned Bond Num	ber, and
		Section 255.05, Florida Statutes, are bound to Brow	vard County, Florida, as Obligee,
herein	after c	called County, in the amount of	Dollars
(\$) for the payment whereof Contractor and Su	rety bind themselves, their heirs,
execut	ors, adr	Iministrators, successors and assigns, jointly and severall	/.
WHERE	EAS, Cor	ontractor has by written agreement dated the da	y of, 20,
		a Contract, Bid/Contract No.:,	
			located at
		, which Contract Docume	nts are by reference incorporated
herein,	and fo	or the purposes of this Bond are hereafter referred to as	the "Contract";
TUE 00		ON OF THE POND ! .! . If O	
THE CC	טוווטאי	ON OF THIS BOND is that if Contractor:	
1)		orms the Contract between Contractor and County, in the ract; and,	time and manner prescribed in the
2)	Dromn	ptly makes payments to all claimants as defined by Secti-	on 255 05/1) Florida Statutos for all
~)		, materials and supplies used directly or indirectly by Co	
	Contra	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	intractor in the performance of the
	COIItia	act,	
	THEN	CONTRACTOR'S OBLIGATION SHALL BE VOID; OTHERWIS	E, IT SHALL REMAIN IN FULL FORCE
	AND E	EFFECT SUBJECT, HOWEVER, TO THE FOLLOWING CONDI	TIONS:
	a)	Any notices provided under this Bond must be in accordance prescribed in Section 255.05(2), Florida Statutes.	ordance with the notice provisions
	b)	A claimant, except a laborer, who is not in priv	
		commencing or not later than forty-five (45) days a	=
		materials, or supplies for the prosecution of the wo	
		written notice that he or she intends to look to the bo	na for protection.
	c)	A claimant who is not in privity with Contractor and wi	no has not received payment for its
	,	labor, materials, or supplies shall, no earlier than 45 da	
		after final furnishing of the labor or after complete de	
		serve notice to Contractor and to the Surety, of the pe	
		of the materials or supplies and of the nonpayment.	
	d)	No action for the labor, materials, or supplies may be in Surety unless the notices stated under the preceding of	-
		,	_
	e)	Any action under this Bond must be instituted in acc	
		prescribed in Section 255.05(2) and 255.05(10), Florid	a Statutes.
		PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expan	sion Loop

Page 102 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17) The Surety hereby waives notice of and agrees that any changes in or under the Contract Documents and compliance or noncompliance with any formalities connected with the Contract or the changes does not affect the Surety's obligation under this Bond.

Signed and sealed this day of	, 20
ATTEST:	CONTRACTOR:
· ·	
Secretary	(Name of Contractor)
	Ву
(Print/Type Name)	(Signature and Title)
(Corporate Seal)	(Type Name and Title Signed Above)
IN THE PRESENCE OF:	SURETY:
	Ву
Signature	Agent and Attorney-in-Fact
(Print Name)	(Print/Type Name)
	Address:
Signature	(Street)
(Print Name)	(City/State/Zip Code)

FORM GC-11-2: CERTIFICATE AS TO CORPORATE PRINCIPAL

(Select Secretary or Authorize	ed Repres	entative)		
SECRETARY				
who signed the Bond on beh	alf of the his/her s	formance and Principal, was ignature there	Payment Bond thento is genuine; ration by auth	am the Secretary of the corporation I; that of said corporation; that and that said Bond was (were) duly nority of its governing body. (Seal) as Secretary of
		(Name of Cor	poration)	
		,		AL)
AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIV	<u>∕E</u>			
	formance	e and Payment on behalf of sa	Bond; and the	
		as Authorized	l Representati	ve
		(Name of Cor	tractor)	
STATE OF FLORIDA)			
) SS.		
County OF BROWARD)			
		to me	well known, v	ed and acting personally, appeared who being by me first duly sworn upon
behalf of CONTRACTOR name				Performance and Payment Bond on
Subscribed and Sworr	to befor	e me this	_ day of	, 20
My commission expires:			Notary Pub	lic, State of Florida at Large
			Bonded by	

PNC2116454C1 / Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Page 104 of 107 BCF #170AV (Rev. 01.25.16_04.26.17)

FORM GC-12: CHANGE ORDER

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS, BROWARD COUNTY, FLORIDA CHANGE ORDER NO: 119

Project: 8888 - Project/Contract Name Contract: 888888886 Venut: Name of Vendor Description of Changes, Rassons Therefore, and Cost and/or Time Changes For Each: Cost Basis:

In consideration of the County's issuance of this Change Order, Contractor waives and releases a claims associated with the performance of the Work described herein. This Change Order constitute full compensation for the work described herein, including any time and cost impacts which may result from protracted performance or delays, and supersectes all prior representations, statements negotiations, or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Change Order. Reason: Reason in the change	Line Nor.1	Т		\$0.00	Ó
cialms associated with the performance of the Work described herein. This Change Order constitute full compensation for the work described herein, including any time and cost impacts which may result from protracted performance or delays, and supersectes all prior representations, statements negotiations, or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Change Order. Reason: Reason: Reason of Reason of this cliange.	Description	i ni	Text Description of Change, calculations detailing costs		
cialms associated with the performance of the Work described herein. This Change Order constitute full compensation for the work described herein, including any time and cost impacts which may result from protracted performance or delays, and supersectes all prior representations, statements negotiations, or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Change Order. Reason: Resident of this cliange					
claims associated with the performance of the Work described herein. This Change Order constitute full compensation for the work described herein, including any time and cost impacts which may result from profracted performance or delays, and supersectes all prior representations, statements negotiations, or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Change Order. Reason: Reason : Reason to the change					
claims associated with the performance of the Work described herein. This Change Order constitute full compensation for the work described herein, including any time and cost impacts which may result from profracted performance or delays, and supersectes all prior representations, statements negotiations, or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Change Order. Reason: Reason : Reason to the change					
full compensation for the work described herein, including any time and cost impacts which may result from profracted performance or delays, and supersedes all prior representations, statements negotiations, or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Change Order. Reason: Reason is Reason to this change	in conside	era	ion of the County's issuance of this Change Order, Contract	or walves and	releases all
from protracted performance or delays, and supersectes all prior representations, statements negotiations, or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Change Order. Reason: Reason: Reason to the change	cialms as	SOC	lated with the performance of the Work described herein. This	s Change Order	r constitutes
Reason : Risson to the change	from prol	rác	iled performance or delays, and subersedes all brior re	presentations,	statements,
	negoliatio	ńs,	or agreements with respect to the subject matter of this Chang	e Order.	
Cause : Cause of the change	Reason	ŧ	Reason for the change		
	Cause	2	Cause of the change		

PO:	PURCHAL	ING I	FORMATION		and the second s
Contrata de la contrata del contrata de la contrata del contrata de la contrata del contrata de la contrata de la contrata de la contrata del contrata de la contrata del contrata de la contrata de la contrata del contrata del contrata del contrata del contrata de la contrata del contrata de	Approved Amendments : 444,644,6 44,644,645	Ö	Approved COs: \$####################################		Previous Revised : \$848,630.00 \$68 Days
This ESTIMATED Change	Order; INCREASE	/DECF	REASE \$##.	###.## WGE	Mumber of Days Impact
New Revised Contract	.		eus,cos,cos au	en ba	yys .

COPY FOR MINUTES, CONTRACTOR, PURCHASING, CONSULTANT, SUPERVISING AGENCY, BUDGET, DEPARTMENT MANDDDYYYY

Percentages may not total exactly, due to rounding

Source: ContractsContral

SPECIAL PROVISION 14: FUNDING BY STATE OF FLORIDA

EMPLOYMENT OF FLORIDA RESIDENTS. In accordance with Section 255.099, Florida Statutes, Contractor must give preference to the employment of Florida residents in the performance of the work on this Project if Florida residents have substantially equal qualifications to those of nonresidents. As used in this Section, the term substantially equal qualifications means the qualification of two or more persons among whom the employer cannot make a reasonable determination that the qualifications held by one person are better suited for the position than the qualifications held by the other person or persons. Contractor must contact the Agency for Workforce Innovation (www.floridajobs.org) to post the Contractor's employment needs in Florida's job bank system.

This Section may not be enforced in such a manner as to conflict with or be contrary to federal law prescribing a labor preference to honorably discharged soldiers, sailors, or marines, or prohibiting as unlawful any other preference or discrimination amongst the citizens of the United States.

SECTION 5 - Addenda

Bid PNC2116454C1

Solicitation PNC2116454C1

Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Bid Designation: Public



Broward County Board of County Commissioners

Bid PNC2116454C1

Bid PNC2116454C1 **Westside Water Main Expansion Loop**

Bid Number

PNC2116454C1

Bid Title

Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Bid Start Date

Aug 24, 2018 3:07:19 PM EDT

Bid End Date

Oct 8, 2018 2:00:00 PM EDT

Question & Answer

Fnd Date

Sep 19, 2018 5:00:00 PM EDT

Bid Contact

Michal Durden

954-357-8632

mdurden@broward.org

Bid Contact

Mark Roberts

954-357-6164

maroberts@broward.org

Contract Duration

Not Applicable

Contract Renewal

Not Applicable

Prices Good for

120 days

Pre-Bid Conference Sep 12, 2018 2:00:00 PM EDT

Attendance is optional

Location: Broward County Aviation Department

Airport Development

4101 Ravenswood Road, Suite 401

Conference Room D

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312

Attendance at the pre-bid conference is optional. This information session presents an opportunity for vendors to clarify any concerns regarding the bid requirements. The vendor is cautioned that, although the pre-bld conference is optional, no modification or any changes will be allowed in the pricing because of the failure of the vendor(s) to have visited the site or to have attended the conference.

Job site visitation is strongly recommended; submission of a bid will be construed that the vendor is acquainted sufficiently with the work to be performed.

If you require any auxiliary aids for communication, please call 954-357-6066 so that

arrangements can be made in advance.

Bid Comments

Scope of Work: Scope includes, but is not limited to, the furnishing of all labor, materials, equipment, services and incidentals for the Westside Water Main Expansion Loop project consist of the construction, furnishing, and installation of the approximately 7,175 linear feet of 12-inch and 16-inch potable water transmission system, including interconnects required for maintaining water use accessibility for the Broward County's Fort Lauderdale-Hollywood International Airport and related facilities within the airport's service. The proposed work is consistent with the operational and functional requirements of the airports approved Water and Wastewater Master Plan.

This solicitation is reserved for Broward County certified County Business Enterprises (CBE). CBEs and non-CBEs may respond to this solicitation. If there are no CBE firms recommended for award, a non-CBE firm that

Bid PNC2116454C1

has responded to the solicitation may be recommended for award, or the County may reject all solicitations. Refer to the Office of Economic and Small Business Development Requirements section for additional information.

Workforce One Investment Program applies to this contract. Refer to Workforce Investment Program Requirements section for additional information.

County/State License Requirements: In order to be considered a responsive and responsible Vendor for the scope of work set forth in this solicitation, the Vendor must possess a specified license at the time of submittal (refer to Special Instructions for requirements).

Bid Guaranty: Each submittal shall be accompanied by a bid guaranty in an amount equal to five percent (5%) of the bid amount (refer to Bid Guaranty, Performance and Payment Guaranties, and Qualifications of Surety Requirements).

Questions and Answers: The County provides a specified time for Vendors to ask questions and seek clarification regarding the requirements of the solicitation. All questions or clarification inquiries must be submitted through BidSync by the date and time referenced in the solicitation document (including any addenda). The County will respond to all questions via BidSync.

Vendor MUST submit its solicitation response electronically and MUST confirm its submittal in order for the County to receive a valid response through BidSync. Refer to the Purchasing Division website or contact BidSync for submittal instructions. It is the Vendor's sole responsibility to assure its response is submitted and received through BidSync by the date and time specified in the solicitation. The County will not consider solicitation responses received by other means. Vendors are encouraged to submit their responses in advance of the due date and time specified in the solicitation document. In the event that the Vendor is having difficulty submitting the solicitation document through BidSync, immediately notify the Purchasing Agent and then contact BidSync for technical assistance.

Added on Sep 11, 2018:

Added Security Requirements - Aviation document to the solicitation package in reference to Question No. 5. Added on Oct 1, 2018:

To all prospective bidders, please note the following changes and clarifications: Words in strikethrough type are deletions from existing text. Words in <u>bold underlined</u> type are additions to existing text.

The Bid Opening Date has been revised as follows: Monday, October 8, 2018 at 2:00 p.m.

Revised Litigation History Requirement Form added.

Addendum # 1			
New Documents	Security Requirements - Aviation		
Addendum # 2			
New Documents	Litigation History	*****	
Removed Documents	Litigation History Requirement		
Previous End Date	Oct 3, 2018 2:00:00 PM EDT	New End Date	Oct 8, 2018 2:00:00 PM EDT

Item Response Form

Item PNC2116454C1-01-01 - Imported Item Lot: BONDS AND INSURANCE
Quantity 1 lump sum

Bid PNC2116454C1

Question and Answers for Bid #PNC2116454C1 - Westside Water Main Expansion Loop

Overall Bid Questions

Question 1

What is project budget? (Submitted: Aug 27, 2018 10:39:27 AM EDT)

Answei

- The estimated total cost for this project is \$2,542,958. (Answered: Aug 27, 2018 11:06:11 AM EDT)

Question 2

in section 1.05 Permit Fees Base bid Schedule of the Measurement and Payment it says permit fees will be paid out of an allowance that's part of the bid schedule, but there is no line item on the bid form for permits. Can you please revise the bid schedule? (Submitted: Sep 5, 2018 9:28:56 AM EDT)

Answer

- The allowance amount WILL NOT be included in the vendor's response. The dollar amount for allowance will be automatically added to the total bid amount. (Answered: Sep 5, 2018 9:41:38 AM EDT)

Question 3

What's the project duration? (Submitted: Sep 6, 2018 11:52:54 AM EDT)

Answer

- See Construction Contract Document, Page 63, Section 2 - Summary of Terms and Conditions:

Article 5.2.1 - Preconstruction Work

Article 5.3.2 · Substantial Completion

Article 5.3.4 - Final Completion (Answered: Sep 6, 2018 2:04:08 PM EDT)

Question 4

What will the work hours be? (Submitted: Sep 6, 2018 11:53:23 AM EDT)

Answei

- Construction drawings Sheet MOT-2.01, lane closures shall occur only during non-peak hours (10:00pm to 6:00am), Monday through Friday. Any lane closure outside these hours will need to be approved by BCAD. Per Specifications Section 01010-5 Summary of Work, the contractor shall commit the necessary resources to this project to complete it in a timely manner. (Answered: Sep 11, 2018 3:02:40 PM EDT)

Question 5

Do we need badges to work in this area and if so how long is the process to obtain them. (Submitted: Sep 6, 2018 11:56:58 AM EDT)

Answer

- Badges will ONLY be required for work inside the AOA fence boundary limit (Sheets W-3.03 through W-3.07). See document named Security Requirements - Aviation.

Badging normally takes 4 weeks from filing of application. (Answered: Sep 11, 2018 3:02:40 PM EDT)

Question 6

When I looked up FAA's AC 150/5320-6C for the flexible apron it says its been cancelled. Can you please which AC should we refer to for more details? (Submitted: Sep 6, 2018 12:02:14 PM EDT)

Answei

- Please refer to latest edition of the Federal Aviation Administration, Advisory Circular 150/5320-6F, Airport Pavement Design and Evaluation , Date Issued November 10, 2016 (Answered: Sep 11, 2018 3:42:25 PM EDT)

Question 7

Do all fittings have to be domestic? (Submitted: Sep 7, 2018 11:48:24 AM EDT)

Answer

- Fittings shall be ductile iron and as per specification section 02713·1 Potable Water System. As outlined in the approved BCWWS permit (page 289 of the Specifications), the materials must be in accordance with the WWS "Minimum Design and Construction Standards", including WWS "Product Specification Sheets." (Answered: Sep

p. 163

Bid PNC2116454C1

11, 2018 3:42:25 PM EDT)

Question 8

Is there a sign in sheet available from the pre-bid meeting? (Submitted: Sep 11, 2018 10:47:25 AM EDT)

Answer

- There are no sign-in sheets available at this time.

The pre-bid conference is on Wednesday, September 12, 2018 2:00:00 PM EDT

Attendance is optional

Location: Broward County Aviation Department

Airport Development

4101 Ravenswood Road, Suite 401

Conference Room D

Fort Lauderdale, FL 33312

Attendance at the pre-bid conference is optional. This information session presents an opportunity for vendors to clarify any concerns regarding the bid requirements. The vendor is cautioned that, although the pre-bid conference is optional, no modification or any changes will be allowed in the pricing because of the failure of the vendor(s) to have visited the site or to have attended the conference.

Job site visitation is strongly recommended; submission of a bid will be construed that the vendor is acquainted sufficiently with the work to be performed.

If you require any auxiliary aids for communication, please call 954-357-6066 so that arrangements can be made in advance. (Answered: Sep 11, 2018 2:30:38 PM EDT)

Question 9

We do not see irrigation portion on plans or in spec's, that is, the irrigation portion that was brought out and mentioned during the pre-bid meeting. Can you provide this information, spec's and drawings?? (Submitted: Sep 13, 2018 11:11:47 AM EDT)

Answer

- PNC2116454C1, Westside Water Main Extension Loop does not include any irrigation scope of work. See Bid No. PNC2116455C1, Green Belt Park Irrigation Main Extension. (Answered: Sep 24, 2018 2:13:41 PM EDT)

Question 10

For Bid Item #48 "Large Object Barrier", can you please clarify the average size of the barrier and the associated scope of work / approximate station number? (Submitted: Sep 19, 2018 10:10:06 AM EDT)

Answer

- "Approved Traffic Control Plans shall be developed by contractor and approved by applicable jurisdictional authorities" per note 19 on Sheet G-3.01. Per MOT Sheets, included for reference, water filled barrier channelizing devices are to be considered the "large object barriers", which are 40 inches long, 48 inches tall, and with a base width of 24 inches, should the contractor's approved traffic control plans include them. Refer to Specification 01015 - Plastic Water Filled Barricades for more information. The same barriers are anticipated to be used as needed throughout the course of construction along the proposed route(30 total). Conceptual MOT scenarios can be found on Sheets MOT-2.01 through MOT-2.02. (Answered: Sep 24, 2018 2:13:41 PM EDT)

Question 11

For Bid Item #49 "Remove and Reinstall Existing Trees", can you please provide an inventory type / station number? We have only identified 4 trees on the plans (Submitted: Sep 19, 2018 10:11:59 AM EDT)

Answer

- Sheet G 2.01 shows distribution of items per sheets. On Sheet W·3.01, there are 3 12" diameter cabbage palms to be removed and reinstalled as needed. The remaining trees on W·3.10 are identified as shrubs as they are small crape myrtles. However, Relocation of trees will be paid based on the actual number of trees relocated, and as approved by BCAD in a planting plan by Contractor. Bid shall include 23 tree relocations. (Answered: Sop 24, 2018 2:13:41 PM EDT)

Question 12

Where is the location of each tree to be reinstalled? And for how long is it the contractors responsibility for watering? If the reinstalled tree does not survive the shock of relocation, who is responsible for the cost of the replacement? Is a certified arborist required? (Submitted: Sep 19, 2018 10:24:33 AM EDT)

Bid PNC2116454C1

Answer

New location of relocated trees shall be coordinated with project manager and it is anticipated to be within the
vicinity of the project site. Contractor is responsible for the trees until the end of the Warranty period, which is 1
year, watering shall be provided as required to ensure survival of the tree. If tree does not survive, contractor
would be responsible for replacement. Yes, we anticipate the need for a certified arborist. Refer to Sections
02500 - Surface Restoration and 01530 Protection of Existing Facilities for more information. (Answered: Sep
24, 2018 2:13:41 PM EDT)

Question 13

Is a construction video required for this project? And if so, which bid item is the cost to be included in? (Submitted: Sep 19, 2018 10:28:25 AM EDT)

Angua

- Yes. Color continuous audio-video recording is required as a means of producing a preconstruction record. Please refer to project specifications, Summary of Work Section 01010 for details. Cost associated shall be included in the General Conditions under Mobilization. (Answered: Sep 24, 2018 2:13:41 PM EDT)

Question 1

During night work for the pipe installation, are we allowed to utilize flood lights in the work area without disturbing air travel? (Submitted: Sep 19, 2018 10:37:17 AM EDT)

Answei

 Yes, however, placement and orientation of lights shall be coordinated and approved by the Aviation Department to avoid potential blinding. (Answered: Sep 24, 2018 2:13:41 PM EDT)

Question 15

Plan page "G-3.02" WiFi notes indicate the contractor is responsible to replace the WiFi nodes. Is there any additional information on those nodes such as are they within the work path? (Submitted: Sep 19, 2018 12:36:41 PM EDT)

Answei

• WIFI Nodes have not been identified to be in the project path. However, contractor shall inspect project area and relocate wifi nodes if required. (Answered: Sep 24, 2018 2:13:41 PM EDT)

	INCH BY 12 INCH DIP TEE	Product	Broward County Board of County Commissioners			PNC2116454C
PNC2116454C1-01-16	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH BY 6 INCH DIP TEE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,400.00	1 / each	\$1,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-17	/ Imported item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 11.25 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,200.00	5 / each	\$6,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-18	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,200.00	7 / each	\$8,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-19	imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (VERTICAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,800.00	9 / each	\$16,200.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-20	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,200.00	18 / each	\$21,600.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-21	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (VERTICAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,800.00	46 / each	\$82,800.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-22	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 90 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,300.00	1 / each	\$1,300.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-23	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP GATE VALVE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$3,400.00	25 / each	\$85,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-24	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,700.00	1 / each	\$1,700.00	· · · Y
PNC2116454C101-25	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (VERTICAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer • \$2,300.00	6 / each	\$13,800.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-26	Imported Item Lot: 6 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$770.00	1 / each	\$770.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-27	Imported Item Lot: 6 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Suppiler Product Code:	First Offer - \$770.00	1 / each	\$770.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-28	Imported Item Lot: 6 INCH DIP GATE VALVE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,500.00	1 / each	\$1,500.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-29	Imported Item Lot: 24 INCH BY 12 INCH DIP REDUCERS	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2,300.00	1 / each	\$2,300.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-30	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH BY 12 INCH DIP REDUCERS	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,300.00	2 / each	\$2,600.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-31	Imported Item Lot: FLUSHING VALVE OUTLET (FVO)	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$6,300.00	9 / each	\$56,700.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-32	Imported Item Lot: ASPHALT CONCRETE	Supplier Product	First Offer - \$200.00	407 / ton	\$81,400.00	Y

PNC2116454C1

			County Commissioners			
	PAVEMENT	Code:				
PNC2116454C1-01-33	Imported Item Lot: 8 INCH LIMEROCK BASE MATERIAL	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$28.00	1394 / square yard	\$39,032.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-34	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH LIMEROCK BASE MATERIAL	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$43.00	1578 / square yard	\$67,854.00	Ý
PNC2116454C101-35	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH SUBGRADE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$14.00	4090 / square yard	\$57,260.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-36	Imported Item Lot: TOPSOIL AND SOD	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$8.80	3988 / square yard	\$35,094.40	Y
PNC2116454C101-37	Imported Item Lot: SAMPLING POINT	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$360.00	15 / each	\$5,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-38	Imported Item Lot: AUTOMATIC AIR RELEASE VALVE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$17,000.00	7 / each	\$119,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-39	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS WHITE STRIPING 6 INCH	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2.60	1224 / linear foot	\$3,182.40	Y
PNC2116454C101-40	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS YELLOW STRIPING 6 INCH	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2.60	3357 / linear foot	\$8,728.20	Y
PNC2116454C101-41	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS YELLOW CHEVRON 12 INCH	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$4.40	730 / linear foot	\$3,212.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-42	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS WHITE STRIPING 24 INCH STOP BAR	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$11.00	43 / linear foot	\$473.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-43	Imported Item Lot: RETRO-REFLECTIVE PAVEMENT MARKER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$6.60	235 / each	\$1,551.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-44	Imported Item Lot: 8 FOOT AOA FENCE WITH BARBED WIRE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$170.00	80 / linear foot	\$13,600.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-45	Imported Item Lot: 6 FOOT CHAIN LINK FENCE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$110.00	40 / linear foot	\$4,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-46	Imported Item Lot: TYPE- F CURB AND GUTTER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$44.00	47 / linear foot	\$2,068.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-47	Imported Item Lot: CURB, TYPE F CURB & GUTTER AND VALLEY GUTTER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$44.00	47 / linear foot	\$2,068.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-48	Imported Item Lot: LARGE OBJECT BARRIER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,100.00	30 / each	\$33,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-49	Imported Item Lot:	Supplier	First Offer - \$500.00	23 / each	\$11,500.00	Y

			Broward County Board of County Commissioners			PNC21164540
	REMOVE AND REINSTALL EXISTING TREES	Product Code:				
PNC2116454C1-01-50	Imported Item Lot: DEWATERING	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$500.00	24 / day	\$12,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-51	Imported Item Lot: SUBSURFACE UTILITY ENGINEERING	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$550.00	20 / each	\$11,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-52	Imported Item Lot: STORM WATER POLLUTION PREVENTION	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2.50	7000 / finear foot	\$17,500.00	· Y
PNC2116454C101-53	Imported Item Lot: SOIL REMOVAL/REPLACEMENT	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$110.00	280 / cubic yard	\$30,800.00	Y
Bid Allowance			\$24,514.00			

Lot Total \$2,196,610.00

Supplier Total \$2,196,610.00

PNC2116454C1

Southern Underground Industries, Inc.

Item: Imported Item Lot:BONDS AND INSURANCE

BID BOND.pdf

Broward County Business Tax Receipt Exp. 2019.pdf

City of Oakland Park Business Tax Receipt 2018-19.pdf

CUC Licence - Exp 8-31-2020.pdf

Equipment_Document_Template-2017.pdf

SUI Closed Projects.pdf

SUI Current Projects List.pdf

Letters of Intent.pdf

So Underground CBE.pdf

PNC2116454C1



BID BOND

BY THIS BOND, We South	ern Underground Industries, Inc.	, as Principal
("PRINCIPAL") and Hartford Fire		
under the laws of the State of		
firmly bound unto Broward Cou		
Bid amount, for the payment of	which PRINCIPAL and SURI	ETY hereby bind ourselves,
our heirs, executors, administra	ators, successors and assigr	s, jointly and severally, as
set forth herein.		
WHEREAS, PRINCIPAL has	submitted a bid for Bid	No PNC2116454C1
Westside Water Main Expansion Loop		,
THE CONDITIONS OF THIS PRINCIPAL and PRINCIPAL eit	BOND are such that if CO her:	UNTY accepts the bid of
and gives such bond or Documents with good an	th COUNTY in accordance we bonds as may be specified and sufficient surety for the factor and payment of labor and	in the bidding or Contract ithful performance of such
(2) pays to COUNTY the difference the amount specified in second faith contract with	erence, not to exceed the am aid bid and such larger amou another party to perform the	nt for which COUNTY may
THEN THIS OBLIGATION SHA the bid of PRINCIPAL and Productions set forth above, then be liable to COUNTY for the full as liquidated damages, not a pethe bid instructions and condition to change the Project requirement.	RINCIPAL fails to timely sa PRINCIPAL and SURETY, sum of this Bond which sha nalty, as a result of PRINCIP ns, regardless of whether Co	tisfy at least one of the jointly and severally, shall II be forfeited to COUNTY AL's failure to comply with
The remedies provided herein remedies for PRINCIPAL's failui deemed supplemental to all reme	re to enter into a contract w	th COUNTY, but shall be
No right of action shall accrue on the control of t	on this Bond to or for the us in.	e of any person or entity
Signed and sealed this <u>3rd</u> d	ay of October 201	8
[Signatu	res appear on following page]
Bid Bond	,	 :-
DIG DONG	-1-	04-23-15

Broward County Board of County Commissioners BID BOND (continued)

PNC2116454C1

Bid No. PNC2116454C1 Westside Water M	ain Expansion Loop
ATTEST: Secretary August Branessence	Southern Underground Industries, Inc. (Name of Corporation) By (Signature and Title)
(Print/Type Name) (Corporate Seal)	
IN THE PRESENCE OF: Signature	Hartford Fire Insurance Company SURETY: By Agent and Attorney-in-Fact
Olganglesias (Priht Name) Signature	Charles J. Nielson (Print/Type Name) Address: One Hartford Plaza (Street)
Gicelle Pajon (Print Name)	Hartford CT 06155-0001 (City/State/Zip Code)
	Telephone No.: 860-547-5000

Some of the Companies names below are not licensed inverted County County County	Board of PNC2116454C1
X Hartford Fire Insurance Company	· W. W.
X Hartford Casualty Insurance Company	
X Hartford Accident and Indemnity Company	
Hartford Underwriters Insurance Company	
Twin City Fire Insurance Company	
Hartford Insurance Company of Illinois	THE
Hartford Insurance Company of the Midwest	HARTFORD
Hartford Insurance Company of the Southeast	
(Designated Company(ies) delineated above by X in box)	Hartford Plaza, Hartford, Connecticut 06115
Date: April 23, 2018	
To: Dana Suggs Bond Department Orlando Regional Office	
From: Power of Attorney Section Bond Department - Home Office	
Subject: Power Of Attorney - Agency Code: 21-229752	
Nielson & Company, Inc. (Miami Lake Branch) 4400 140th Avenue, North Clearwater, FL 33762	
New Revision X For New "Epower", No CI	nanges
Current: Charles J. Nielson, Mary C. Aceves, Charles D. Nielson, Joseph Pe Added: Deleted:	nichet Nielson, David R. Hoover
POA names as of this date: Charles J. Nielson, Mary C. Aceves, Charles	es D. Nielson, Joseph Penichet Nielson, David R. Hoover
unlimited Signing Authority	X A (Standard) Underwriting Authority
	D (None) Underwriting Authority
	E (Bulk Reporting) Underwriting Authority
Sent under separate cover directly to the Agency:	- And Andrews -
Manually executed power(s) (Wet Powers) to the	e attention of
Company Scal(s) to the attention of	
Additional comments:	and activities and the committee and a continuous analysis and the continuous and the con
	SignedLiz Thornton

POWER OF ATTORNEY

2018 to The Hadrait Proc. Later. C

Direct Inquiries/Claims to:

THE HARTFORD BOND, T-12 One Hartford Plaza Hartford, Connecticut 06155 bond.claims@thehartford.com

call: 888-266-3488 or fax: 860-757-5835

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS THAT: 10/8/2018

BidSync

Agency Name: NIELSON & COMPANY INCORPORATED

Provocal County Poord Agency Code: 21-229752	PNC2116454C1
X Hartford Fire Insurance Company, a corporation will be seen as the laws of the State of Connecticut	
X Hartford Casualty Insurance Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Indiana	
X Hartford Accident and Indemnity Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Connecticut	
Hartford Underwriters Insurance Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Connecticut	
Twin City Fire Insurance Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Indiana	
Hartford Insurance Company of Illinois, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Illinois	
Hartford Insurance Company of the Midwest, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Indiana	
Hartford Insurance Company of the Southeast, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Florida	
	بيرين فتفادي والمستكنات

having their home office in Hartford, Connecticut, (hereinafter collectively referred to as the "Companies") do hereby make, constitute and appoint, up to the amount of unlimited:

Charles J. Nielson, Mary C. Aceves, Charles D. Nielson, Joseph Penichet Nielson, David R. Hoover of

Miami Lakes, FL

their true and lawful Attorney(s)-in-Fact, each in their separate capacity if more than one is named above, to sign its name as surety(ies) only as delineated above by \overline{\text{\text{\text{\text{d}}}}}, and to execute, seal and acknowledge any and all bonds, undertakings, contracts and other written instruments in the nature thereof, and any and all Surety Bonds and any and all consents required by the Florida Department of Transportation incident to the release of retained percentages and/or final estimates on engineering and/or construction contracts, on behalf of the Companies in their business of guaranteeing the fidelity of persons, guaranteeing the performance of contracts and executing or guaranteeing bonds and undertakings required or permitted in any actions or proceedings allowed by law.

In Witness Whereof, and as authorized by a Resolution of the Board of Directors of the Companies on May 6, 2015 the Companies have caused these presents to be signed by its Senior Vice President and its corporate seals to be hereto affixed, duly attested by its Assistant Secretary. Further, pursuant to Resolution of the Board of Directors of the Companies, the Companies hereby unambiguously affirm that they are and will be bound by any mechanically applied signatures applied to this Power of Attorney.



John Gray, Assistant Secretary

M. Ross Fisher, Senior Vice President

COUNTY OF HARTFORD

ss. Hartford

On this 11th day of January 2016, before me personally came M. Ross Fisher, to me known, who being by me duly sworn, did depose and say: that he resides in the County of Hartford, State of Connecticut; that he is the Senior Vice President of the Companies, the corporations described in and which executed the above instrument; that he knows the seals of the said corporations; that the seals affixed to the said instrument are such corporate seals; that they were so affixed by authority of the Boards of Directors of said corporations and that he signed his name thereto by like authority.



Kas Aliver T. May nard Kathleen T. Maynard Notary Public My Commission Expires July 31, 2021

I, the undersigned, Assistant Vice President of the Companies, DO HEREBY CERTIFY that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of the Power of Attorney executed by said Companies, which is still in full force effective as of October 3, 2018.



Kevin Heckman, Assistant Vice President

PNC2116454C1 Maritic was to

BROWARD COUNTY LOCAL BUSINESS TAX RECEIPT

115 S. Andrews Ave., Rm. A-100, Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33301-1895 - 954-831-4000 VALID OCTOBER 1, 2018 THROUGH SEPTEMBER 30, 2019

DBA: Business Name: INC

Receipt #:189-260262 Business Type: (Undergroune Utility And

EXCAVATION Business Opened:10/16/2012

Owner Namo: BELSERI L COMERFORD Business Location: 3453 NW 44 ST 205

LAUDERDALE LAKES

State/County/Cort/Reg: CUC1224635 Exemption Code:

Business Phone: 954-494-0185

Rooms

Employees 1

Machines

Professionals

For Vanding Business Only							1
	plantenatus xord obsessorana room	Number of Mac	hines:		Vending Type		
	Tax Amount	Transfer Fee	NSF Faa	Penalty	Prior Years	Collection Cost	Total Paid
	27.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	0.00	27.00

THIS RECEIPT MUST BE POSTED CONSPICUOUSLY IN YOUR PLACE OF BUSINESS

THIS BECOMES A TAX RECEIPT

WHEN VALIDATED

This tax is levied for the privilege of doing business within Broward County and is non-regulatory in nature. You must meet all County and/or Municipality planning and zonling requirements, This Business Tax Receipt must be transferred when the business is sold, business name has changed or you have moved the business location. This receipt does not indicate that the business is legal or that it is in compliance with State or local laws and regulations.

Mailing Address:

BELSERI L COMERFORD 3453 NW 44 ST 205 FORT LAUDERDALE, FL

33309

Receipt #01A-17-00009303 Paid 09/06/2018 27.00

2018 - 2019

DONIMON COUNTY I OCAL BURINESS TAY DECEIDT

PNC2116454C1

BUSINESS TAX RECEIPT CITY OF OAKLAND PARK 2018-2019

MAILING ADDRESS

ISSUED DATE:

September 14, 2018

SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES INC. 3453 NW 44 ST #205 OAKLAND PARK, FL 33309

NAME AND LOCATION OF LICENSEE

LICENSE NUMBER

2019001567

SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES INC.

3453 NW 44 ST

#205

OAKLAND PARK, FL 33309

ORIGINAL NUMBER

2014003560

LICENSE EXPIRES

9/30/2019

THE PERSON OR FIRM NAMED ABOVE IS HEREBY LICENSED TO ENGAGE IN THE BUSINESS PROFESSION OR OCCUPATION LISTED BELOW IN THE CITY OF OAKLAND PARK FLORIDA.

BUSINESS CODE

06650

BUSINESS DESCRIPTION

UTILITY CONTRACTOR

RESTRICTIONS

OFFICE ONLY

LICENSE MUST BE CONSPICUOUSLY POSTED AT THE PLACE OF BUSINESS SHOWN



RICK SCOTT, GOVERNOR

JONATHAN ZACHEM, SECRETARY



STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY LICENSING BOARD

THE UNDERGROUND UTILITY'S EXCAVATION CO HEREIN'S CERTIFIED UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF CHAPTER 489, FLORIDA STATUTES

COMERFORD, BELSERI L

SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES INC 3453,NW, 44TH ST #205

LAUDERDALE LAKES EL 33309

LICENSE NUMBER: CUC1224635

EXPIRATION DATE: AUGUST 31, 2020

Always verify licenses online at MyFloridaLicense.com



Do not alter this document in any form.

This is your license. It is unlawful for anyone other than the licensee to use this document.

PNC2116454C1

Equipment List	
Equipment at Book Value S 1,245,984	
List each major item of equipment owned by the Applicant that is utilized in performing the requested classes of work with its book or salvage value.	make, model, and description
shown. The same equipment may be used to qualify no more than two affiliated applicants.	

DESCRIPTION AND CAPACITY OF ITEMS
(Do not lump tems except singlithand tools and flems of the same type and size) PURCHASE PRICE | DEPRECIATED VALUE ITEM QUANTITY YEAR MFGD NO. 1 John Deere 245G Track Excavator 2015 219,000 John Deere 135 Track Excavator
 John Deere 624K Wheeled Loader
 John Deere 310SK Backhoe Loader 2016 173,000 139,516 2016 220,000 194,000 2014 98,000 70,000 1 John Deere 333 Skid Steer Loader (w/Broom and Milling Attachments) 2015 104,000 77,037 1 John Deere 333 Skid Steer Loader 2016 104,000 83,871 1 John Deere 50 Mini Excavator 2015 68,106 50,449 2 Dual-Axle Trailer (20,000 lbs capacity)
2 Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (1500)
3 Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (2500) w/ Utility Bed

Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (2500) w/ Utility Bed 2014 10,000 7.143 2014 63,000 45,000 2015 110,000 81,481 2015 33,000 24,444 Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (3500) w/ Utility Bed 2017 55,000 50,000 Plate Compactor Wacker 5045 2011 5,000 5,000 10 11 2014 50.000 35,714 1 Small Tools (Pumps, Air Compressor, Saws, Etc) Additional Equipment to be leased as needed from: Neff Rentals

Sunbelt Rentals United Rentals Nortrax Kelly Tractor

Credit accounts held with all of the above Equipment Leasing companies

BidSync

	901 NW 66th Avenue, Margate, FL 33063	Jathias@margatefl.com	\$896,562.00	24' DIP Force Main, including 2- 30' Linestops and 2 - 24' Linestops with bypass to remove existing aerial and replace with buried pipotnes.
17700 Collins Avenue- Residence Inn Marriott	17700 Collins Ave Owner, LLC 1065 Kane Concourse, Suite 201, Bay Harbor Islands, FL 33154	David Wolfe (954) 650-7437 Davidjwolfe@icloud.com	\$235,600.00	Installation of water, sewer connections for service to this development. Also installed stromwater improvements including several large well structures onsite.
South Andrews Avenue & 17th Street Large Water Main Replacement Project	City of Ft. Lauderdale Water & Wastewater CIP 100 North Andrews Ave, Suite 500 Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33301	Jean Examond P. E. (561) 391-2810 Jexamond@fortlauderdale.gov	\$408,869.50	Installation of approx. 350 LF of 20-inch DIP Water Main on NE 17th Street, just East of Androws Ave. The project involved the installation of two 18-inch Enestops to abandon the existing 20-inch main.
Water Main and Force Main Aerial Crossing Replacement	Palm Beach Water Utilities Department 8100 Forest Hill Blvd. West Palm Beach, FL 33413	Joseph Tanecredi, P.E. (561)- 493-6088 jtanecredy@pbcwater.com	\$534,236.20	Project included Installation of 6-inch to 12-inch DIP water main and force main agrial crossing replacements on three bridges.
Roadway Improvements Various Project Areas	City of Miami Beach Public Works Department - 1700 Convention Center Drive, Miami Beach, FL 33139	Jose Rivas P.E. (305) 673-7080 Joserivas@miamibeachfl.gov	\$650,253.00	Project Drainage Structure & Piping Installation to 24* drameter with full roadway reconstruction including curb & gutter & sidewalks
Backflow & Bypass Domestic Water Project	Jackson Memorial Hospital 1500 NW 12th Ave, Suite 814, Miami, FL 33136	Francisco Caldera, PM (786) 338-5096 Fcaldera@jmsmiami.org	\$350,000.00	Installation of eight 8* Backflow Preventor Assemblies and one 4* Backflow Preventor Assembly utilizing 8* linestops with 8* bypass lines to avoid shutting down service to this critical hospital facility.
Valve Replacement Project 2013	City of Lauderhill 5581 West Oakland Park Blvd. Lauderhill, FL 33313	Osmando Silangil, PM (954) 714-1521 osilangil@lauderhill-fl.gov	\$300,000.00	Installation of 19 isolation gate valves (6" to 24") on the City's water main and server force main utilizing insertion valves and cut-ins.
Pump Station 8 Force Main and Gravity Sewer Improvements	Town of Davie, FL 6591 Orange Drive. Davie, FL 33314	Jeanne Akerblom (954) 224-4437	\$200,000.00	Installation of 600 LF of 8", 400 LF of 16", and 2000 LF of 24" Force and a 24" Gravity Sewor approximately 12-14 it deep to connect to Pump Station #8.
Reclaimed Water Main- Area 11 A	City of Delray Beach, FL 434 S. Swinton Avenue, Delray Beach, FL 33444	Steve Deflaquila PM (561) 504-0321 Deflaquilla@mydelraybeach.com	\$800,000.00	Installation of 18° Reclaimed Water main via open cut and directional drift in downtown Detray Beach. Project included readway restoration in an urban environment.
Reclaimed Water Main- Area 11 B	City of Delray Beach, FL 434 S. Swinton Avenue, Delray Beach, FL 33444	Steve Dellaquila PM (561) 504-0321 Dellaquilla@mydeltaybeach.com	\$1,200,000.00	Installation of over 8,000 LF ol 41, 51, 101 Reclaimed Water Mans and RWM Services throughout residential neighborhoods. Project included roadway restoration in an urban environment.
Boylon Beach Lift Stations	City of Boynton Beach 100 East Boynton Beach Blvd. Boynton Beach, FL 33425	Maurice Hynes (954) 972-0042 Mahynes@boyntonbeachfl.com	\$800,000.00	Instaliation of (5) new lift stations in various locations in Boynton Beach.

			. alacc			
PROJECT NAME	OWNER	CONTACT INFORMATION	CONTRACT AMOUNT	START DATE	% COMPLETE	DESCRIPTION OF WORK
Rögional Sawár Air Rollef Valvo Roplacement	Broward County Purchasing Division 115 South Androws Ave F1 Lauderdale FL 33301	Dave O'Connor, P E (954)-931-0910 Doconnor@broward org	\$561,241.00	Grigaria	V5.6	Has was West Green Contract for the antiplation of separations of an an emission of an extract throughout President County States as the associated of the extraction of the e
Upgrade of Sewage Pump Station No 0836	Miami-Dada County Water & Sewer Dopt 307 LSW 38th Ave, Miami, Ft, 33146	Nico Gage PM (954) 554-7149 Ngage@miamidade-psip com	\$545,000 00	On 17	(a)	Wohalishadar of an earling some party state or the eff state of the eff st
Upgrade of Sewage Pomp Station No 0506	Miami-Dade County Water & Sower Dept 3071 SW 38th Ave Miami-FL 33146	Kövin Keene, P.E (786) 236-3503 kkeane@miamidade-psip com	5897 682 00	Marite	95°C	Retributed on of the expension was a sumple the of distinct remark few and for the order to be a sum of the order to be a
Furnish and Install 12" D.L. Force Mair and 10" D.L. Force Main on SW 76th Street and SW 107th Avenue	Mianni-Dado County Water & Sewer Dept 3071 SW 38th Ave Miann, FE 33146	Matcolino Torres P.E (305) 746-1068 Marcelino Topresificamentate grav	51 395,634 79	Mai 16	N. P	12 (v) kerek Massardolats chart to Posto Massackfaction
Upgrade of Sewage Pump No. 0843 & Installation of 8" Force main from PS 0843	Minimi-Dade County Water & Sewer Dept 3071 SW 38th Ave Minnu, FL 33146	Kevin Keene, P.E. (785) 238-3503 *keane@finamidade.psip.com	\$1 337 361 25	Mar 16	\$() ² %	Speake at Surger Party & Free Dan met justice
Heighbothood Road Program Year 1- District 2 15th 16th, 17th & 18th Avanue North	City Of Lake Worth Water Unlifies Administration 301 College Street Lake Worth, FL 33461	Richard Hasko (561) 234-9193 Richardhasco@wgine com	\$4,339 626 20	146v-18	90'.	Construction of Readway Potatile Water and Sandary Score Improvements
East Water Treatment Plant Renovállons Raw Water & Concentrate Main, City of Mirathar	Whanton Smith , Inc 125 West Indiantown Road Suite 201 Jupilur, FL 33458	Gregory Wikams (561) 748-6956 x 2301 gwillamaGwhadonsmith com	\$2,137,169.00	Qcl-17	96%	Furnich and install all materials for the Raw Water Problem in accordance with 'East Water Treatment Float Renovations Raw Water & Concentrate Main'
Walers Edge Residential and River Ridge Golf Course Reclaimed Water Transmission Main	Pasco County Purchasing Department 8919 Government Drive New Port Richey, FL 34654	Ivan Martinez (813) 235-6189 imartinez@pascoccountyll net	\$2,826,605,00	Apr-19 :	75%	Installation of 19.000 inval levt of 16-inch (notained Water Main
Seminole Tribe of Florida. Hollywood WWTP: Effluent Force Main and Yard Piping	Wharton Smith , Inc 125 West Indiantown Road Suite 201 Jupiler, FL 33458	Jett Wiley (561) 222-6419 [wiley:@whartonsnith.com	\$3,004,969.00	.fd:-\$5:	250	Furnish and install 24°E (fluent Force Main across Florida Turnpike and through Hosywood Rosetvation and install all yard piping around WWTP, 4° to 24°

PNC2116454C1



OFFICE OF ECONOMIC AND SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT Governmental Center Annex

115 S. Andrews Avenue, Room A680 • Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 954-357-6400 • FAX 954-357-5674 • TTY 954-357-5664

September 17, 2018

Mr. Juan Barreneche **SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES, INC.** 3453 NW 44th Street, #205 Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309

Dear Mr. Barreneche:

The Broward County Office of Economic and Small Business Development (OESBD) is pleased to announce that your firm's **County Business Enterprise (CBE)** certification has been renewed.

Your firm's certification is continuing from your anniversary date but is contingent upon the firm verifying its eligibility annually through this office. You will be notified in advance of your obligation to continue eligibility in a timely fashion. However, the responsibility to ensure continued certification is yours. Failure to document your firm's continued eligibility for the CBE program within **thirty (30) days** from your anniversary may result in the expiration of your firm's certification. Should you continue to be interested in certification after it has expired, you will need to submit a new application, and all required supporting documentation for review.

To review current Broward County Government bid opportunities, visit: www.broward.org/Purchasing and click on "Current Solicitations and Results." Also, from this website, you can log into your firm's profile in BidSync to ensure you have added all appropriate classification codes. Bid opportunities over \$3,500 will be advertised to vendors via e-mail and according to classification codes, so please ensure that both the Purchasing Division and OESBD are apprised of your current e-mail address.

Your primary certification group is: **Construction Services.** This is also how your listing in our directory will read. You may access your firm's listing by visiting the Office of Economic and Small Business Development Directory, located on the internet at: www.broward.org/EconDev and click on "Certified Firm Directories."

Your firm may compete for, and perform work on Broward County projects in the following areas:

NAICS CODE: 238910, 237110

We look forward to working with you to achieve greater opportunities for your business through county procurement.

Sincerely,

SIL

Sandy-Michael McDonald, Director

Office of Economic and Small Business Development

Cert Agency: BC-CBE

ANNIVERSARY DATE: September 17th

Broward County Board of County Commissioners

Mark D. Bogen • Beam Furr • Steve Geller • Dale V.C. Holness • Chip LaMarca • Nan H. Rich • Tim Ryan • Barbara Sharlef • Michael Udine www.broward.org

PNC2116454C1

Supplier Southern Underground margines, ha

STANDARD INSTRUCTIONS FOR VENDORS

(CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS)

The purpose of the following standard instructions are to properly guide Vendors in a preparing a solicitation response. Such instructions have equal force and weight with other portions of the Contract Documents and strict compliance is required with all the provisions contained in the instructions.

The County provides digital versions of this solicitation for convenience. Any material modification of the solicitation and/or any alteration of the verbiage is expressly prohibited and is not enforceable. Any alteration may render the Vendor's submission void and bar the Vendor from consideration in connection with this solicitation.

1. EXECUTION OF SOLICITATION RESPONSE:

- 1.1. Solicitation response must contain a signature of an individual authorized to bind the Vendor. Electronic signatures or digital signatures shall have the same effect as an original signature.
- 1.2. No award will be made to a Vendor who is delinquent in payment of any taxes, fees, fines, contractual debts, judgments, or any other debts due and owed to the County, or is in default on any contractual or regulatory obligation to the County. By submitting this solicitation response, a Vendor attests that it is not delinquent in payment of any such debts due and owed to the County, nor is it in default on any contractual or regulatory obligation to the County. In the event a Vendor's statement is discovered to be false, Vendor is subject to debarment and the County may terminate any contract it has with a Vendor.
- 1.3. Vendor certifies by submitting this solicitation response that no principals or corporate officers of the firm were principals or corporate officers in any other firm which was suspended or debarred from doing business with Broward County within the last three years, unless noted in the response.
- 1.4. By submitting this solicitation response, Vendor attests that any and all statements, oral, written or otherwise, made in support of this response, are accurate, true and correct. Vendor acknowledges that inaccurate, untruthful, or incorrect statements made in support of this response may be used by the County as a basis for rejection, rescission of the award, or termination of the contract and may also serve as the basis for debarment of Vendor pursuant to Section 21.119 of the Broward County Procurement Code.
- 1.5. The Vendor agrees, if this bid is accepted, to contract with Broward County, a political subdivision of the State of Florida, pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Contract Documents and to furnish all necessary materials, equipment, machinery, tools, apparatus, means of transportation, and all labor necessary to construct and complete Work within the time limits specified the covered by the Contract Documents for the Project.
- 2. Examination of Contract Documents and Site: It is the responsibility of each Vendor before submitting a solicitation response, to:
- 2.1. Examine the Contract Documents and all addenda thoroughly;
- 2.2. Visit the site or structure to become familiar with conditions that may affect costs, progress, performance or furnishing of the Work;
- 2.3. Take into account federal, state and local laws, regulations, ordinances, and the Broward County Procurement Code that may affect costs, progress, performance, furnishing of the Work, or award;
- 2.4. Study and earefully correlate Vendor's observations with the Contract Documents;

PNC2116454C1

- 2.5. Carefully review the Contract Documents and notify the COUNTY of all conflicts, errors or discrepancies in the Contract Documents of which Vendor knows or reasonably should have known; and
- 2.6. The submission of a bid shall constitute an incontrovertible representation by Vendor that Vendor has complied with the above requirements and that without exception, the bid is premised upon performing and furnishing the Work required by the Contract Documents and that the Contract Documents are sufficient in scope and detail to indicate and convey understanding of all terms and conditions for performance and furnishing of the Work.
- 3. Addenda: Broward County reserves the right to amend this solicitation prior to the opening date indicated. Only written addenda will be binding. If, upon review, material errors in specifications are found, contact the Purchasing Division immediately, prior to opening date, to allow for review and subsequent clarification on the part of Broward County. Vendors shall be responsible for obtaining, reviewing and acknowledging each addendum. Vendor shall submit all questions in writing, through BidSync, by the date and time listed in the system.
- 4. Submission of Bids: Vendor's solicitation response must be submitted electronically through BidSync, the County's designated electronic bidding system. It is the Vendor's sole responsibility to assure its response is submitted and received through BidSync by the date and time specified in the solicitation. The County will not consider solicitation responses received by other means. Any timeframe references are in Eastern Standard Time. The official time for electronic submittals is BidSync's servers, as synchronized with the atomic clock. All parties without reservation will accept the official time.
- 5. Bid Opening: All bids received shall be publicly opened in the presence of one or more witnesses at the Purchasing Division office, located at 115 S. Andrews Avenue, Room 212, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301, or other designated County location as posted in the Purchasing Division offices. The Purchasing Division will decrypt responses received in BidSync immediately following the designated bid end date and time.
- 6. Cone of Silence Ordinance: In accordance with Cone of Silence Ordinance, Section 1-266, Broward County Code of Ordinances, after the advertisement of a solicitation, potential Vendors and their representatives are substantially restricted from communicating regarding the solicitation with the County Administrator, Deputy County Administrator, Assistant County Administrator, Assistants to the County Administrator, their respective support staff, or any or any staff person that is to evaluate or recommend selection in this solicitation process. The Cone of Silence Ordinance further provides that after the bid opening for this solicitation, potential Vendors and their representatives are substantially restricted from communicating regarding this solicitation with the County Commissioners and their staff.
- 6.1. For Invitations for Bids, the Cone of Silence shall be in effect for staff involved in the award decision process at the time of the solicitation advertisement. The Cone of Silence shall be in effect for the Board of County Commissioners upon bid opening for the solicitation.
- 6.2. The Cone of Silence terminates when the County Commission or other awarding authority takes action which ends the solicitation.
- 6.3. Any violations of this ordinance by any member(s) of the responding firm or joint venture may be reported to the County's Office of Professional Standards. If there is a determination of violation, a fine shall be imposed against the Vendor as provided in the County Code of Ordinances. Additionally, a determination of violation shall render any award to a Vendor who is found to have violated the Ordinance voidable, at the sole discretion of the Board of County Commissioners.
- 7. Acceptance or Rejection of Bids: The County reserves the right to reject any or all bids prior to award. Reasonable efforts will be made to either award the Contract or reject all bids within one hundred and twenty (120) calendar days after bid opening date. A Vendor may not withdraw its bid unilaterally nor change the Contract Price before the expiration of one hundred and twenty (120)

PNC2116454C1

calendar days from the bid opening date. A Vendor may withdraw its bid after the expiration of one hundred and twenty (120) calendar days from the bid opening date by delivering written notice of withdrawal to the Purchasing Division prior to award of the Contract by the Board of County Commissioners or Director of Purchasing.

- 8. Waiver of Technicalities or Irregularities: The County reserves the right to waive technicalities or irregularities in bids at its discretion or to reject any or all bids.
- 9. Determination of Award: Except where County exercises the right reserved herein to reject any or all bids and subject to the restrictions stated hereinabove, the Contract shall be awarded by County to the responsible Vendor who has submitted either the lowest responsive bid, or the lowest responsive bid on the base bid including such alternates/optional items as County determines to be in its own best interests, and application of any preferences, as applicable.
- 10. Federal or State Grantor Agencies: If Project is funded by a Federal or State grantor agency, additional terms and conditions may be required by grantor agency. In the event of any discrepancy between the grantor agency's regulations and County's regulations, the more stringent regulations concerning the determination for award shall apply.
- 11. **Tie Bids:** If two or more Vendors are tied, the tie will be broken and the successful Vendor selected by criteria in accordance with the Broward County Procurement Code, Section 21.31.c.
- 12. Qualifications of Vendors: The County will only consider solicitation responses from firms normally engaged in performing the type of work specified within the Contract Documents. Vendor must have adequate organization, facilities, equipment, and personnel to ensure prompt and efficient service to County. Refer to Special Instructions for Vendors for Additional Qualifications or Certification Requirements (if applicable). The County reserves the right to inspect the facilities, equipment, personnel and organization or to take any other action necessary to determine ability to perform in accordance with specifications, terms and conditions. The County will determine whether the evidence of ability to perform is satisfactory and reserves the right to reject responses where evidence or evaluation is determined to indicate inability to perform. The County reserves the right to consider a Vendor's history of any and all types of citations and/or violations, including those relating to suspensions, debarments, or environmental regulations in determining responsibility. Vendor should submit with its solicitation response a complete history of all citations and/or violations notices and dispositions thereof. Failure of a Vendor to submit such information may be grounds for termination of any contract awarded to successful Vendor. Vendor shall notify the County immediately of notice of any citations or violations which they may receive after the opening date and during the time of performance under any contract awarded to them.
- 13. Occupational Health and Safety: Unless otherwise stipulated in the solicitation, all manufactured items and fabricated assemblies shall comply with applicable requirements of the Occupational Safety and Health Act (OSHA) and any standards thereunder. All sources of energy associated with machinery/equipment purchased shall be capable of being locked-out in accordance with OSHA 29 CFR 1910.147, Hazardous Energy Control. In compliance with OSHA 29 CFR 1910.1200, Hazard Communication Standard, and Chapter 442, Florida Statutes, Occupational Safety and Health, any chemical substance delivered from a contract resulting from this solicitation must be compliant with the Global Harmonized System (GHS) for Hazard Communication accompanied by a Safety Data Sheet (SDS) consisting of 16 sections. A Safety Data Sheet (SDS) shall also be submitted to the Broward County Risk Management Division, 115 South Andrews Avenue, Room 218, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301-1803.
- 14. Asbestos Containing Material in County Buildings: In accordance with OSHA Regulation 29 CFR 1926.1101(k) (2), Vendors are notified of the presence of asbestos containing material and/or presumed asbestos containing material at some Broward County locations.
- 15. "Or Equal" Clause: Whenever a material, article or piece of equipment is identified in the Contract

PNC2116454C1

Documents including plans and specifications by reference to manufacturers' or vendors' names, trade names, catalog numbers, or otherwise, County, through Consultant (if applicable), will have made its best efforts to name additional references. Any such reference is intended merely to establish a standard; and, unless it is followed by the words "no substitution is permitted" because of form, fit, function and quality, any material, article, or equipment of other manufacturers and vendors which will perform or serve the requirements of the general design will be considered equally acceptable provided the materials, article or equipment so proposed is, in the sole opinion of the Consultant, equal in substance, quality, and function. The decision of the equivalent shall be determined in a reasonable manner and at the sole discretion of the Consultant.

- 16. Protested Solicitation and Award: Any protest over solicitation or award of this contract must be in accordance with the Broward County Procurement Code provisions relating to Pre-Litigation Resolution of Controversies. In accordance with Sections 21.118 and 21.119 of the Broward County Procurement Code, if a vendor intends to protest a solicitation or proposed award of a contract the following apply:
- 16.1. Any protest concerning the bid or other solicitation specifications, or requirements must be made and received by the County within seven (7) business days from the posting of the solicitation or addendum on the Purchasing Division's website. Such protest must be made in writing to the Director of Purchasing. Failure to timely protest bid specifications or requirements is a waiver of the ability to protest the specifications or requirements.
- 16.2. Any protest concerning a solicitation or proposed award above the authority of the Director of Purchasing, after the bid opening, shall be submitted in writing and received by the County within five (5) business days from the posting of the recommendation for award on the Purchasing Division's website.
- 16.3. Any actual or prospective Vendor or offeror who has a substantial interest in and is aggrieved in connection with proposed award of a contract that does not exceed the amount of the award authority of the Director of Purchasing, may protest to the Director of Purchasing. The protest shall be submitted in writing and received within three (3) business days from the posting of the recommendation of award on the Purchasing Division's website.
- 16.4. For purposes of this section a business day is defined as Monday through Friday between 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Failure to timely file a protest within the time prescribed for a solicitation or proposed contract award shall be a waiver of the vendor's right to protest. (e) As a condition of initiating any bid protest, the protestor shall present the Director of Purchasing a nonrefundable filing fee. The filing fee shall be based upon the estimated contract amount. For purposes of the protest, the estimated contract amount shall be the contract bid amount submitted by the protestor. If no contract bid amount was submitted, the estimated contract amount shall be the County's estimated contract price for the project. The County may accept cash, money order, certified check, or cashier's check, payable to Broward County Board of Commissioners. The filing fees are as follows:

Estimated Contract Amount	Filing Fee	
\$30,000 - \$250,000	\$500	
\$250,001 - \$500,000	\$1,000	
\$500,001 - \$5 million	\$3,000	
Over \$5 million	\$5,000	

The estimated contract amount shall be based upon the contract bid amount submitted by the protestor. If no contract bid amount was submitted, the estimated contract amount shall be the County's estimated

PNC2116454C1

- contract price for the project. The County may accept cash, money order, certified check, or cashier's check, payable to Broward County Board of County Commissioners.
- 17. False Claims: In accordance with the County's False Claims Ordinance, Sections 1-276 1-287, Broward County Code of Ordinances, the successful Vendor must maintain, as a condition precedent to submitting a claim against the COUNTY, a final bid takeoff. The final bid takeoff shall contain a line item for allocation of overhead costs and must be prepared contemporaneously with the bid, in anticipation of the bid submitted for this project. "Claim" means any invoice, statement, request, demand, lawsuit, or action under contract or otherwise, for money, property, or services made to any employee, officer, or agent of the county, or to any contractor, grantee, or other recipient if any portion of the money, property, or services requested or demanded was issued from, or was provided by, the County. "Bid Takeoff" means the final estimate, tabulation, or worksheet prepared by the contractor in anticipation of the bid submitted, and which shall reflect the final bid price. IT IS EXPRESSLY AND SPECIFICALLY AGREED THAT ANY AND ALL CLAIMS SHALL BE WAIVED IF NOT SUBMITTED IN STRICT ACCORDANCE WITH THE REQUIREMENTS OF THIS SECTION AND THE BROWARD COUNTY FALSE CLAIMS ORDINANCE.
- 18. **Battery Disposal**: The Vendor must deliver, furnish, recycle and dispose of all battery products in accordance with all applicable local, state and federal laws.
- 19. Dun& Bradstreet Report Requirement: The County may review the Vendor's rating and payment performance to assist in determining a Vendor's responsibility when being evaluated for a contract award.
- 20. State of Florida Division of Corporations Requirements: It is the Vendor's responsibility to comply with all state and local business requirements. All corporations and partnerships must have the authority to transact business in the State of Florida and be in good standing with the Florida Secretary of State. For further information, contact the Florida Department of State, Division of Corporations. The County will review the Vendor's business status based on the information provided in response to this solicitation. If the Vendor is an out-of-state or foreign corporation or partnership, the Vendor must obtain the authority to conduct business in the State of Florida. Corporations or partnerships that are not in good standing with the Florida Secretary of State at the time of a submission to this solicitation may be deemed non-responsible. If successful in obtaining a contract award under this solicitation, the Vendor must remain in good standing throughout the contractual period of performance.
- 21. Local Business Tax Receipt Requirements: All vendors maintaining a business address within Broward County must have and provide a copy of a current Broward County Local Business Tax Receipt prior to contract award. The Vendor should provide a copy of its Local Business Tax Receipt within three business days after request by the Purchasing Agent but prior to award by the Director of Purchasing or recommendation of award to the Board of County Commissioners, whichever is applicable. Failure to do so may result in your bid being deemed non-responsive. Local Business Tax Receipts will be required pursuant to Chapter 205.065, Florida Statutes. For further information on obtaining or renewing your firm's Local Business Tax Receipt, contact the Records, Taxes and Treasury Division at (954) 357-6200.
- 22. Performance Evaluation: At Final Completion, the Contract Administrator will document the Vendor's performance by completing a Performance Evaluation Form. A blank Performance Evaluation Form may be viewed at:
 - broward.org/Purchasing/documents/vendorperformanceevaluationrequirements.pdf. An interim performance evaluation of the successful Vendor may also be submitted during construction of the Project. A final performance evaluation shall be submitted when the Request for Final Payment to the Vendor is forwarded for approval. In either situation, the completed evaluation(s) shall be forwarded to the Director of Purchasing who shall provide a copy to the successful Vendor upon request. The evaluation(s) may be used by the County as a factor in considering the responsibility of the Vendor for future solicitations.

PNC2116454C1

23. Procurement Code: The entire chapter of the Broward County Procurement Code can be obtained from the Purchasing Division's website at: www.broward.org/purchasing.

PNC2116454C1

DOMESTIC PARTNERSHIP REQUIREMENTS CERTIFICATION FORM

edupplikus and ther returniske rollingen kalendrije en tiper

The completed and signed form should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

The Domestic Partnership Act, Section 16 ½ -157, Broward County Code of Ordinances, as amended, requires all Vendors contracting with the County, in an amount over \$100,000 provide benefits to Domestic Partners of its employees, on the same basis as it provides benefits to employees spouses, with certain exceptions as provided by the Ordinance.

For all submittals over \$100,000.00, the Vendor, by virtue of the signature below, certifies that it is aware of the requirements of Broward County's Domestic Partnership Act, Section 16-½ -157, Broward County Code of Ordinances, as amended; and certifies the following: (check only one below).

② 1.	Ac		ne requirements of the County's Don stic Partners of its employees on the ses.	
□2.	tina		irements of the County's Domestic Foundation of its complete to Domestic Partners of its comployees' spouses.	
□3, *		Vendor will not comply with the rec e of award.	quirements of the County's Domestic	Partnership Act at
<u>□</u> 4. '		nership Act at time of award becai	oly with the requirements of the Course the following exception(s) applies	
	(Name)	The Vendor employs less than five	e (5) employees.	
	(FORK)	The Vendor is a governmental ent	ity, not-for-profit corporation, or charite	able organization.
		The Vendor is a religious organiceducational institution.	zation, association, society, or non-p	profit charitable or
	(man)	The Vendor does not provide bene	efits to employees' spouses.	
	D. III		e the cash equivalent of benefits. (Att e efforts taken to provide such benefit	
	SACRE	it would violate the laws, rules or rinconsistent with the terms or cor	he provisions of the Domestic Partner regulations of federal or state law or w nditions of a grant or contract with the statute or regulation (State the law, sta cability).	ould violate or be United States or
Juan f AUTH		neche ZED SIGNATURE/ NAME	Vice President	09/29/18 DATE

PNC2116454C1

Supplier Southam Undergroundanderder die 2005 - 2006

DRUG-FREE WORKPLACE REQUIREMENT CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed and signed form should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

Section 21.31.a. of the Broward County Procurement Code requires awards of all competitive solicitations requiring Board Award be made only to firms certifying the establishment of a drug free workplace.

The undersigned vendor hereby certifies that it will provide a drug-free workplace program by:

- (1) Publishing a statement notifying its employees that the unlawful manufacture, distribution, dispensing, possession, or use of a controlled substance is prohibited in the offeror's workplace, and specifying the actions that will be taken against employees for violations of such prohibition;
- (2) Establishing a continuing drug-free awareness program to inform its employees about:
 - i. The dangers of drug abuse in the workplace;
 - ii. The offeror's policy of maintaining a drug-free workplace;
 - ili. Any available drug counseling, rehabilitation, and employee assistance programs; and
 - lv. The penalties that may be imposed upon employees for drug abuse violations occurring in the workplace;
- (3) Giving all employees engaged in performance of the contract a copy of the statement required by subparagraph (1);
- (4) Notifying all employees, in writing, of the statement required by subparagraph (1), that as a condition of employment on a covered contract, the employee shall:
 - i. Abide by the terms of the statement; and
 - ii. Notify the employer in writing of the employee's conviction of, or plea of guilty or noto contendere to, any violation of Chapter 893 or of any controlled substance law of the United States or of any state, for a violation occurring in the workplace NO later than five days after such conviction.
- (5) Notifying Broward County government in writing within 10 calendar days after receiving notice under subdivision (4) (ii) above, from an employee or otherwise receiving actual notice of such conviction. The notice shall include the position title of the employee;
- (6) Within 30 calendar days after receiving notice under subparagraph (4) of a conviction, taking one of the following actions with respect to an employee who is convicted of a drug abuse violation occurring in the workplace:
 - Taking appropriate personnel action against such employee, up to and including termination;
 - Requiring such employee to participate satisfactorily in a drug abuse assistance or rehabilitation program approved for such purposes by a federal, state, or local health, law enforcement, or other appropriate agency; and
- (7) Making a good faith effort to maintain a drug-free workplace program through implementation of subparagraphs (1) through (6).

Juan Barreneche
AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE/ NAME

Vice President

09/29/18 DATE

PNC2116454C1

Exporters & of Other in United Exporters Englished Linear Linear Exporters Service Services

LOBBYIST REGISTRATION REQUIREMENT CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed form should be submitted with the solicitation response but must be submitted within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

The Vendor certifies that it understands if it has retained a lobbyist(s) to lobby in connection with a competitive solicitation, it shall be deemed non-responsive unless the firm, in responding to the competitive solicitation, certifies that each lobbyist retained has timely filed the registration or amended registration required under Broward County Lobbyist Registration Act, Section 1-262, Broward County Code of Ordinances; and it understands that if, after awarding a contract in connection with the solicitation, the County learns that the certification was erroneous, and upon investigation determines that the error was willful or intentional on the part of the Vendor, the County may, on that basis, exercise any contractual right to terminate the contract for convenience.

The Vendor hereby certifies that: (select one) It has not retained a lobbylst(s) to lobby in connection with this competitive solicitation; however, if retained after the solicitation, the County will be notified. It has retained a lobbyist(s) to lobby in connection with this competitive solicitation and certified that each lobbyist retained has timely filed the registration or amended registration required under Broward County Lobbyist Registration Act, Section 1-262, Broward County Code of Ordinances. It is a requirement of this solicitation that the names of any and all lobbyists retained to lobby in connection with this solicitation be listed below: Name of Lobbyist: Lobbylst's Firm: Phone: E-mail: Name of Lobbyist: Lobbyist's Firm: Phone: E-mail: Authorized Signature/Name: Juan Barroneche Date: 09/29/18 Title: Vice-President

Vendor Name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc

PNC2110454C1

Sitgopolikang Spelifikiteting ikkipicitang perbinjankan akatalah antikasy ahiton.

LOCAL BUSINESS OR LOCALLY-HEADQUARTERED BUSINESS CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed and signed form and a copy of business's local business tax receipt (or if exempt, documentation establishing physical presence at location for one year prior to bid submission) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Fallure to timely submit may render the business ineligible for application of the Local Preference.

This form is used to determine bidder's eligibility for Local Preference, in accordance with Section 1-74, et. seq., Broward County Code of Ordinances.

If the low, responsive and responsible bidder is not a local or a locally-headquartered business, any and all eligible local businesses submitting a price within ten percent (10%) of the non-local low responsive and responsible bidder, and any and all eligible locally-headquartered businesses submitting a price within fifteen percent (15%) of the non-local low responsive and responsible bidder, then all eligible bidders shall have an opportunity to submit a best and final bid, equal to or lower than the low bid.

If the low responsive and responsible bidder is a local business, but not a locally-headquartered business, then any and all locally-headquartered businesses submitting a bid price within five percent (5%) of the local low bidder shall have an opportunity to submit a best and final bid equal to or lower than the low bid.

Bidders must be determined responsive and responsible prior to submitting a best and final bid. Award, if any, shall be made to the responsive and responsible bidder offering the lowest best and final bid, regardless of location.

A Local Business is a business which:

- A. possesses a valid local business tax receipt (or if exempt, documentation establishing physical presence at location) issued at least one year prior to bid submission;
- B. has a physical business address located within Broward County which the business operates or performs business;
- C. is in an area zoned for the conduct of the business; and
- D. provides a substantial component of goods and/or services being offered from that location.

A Locally-Headquartered Business is a local business which has its principal place of business in Broward County. A principal place of business is defined as the nerve center of overall direction, control, and coordination of activities of the business. If a business only has one location, the location shall be considered the principle place of business.

Vendor shall check all that apply. Vendor hereby certifies it is a: Local Business					
Juan Barreneche	Vice President	Southern Underground	09/29/18		
AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE/ NAME		Industries, Inc COMPANY	DATE		

PNC2116454C1

Signalie po Considerano Conderano una l'industrie de lipografia de la considerano del considerano de la considerano de la considerano del considerano de la considerano de la

Office of Economic and Small Business Requirements: CBE Reserve

- A. In accordance with the Broward County Business Opportunity Act of 2012, Section 1-81, Code of Ordinances, as amended (the "Business Opportunity Act"), this solicitation is reserved for County Business Enterprise (CBE) firms (CBE Reserve).
- B. CBEs and nonCBEs may respond to the solicitation.
- C. The low, responsive and responsible, or the highest-ranked, responsive and responsible CBE, with capacity to perform, will be recommended for award, consistent with all applicable terms and conditions of Broward County's Procurement Code and subject to entering into an agreement acceptable to the County, as applicable. If no CBE is determined responsive and responsible, a non-CBE may be awarded the contract, with the establishment of at least a twenty-five percent (25%) CBE participation goal (unless the CBE goal is waived or otherwise modified by Board action), or the County may reject all responses submitted.
- D. It is the Vendor's responsibility to ensure compliance with the CBE requirements and adhere to solicitation deadlines. The Vendor must contact OESBD to verify current CBE status or to obtain CBE certification.
- E. The Work may only be performed by CBEs. The Vendor must perform one hundred percent (100%) of the Work as the prime Vendor or the prime Vendor may subcontract portions of Work to other CBEs. If the prime Vendor intends subcontract any portion of the Work, the Vendor must complete a Letter of Intent (refer to Section F below).
- F. CBE Program Requirements: Vendor should submit all required forms and information with its solicitation submittal as matter of responsibility. If the required forms and information are not provided with the Vendor's solicitation submittal, then Vendor must supply the required forms and information no later than three (3) business days after request by OESBD. Vendor may be deemed non-responsible for failure to fully comply with this solicitation and CBE Program Requirements within these stated timeframes.
 - 1. Vendor should include in its solicitation submittal a Letter of Intent Between Bidder/Offeror and County Business Enterprise (CBE) Subcontractor/Supplier (LOI) for each CBE the Vendor intends to use to achieve the assigned reserve or CBE participation goal. If the Vendor is a CBE performing 100% of the work, an LOI should be submitted stating that 100% of the work will be completed by the CBE.

The form is available at the following link: http://www.broward.org/EconDev/Documents/CBELetterOfIntent.pdf

2. If Vendor is unable to attain the CBE participation goal or reserve, Vendor should include in its solicitation submittal an Application for Evaluation of Good Faith Efforts and all of the required supporting information.

The form is available at the following link: http://www.broward.org/EconDev/WhatWeDo/Documents/GoodFaithEffortEval.pdf

- G. A certified firm must provide a commercially useful function for the Project and may not act as a broker. A certified firm that seeks to act as a broker, or that does not provide a commercially useful function for the Project shall be subject to decertification by OESBD.
- H. Vendors are encouraged to purchase materials from certified CBE firms whenever possible.

PNC2110454C1

- I. A joint venture is only eligible for award if all members of the joint venture are certified CBE firms.
- J. OESBD maintains an online directory of CBE firms. The online directory is available for use by Vendors at https://webapps4.broward.org/smallbusiness/sbdirectory.aspx.
- K. For detailed information regarding the CBE Program contact the OESBD at (954) 357-6400 or visit the office's website at: http://www.broward.org/EconDev/SmallBusiness/
- F. If awarded the contract, Vendor agrees to and shall comply with all applicable requirements of this solicitation, the Business Opportunity Act, and the CBE Program in the award and administration of the contract, including the following:
 - No party to this contract may discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, religion, national origin, disability, age, marital status, political affiliation, sexual orientation, pregnancy, or gender identity and expression in the performance of this contract.
 - 2. All entities that seek to conduct business with the County, including Vendor or any Prime Contractors, Subcontractors, and Bidders, shall conduct such business activities in a fair and reasonable manner, free from fraud, coercion, collusion, intimidation, or bad faith. Failure to do so may result in the cancellation of this solicitation, cessation of contract negotiations, revocation of CBE certification, and suspension or debarment from future contracts.
 - 3. If Vendor falls to meet or make Good Faith Efforts (as defined in the Business Opportunity Act) to meet the CBE participation commitment (the "Commitment"), including CBE reserve, then Vendor shall pay the County liquidated damages in an amount equal to fifty percent (50%) of the actual dollar amount by which Vendor failed to achieve the Commitment, up to a maximum amount of ten percent (10%) of the total contract amount, excluding costs and reimbursable expenses. An example of this calculation is stated in Section 1-81.7, Broward County Code of Ordinances.
 - 4. Vendor shall comply with all applicable requirements of the Business Opportunity Act in the award of this contract. Failure by Vendor to carry out any of these requirements shall constitute a material breach of the contract, which shall permit the County to terminate this contract or to exercise any other remedy provided under this contract, the Broward County Code of Ordinances, the Broward County Administrative Code, or other applicable laws, with all such remedies being cumulative.
 - 5. Vendor shall pay its GBE subcontractors and suppliers, within fifteen (15) days following receipt of payment from the County, for all completed subcontracted work and supplies. If Vendor withholds an amount from CBE subcontractors or suppliers as retainage, such retainage shall be released and paid within fifteen (15) days following receipt of payment of retained amounts from the County.
 - 6. Vendor understands that the County will monitor Vendor's compliance with the CBE Program requirements. All Vendors must provide OESBD with a Monthly Utilization Report (MUR) to confirm its compliance with the Commitment agreed to in the contract; timely submission of the MUR every month throughout the term of the contract, including amendment and extension terms, is a condition of the County's payment of Vendor under the contract.

This form is also available online at: www.broward.org/econdev/SmallBusiness/Pages/compliance.aspx

PNC2116454C1

SCRUTINIZED COMPANIES LIST REQUIREMENT CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed and signed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

Any company, principals, or owners on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List is prohibited from submitting a response to a solicitation for goods or services in an amount equal to or greater than \$1 million.

The Vendor, by virtue of the signature below, certifies that:

elligie lene Botuknerin Untdergroungsprotycznieswifter.

- a. The Vendor, owners, or principals are aware of the requirements of Sections 287.135, 215.473, and 215.4725 Florida Statutes, regarding Companies on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List; and
- b. The Vendor, owners, or principals, are eligible to participate in this solicitation and are not listed on either the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List; and
- c. If awarded the Contract, the Vendor, owners, or principals will immediately notify the County in writing if any of its principals are placed on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List.

Juan Barreneche	Vice President	Southern Underground	09/29/18
Authorized Signature/Name	Title	Industries, inc Vendor Name	Date

PNC2116464C1

Security Requirements - Aviation Department

Suppliers Southern Underground Industries dinc

A. Consultant/contractor agrees to observe all security requirements and other requirements of the Federal Aviation Regulations applicable to Consultant/contractor, including without limitation, all regulations of the United States Department of Transportation, the Federal Aviation Administration and the Transportation Security Administration, and the Consultant/contractor agrees to comply with the County's Airport Security Program and the Air Operations area (AOA) Vehicle Access Program, and amendments thereto, and to comply with such other rules and regulations as may be reasonably prescribed by the County, and to take such steps as may be necessary or directed by the County to insure that sub lessees, employees, invitees and guests observe these requirements. If required by the Aviation Department, Consultant/contractor shall

conduct background checks of its employees in accordance with applicable Federal regulations.

- B. If as a result of the acts or omissions of Consultant/contractor, its sub lessees, employees, invitees or guests, the County incurs any fines and/or penalties imposed by any governmental agency, including without limitation, the United States Department of Transportation, the Federal Aviation Administration or the Transportation Security Administration, or any expense in enforcing any federal regulations, including without limitation, airport security regulations, or the rules or regulations of the County, and/or any expense in enforcing the County's Airport Security Program, then consultant/contractor agrees to pay and/or reimburse the County all such costs and expenses, including all costs of administrative proceedings, court costs, and attorneys' fees and all costs incurred by County in enforcing this provision. Consultant/contractor further agrees to rectify any security deficiency or other deficiency as may be determined as such by the County or the United States Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration, the Transportation Security Administration, or any other federal agency. In the event consultant/contractor fails to remedy any such deficiency, the County may do so at the cost and expense of consultant/contractor. The County reserves the right to take whatever action is necessary to rectify any security deficiency or other deficiency.
- C. Operation of Vehicles on the AOA: Before the consultant/contractor shall permit any employee of consultant/contractor or any sub consultant/subcontractor to operate a motor vehicle of any kind or type on the AOA (and unless escorted by an Aviation Department approved escort), the consultant/contractor shall ensure that all such vehicle operators possess current, valid, and appropriate Florida driver's licenses. In addition, any motor vehicles and equipment of consultant/contractor or of any sub consultant/subcontractor operating on the AOA must have an appropriate vehicle identification permit issued by the Aviation Department, which identification must be displayed as required by the Aviation Department.
- D. Consent to Search/Inspection: The consultant/contractor agrees that its vehicles, cargo, goods, and other personal property are subject to being inspected and searched when attempting to enter or leave and while on the AOA. The consultant/contractor further agrees on behalf of itself and its sub-consultant/subcontractors that it shall not authorize any employee or other person to enter the AOA unless and until such employee other person has executed a written consent-to-search/inspection form acceptable to the Aviation Department. Consultant/contractor acknowledges and understands that the forgoing requirements are for the protection of users of the Airport and are intended to reduce incidents of cargo tampering, aircraft sabotage, theffs and other unlawful activities at the Airport. For this reason, consultant/contractor agrees that persons not executing such consent-to-search/inspection form shall not be employed by the consultant/contractor or by any sub-consultant/contractor at the Airport in any position requiring access to the AOA or allowed entry to the AOA by the consultant/contractor or by any sub-consultant/contractors.
- E. The provisions hereof shall survive the expiration or any other termination of this contract.

10/8/2018

PNG2116454C1

Sumplier: Southern Underground Inchrences 11

SUBCONTRACTORS/SUBCONSULTANTS/SUPPLIERS REQUIREMENT FORM

The completed and signed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

- A The Vendor shall submit a listing of all subcontractors, subconsultants and major material suppliers (firms), if any, and the portion of the contract they will perform. A major material supplier is considered any firm that provides construction material for construction contracts, or commodities for service contracts in excess of \$50,000, to the Vendor.
- B. If participation goals apply to the contract, only non-certified firms shall be identified on the form. A non-certified firm is a firm that is not listed as a firm for attainment of participation goals (ex. County Business Enterprise or Disadvantaged Business Enterprise), if applicable to the solicitation.
- C. This list shall be kept up-to-date for the duration of the contract. If subcontractors, subconsultants or suppliers are stated, this does not relieve the Vendor from the prime responsibility of full and complete satisfactory performance under any awarded contract.
- D. After completion of the contract/final payment, the Vendor shall certify the final list of non-certified subcontractors, subconsultants, and suppliers that performed or provided services to the County for the referenced contract.
- E. The Vendor has confirmed that none of the recommended subcontractors, subconsultants, or suppliers' principal (s), officer(s), affiliate(s) or any other related companies have been debarred from doing business with Broward County or any other governmental agency.

If none, state "none" on this form. Use additional sheets as needed. Vendor should scan and upload any additional form (s) in BidSync.

1. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Compass Point Surveyors

Subcontracted Firm's Address: 3195 N. Powerline Road, Suite 112 Pompano Beach, FL 33069

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: (954) 332-8181

Contact Person's Name and Position: Benjamin Wiser- Manager/PM

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: brw@cp-surveyors.com

Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount: \$ 33,000

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Surveying

2. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Roborts Traffic Marking

Subcontracted Firm's Address: 2210 Hayes Street Hollywood, Florida 33020

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: (954) 929-2922

Contact Person's Name and Position: Maggle Frischkorn - Estimator

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: Maggle@robertstraffic.com

Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount: \$15,296

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Striping

PNC2116454C1

3. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Wettaps, Inc.

Subcontracted Firm's Address: 5311 NW 22nd Ave Tamarac, FL 33309

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: 954-818-7832

Contact Person's Name and Position: Brian Botting

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: wettapsinc@gmail.com

Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount: \$ 9,100

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Wettapps

4. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Cornerstone Paving Inc

Subcontracted Firm's Address: PO BOX 814237 Hollywood, FL 33081

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: (954) 927-7277

Contact Person's Name and Position: Demetrius Walker- President

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: cornerstonepavin@comcast.net

Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount:

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Paving

I certify that the information submitted in this report is in fact true and correct to the best of my knowledge.

Juan Barreneche	Vice-President	Southern Underground Industries, Inc	10/08/18
Authorized Signature/Name	Title	Vendor Name	Date

PNG2116454C1

TRENCH SAFETY ACT REQUIREMENT FORM

Sibjophenessenthiophischidenehoobkidkhooluschliesselmis

The completed and signed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

Florida Trench Safety Act, Section 553.60, Florida Statutes, incorporates the Occupational Safety & Health Administration (OSHA) excavation safety standards, 29 C.F.R Section 1926.650, as Florida's own standards. The Trench Safety Act will apply to any individual project that has trenches in excess of 5 feet deep.

The Vendor, by virtue of the solicitation submission, affirms that the Vendor is aware of this Act, and will comply with all applicable trench safety standards, including any special shoring requirements, if applicable. Such assurance shall be legally binding on all persons employed by the Vendor and subcontractors.

The Vendor is also obligated to identify the anticipated method and cost of compliance with the applicable trench safety standards. The Vendor further identified the costs and methods summarized below: (fill in either Open-End or Fixed Contract section)

		Open-end (Contract:		
Description Steel Plates	+ · · ·	t of Measure ump Sum	Unit Price \$2000		lethod as required to
Trench Boxes		ump Sum	\$3000	Per OSHA	ch and utilities as required to ch and utilities
Special Shoring, if applicable:		SQ. FT.			
		Fixed Co	ntract:		•
Description	Unit of Measure	Quantity	Unit Price	Ext. Price	Method
Special Shoring, if appl	icable:	SQ. FT.	Unit Price	Ν	lethod
			Total \$	\$5000.00	
Juan Barreneche	Vid	e President	Southern Ur	nderground	09/29/18
Authorized Signature	/Name Tit	tle	Industries, Inc. Vendor Name	•	Date

PNC2110454C1

VENDOR QUESTIONNAIRE

Quotations and Invitations for Bids

The completed Vendor Questionnaire should be submitted with the solicitation response. If not submitted with solicitation response, it must be submitted within three business days of County's request. Failure to timely submit may affect may result in Vendor being deemed non-responsive.

If a response requires additional information, the Vendor should upload a written detailed response; each response should be numbered to match the question number. The completed questionnaire and attached responses will become part of the procurement record. It is imperative that the person completing the form be knowledgeable about the proposing Vendor's business and operations.

1. Legal business name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc

Supplies Boultemi Directoroung matus Nekaling

- 2. Doing Business As/Fictitious Name (If applicable): N/A
- 3. Federal Employer I.D. no. (FEIN): 26-2521235
- 4. Dun and Bradstreet No.: 018292810
- 5. Website address (if applicable): www.southernul.com
- 6. Principal place of business address: 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223

Miami Lakes, FL 33014

7. Office location responsible for this project; 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223

Miami Lakes, FL 33014

8. Telephone no.: 9546504699

Fax no.: N/A

- 9. Type of business (check appropriate box):
 - Corporation (specify the state of incorporation): Florida
 - Sole Proprietor
 - Limited Liability Company (LLC)
 - ☐ Limited Partnership
 - General Partnership (State and County filled in)
 - Other Specify
- 10. AUTHORIZED CONTACT(S) FOR YOUR FIRM:

Name: Juan Barreneche

Title: Vice-President

E-mail: juanb@southernul.com Telephone No.: 9546504699

Name: Belseri Comerford

Title: President

E-mail: Belseri1111@aol.com Telephone No.: 305-710-0470

Generic e-mail address for purchase orders: Juanb@southernui.com

(Broward County auto distributes purchase orders from its financial system. To ensure a firm receives a

purchase order, it is suggested a company accessible e-mail address is used.)

- 11. List name and title of each principal, owner, officer, and major shareholder:
 - a) Belseri Comerford President/Treasurer

	County Commissioners		
b) •	Juan Barreneche- Vice President/Secretary		
c)			
d)			
12. A pr	ffiliated Entities of the Principal(s): List the names and addresses of "affiliated enti rincipal(s) over the last five (5) years (from the solicitation opening deadline) that have endor with the County. Affiliated entities of the principal(s) are those entities related to naring of stock or other means of control, including but not limited to a subsidiary, pare	acted as the vend	a prime or by the
a) l	None		
b)			
c)			
d)			
13.	Has your firm, its principals, officers or predecessor organization(s) been debarred or suspended by any government entity within the last three years? If yes, specify details in an attached written response.	☐ Yes	☑ No
14.	Has your firm, its principals, officers or predecessor organization(s) ever been debarred or suspended by any government entity? If yes, specify details in an attached written response, including the reinstatement date, if granted.	☐ Yes	☑ No
5. Spe	ecify the type of services or commodities your firm offers:		
Und	lerground Utility Contractors		
	w many years has your firm been in business while providing the services and/or produ	ucts offere	ed within
	solicitation? 10		
17.	Is your firm's business regularly engaged in and routinely selling the product(s) or services offered within this solicitation?	✓ Ye	s 🗌 No
18.	Does your firm affirm that it is currently authorized by the manufacturer as a dealer/seller of the product(s) offered herein, and warranty offered is the manufacturer's warranty with Broward County recorded as the original purchaser? The County reserves the right to verify prior to a recommendation of	☐ Yes N/A (if s	∐No ervice) [
19.	award. Has your firm ever failed to complete any services and/or delivery of products during the last three (3) years? If yes, specify details in an attached written	☐ Yes	☑ No
20.	response. Is your firm or any of its principals or officers currently principals or officers of another organization? If yes, specify details in an attached written response.	☐ Yes	☑ No
21.	Have any voluntary or involuntary bankruptcy petitions been filed by or against your firm, its parent or subsidiaries or predecessor organizations during the last three years? If yes, specify details in an attached written response.	☐ Yes	☑ No
22.	Has your firm's surety ever intervened to assist in the completion of a contract or have Performance and/or Payment Bond claims been made to your firm or its predecessor's sureties during the last three years? If yes, specify details in an attached a written response, including contact information for owner and surety company.	☐ Yes	☑ No
23.	If requested, will your firm extend the same price, terms and conditions to other governmental entities during the period covered by this contract?	✓ Yes	□ No
24.	Would your firm accept a Visa credit card as payment from Broward County, with no additional fees or change to bid price? Procurement Contract must be approved and designated for procurement card (p-card) by Director of Purchasing for use prior to ordering.	☐ Yes	☑ No
25.	Living Wage solicitations only: In determining what, if any, fiscal impacts(s) are a result of the Ordinance for this solicitation, provide the following for informational purposes only. Response is not considered in determining the award of this contract.		
	Living Wage had an effect on the pricing ☐ Yes ☑ No If yes, Living Wage increased the pricing by % or decreased the pricing by %.		

Broward	County	Board of
County	Commis	ssioners

PN	221	11	64.	54	C1

26. Non-Collusion Certification: Vendor shall disclose, to their best knowledge, any Broward County officer or employee, or any relative of any such officer or employee as defined in Section 112.3135 (1) (c), Florida Statutes, who is an officer or director of, or has a material interest in, the Vendor's business, who is in a position to influence this procurement. Any Broward County officer or employee who has any input into the writing of specifications or requirements, solicitation of offers, decision to award, evaluation of offers, or any other activity pertinent to this procurement is presumed, for purposes hereof, to be in a position to influence this procurement. Failure of a Vendor to disclose any relationship described herein shall be reason for debarment in accordance with the provisions of the Broward County Procurement Code. Select One:
✓ Vendor certifies that this offer is made independently and free from collusion; or
Vendor is disclosing names of officers or employees who have a material interest in this procurement and is in a position to influence this procurement. Vendor must include a list of name(s), and relationship(s) with its submittal.
Questions 27 - 30 are only applicable to service contracts or a construction contracts (repair, maintain or furnish and install) solicitations:
27. What similar on-going contracts is your firm currently working on? If additional space is required, provide on
separate sheet. See Attached
28. Has your firm completely inspected the project site(s) prior to submitting response? ☑ Yes ☐ No
29. Will your firm need to rent or purchase any equipment for this contract? If yes, please Yes No specify details in an attached a written response.
30. What equipment does your firm own that is available for this contract?
Equipment List Attached.

31. Provide at least three (3) individuals, corporations, agencies, or institutions for which your firm has completed work of a similar nature or in which your firm sold similar commodities in the past three (3) years. Contact persons shall have personal knowledge of the referenced project/contract. Only one (1) Broward County Board of County Commissioners agency reference may be submitted. If any of the following references are inaccessible or not relevant, additional references may be requested by the County.

Reference 1:

Scope of Work: Installation of approx. 3200 LF of 30" DIP Water Main and 1300 LF of 30" Fusible PVC via HDD along an Osceola County Roadway.

Contract/Project Title: Simpson Road 30" Water Main Project

Agency: Tohopekaliga Water Authority

PNC2116454C1

Contact Name/Title: mayra

Contact Telephone: (407)-944-5000 Email: Ematos@tohowater.com

Contract/Project Dates (Month and Year): 12/16-1/18

Contract Amount: \$ 2,084,625.00

Reference 2:

Scope of Work: Design-Build Project Included Installation of approx. 9,500 LF of 8-Inch HDPE and PVC reclaimed water main along the Flamingo Road via Horizontal Directional Drill and via open

cut.

Contract/Project Title: Flamingo Road Reclaimed Water Main Project

Agency: City of Miramar Water Utilities Dept Contact Name/Title: Stephen Glatthorn, P.E

Contact Telephone: (954) 883-5143 Email: Sglatthorn@miramarfl.gov

Contract/Project Dates (Month and Year): 5/15-4/17

Contract Amount: \$ 1,260,000.00

Reference 3:

Scope of Work: Installation of approx. 3700 LF of 30-Inch DIP Force Main along the C-14 Canal Bank and 624 LF of 36" HDPE via Horizontal Directional Drill across Rock Island Road. Project also included a 30" and 20" Linestop. with bypass to replace valves at the connection point.

Contract/Project Title: C-14 Canal Force Main

Agency: Broward County Water & Wastewater Engineering Division

Contact Name/Title: Micheal Hagerty P.E.

Contact Telephone: (954) 831-3217 Email: Mhagerty@broward.org

Contract/Project Dates (Month and Year): 8/15-7/16

Contract Amount: \$1,915,200.00

PNC2116454C1

Signaliae Broutheas thromprounds policibiles ime.

Workforce Investment Program Requirements:

- A. In accordance with Broward County Workforce Investment Program, Administrative Code, Section 19.211, the Workforce Investment Program (Program) this solicitation is a covered contract if the open-end contract award value exceeds \$500,000 per year or if the individual project value exceeds \$500,000 under a fixed-term contract. The Program encourages Vendors to utilize CareerSource Broward (CareerSouce) and their contract partners as a first source for employment candidates for work on County-funded projects, and encourages investment in Broward County economic development through the hiring of economically disadvantaged or hard-to-hire individuals.
- B. Compliance with the Program, including compliance with First Source Referral and the Qualifying New Hires goals, is a matter of responsibility. Vendor should submit the Workforce Investment Program Certification Form with its response. If not provided with solicitation submittal, the Vendor must supply within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsible for failure to comply within stated timeframes.
- C. The following is a summary of requirements contained in the Program. This summary is not all-inclusive of the requirements of the Program. If there is any conflict between the following summary and the language in the Program, the language in the Program shall prevail. In compliance with the Program, Vendor (and/or its subcontractors) shall agree to:
 - 1. be bound to contractual obligations under the contract;
 - use good faith efforts to meet First Source Referral goal for vacancies that result from award of this contract;
 - publicly advertise any vacancies that are the direct result of this contract, exclusively with CareerSource for at least five (5) business days;
 - 4. review qualifications of CareerSource's Qualified Referrals and use good faith efforts to interview Qualified Referrals that appear to meet the required qualifications;
 - use good faith efforts to hire Qualifying New Hires (as defined by the Program) for at least fifty percent (50%) of the vacancies (rounded up) that are the direct result of this contract;
 - 6. obtain a hired worker's written certification, attesting to a status as a Qualifying New Hire, Economically Disadvantaged Worker, or Hard-to-Hire worker (If applicable);
 - retain records relating to Program requirements, including: records of all applicable vacancies; job order requests to CareerSource; qualified referral lists; and records of candidates interviewed and the outcome of the interviews.
 - provide to the County any documents and records demonstrating Vendor's compliance and good faith efforts to comply with the Program;
 - submit to the County an annual report by January 31st and within 30 days of contract completion or expiration; and

- 10. ensure that all of its subcontractors comply with the requirements of the Program.
- D. Further information about the Program, Vendor's obligations, and the Qualifying New Hire's certification form may be obtained on the Office of Economic and Small Business Development website:
 - broward.org/econdev/Pages/WorkforceInvestmentProgram.aspx. Vendor is responsible for reading and understanding requirements of the Program.
- E. Subcontractors: Vendor's subcontractors shall use good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral and the Qualifying New Hires goals, in accordance with the Program. The Vendor shall include in any subcontracts a requirement that the all subcontractors comply with the Program requirements. The Vendor shall be responsible for compliance by any subcontractor with the Program as it applies to their subcontract.
- F. Reporting: Vendor shall maintain and make available to County upon request all records documenting Vendor's compliance and its subcontractors' compliance with the requirements of the Program, and shall submit the required reports to the Contract Administrator annually by January 31 and within thirty (30) days after the conclusion of this contract. Failure to timely comply with reporting requirements shall constitute a material breach of this contract.
- G. Evaluation: The Contract Administrator will document the Vendor's compliance and good faith efforts as part of the Vendor's Performance Evaluation.
- H. Failure to demonstrate good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral and the Qualifying New Hires goal shall constitute a material breach of this contract.

PNC2116454C1

WORKFORCE INVESTMENT PROGRAM CERTIFICATION FORM

This form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with solicitation submittal, the Vendor must supply information within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsible for failure to comply within stated timeframes.

In accordance with the Workforce Investment Program:

Southern Underground Industries (Vendor) agrees to be bound to the contractual obligations of the Workforce Investment Program, Broward County Administrative Code Section 19.211, requiring our firm to use good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral Goal and the Qualifying New Hires Goal.

The statement must be signed by an authorized signatory of the firm. Receipt of the signed statement from the Vendor is a matter of responsibility. A firm not offering an affirmative response in this regard will be found "non-responsible" to the solicitation and not eligible for further evaluation or award.

Juan Barreneche
AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE/NAME

Vice President TITLE 09/29/18 DATE

PNC2116454C1

1. Litigation History

Simpling: Standing an Underground Andreinies Albe

or in part, to any of the following:

A. All Vendors are required to disclose to the County all "material" cases filed, pending, or resolved during the last three (3) years prior to the solicitation response due date, whether such cases were brought by or against the Vendor, any parent or subsidiary of the Vendor, or any predecessor organization. Additionally, all Vendors are required to disclose to the County all "material" cases filed, pending, or resolved against any principal of Vendor, regardless of whether the principal was associated with Vendor at the time of the "material" cases against the principal, during the last three (3) years prior to the solicitation response. A case is considered to be "material" if it relates, in whole

i. A similar type of work that the vendor is seeking to perform for the County under the current solicitation;

 ii. An allegation of fraud, negligence, error or omissions, or malpractice against the vendor or any of its principals or agents who would be performing work under the current solicitation;

A vendor's default, termination, suspension, failure to perform, or improper performance in connection with any contract;

iv. The financial condition of the vendor, including any bankruptcy petition (voluntary and involuntary) or receivership; or

v. A criminal proceeding or hearing concerning business-related offenses in which the vendor or its principals (including officers) were/are defendants.

- B. For each material case, the Vendor is required to provide all information identified in the Litigation History Form. Additionally, the Vendor shall provide a copy of any judgment or settlement of any material case during the last three (3) years prior to the solicitation response. Redactions of any confidential portions of the settlement agreement are only permitted upon a certification by Vendor that all redactions are required under the express terms of a pre-existing confidentiality agreement or provision.
- C. The County will consider a Vendor's litigation history information in its review and determination of responsibility.
- D. If the Vendor is a joint venture, the information provided should encompass the joint venture and each of the entities forming the joint venture.
- E. A vendor is required to disclose to the County any and all cases(s) that exist between the County and any of the Vendor's subcontractors/subconsultants proposed to work on this project during the last five (5) years prior to the solicitation response.
- F. Failure to disclose any material case, including all requested information in connection with each such case, as well as failure to disclose the Vendor's subcontractors/subconsultants litigation history against the County, may result in the Vendor being deemed non-responsive.

PNC2116454C1

LITIGATION HISTORY FORM

The completed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

☑Th	☑ There are no material cases for this Vendor; or					
☐ Material Case(s) are disclosed	d below:					
Is this for a: (check type)	If Yes, Name of Parent/Subsidiary/Predecessor:					
☐ Parent, ☐ Subsidiary, or						
☐ Predecessor Firm?	or No 🗌					
Party	Vendor is Plaintiff ☐ Vendor is Defendant ☐					
Case Number, Name,						
and Date Filed						
Name of Court or other tribunal						
Type of Case	Bankruptcy ☐ Civil ☐ Criminal ☐ Administrative/Regulatory					
Claim or Cause of Action and Brief description of each Count						
Brief description of the Subject Matter and Project Involved						
Disposition of Case	Pending					
(Attach copy of any applicable Judgment, Settlement Agreement and Satisfaction of Judgment.)	Judgment Vendor's Favor 🔲 Judgment Against Vendor 🔲					
	If Judgment Against, is Judgment Satisfied? Yes 🗌 No 🗍					
	Name					
Opposing Counsel	Name:					
	Email:					

Broward County Board of County Commissioners	PNC2116454C1
Telephone Number:	

Vendor Name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc

PNC2116454C1

Southern Underground Industries, Inc.

Bid Contact Juan Barreneche Juanb@southernui.com Ph 954-650-4699

Address 3453 NW 44 Street, Sulte 205, Oakland Park, FL 33309

Qualifications CBE DBE MBE SB SBE

Item #	Line Item	Notes	Unit Price	Qty/Unit		Attch. Docs
PNC2116454C101-0	1 Imported Item Lot: BONDS AND INSURANCE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$64,370.00	1 / lump sum	\$64,370.00	Ϋ́
PNC2116454C101-0	2 Imported Item Lot: MOBILIZATION / DEMOBILIZATION	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$65,000.00	1 / lump sum	\$65,000.00	Υ
PNC2116454C101-03	Imported Item Lot: EXCESS INSURANCE AND MOBILIZATION	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$115,000.00	1 / lump sum	\$115,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-04	Imported Item Lot: MAINTENANCE OF TRAFFIC	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$64,000.00	1 / lump sum	\$64,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-05	Imported Item Lot: SURVEY	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$38,000.00	1 / lump sum	\$38,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-06	Imported Item Lot: TESTING	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$29,000.00	1 / lump sum	\$29,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-07	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DUCTILE IRON PIPE (D.I.P)	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$84.00	5653 / linear foot	\$474,852.00	Ÿ
PNC2116454C101-08	Imported Item Lot: 6 INCH DUCTILE IRON PIPE (D.I.P.)	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$87.00	25 / linear foot	\$2,175.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-09	p viite i itelii aeti 10	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$175.00	1522 / linear foot	\$266,350.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-10	REMOVE EXISTING	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$30.00	110 / linear foot	\$3,300.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-11	INCH BY 12 INCH MJ WET	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$12,000.00	12 / each	\$144,000.00	Υ
PNC2116454C101-12	INCH BY 12 INCH MJ WET	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$13,000.00	1 / each	\$13,000.00	Υ
	INCH BY 6 INCH MJ WET	Supplier Product Code;	First Offer - \$7,500.00	1 / each	\$7,500.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-14	REMOVE CAP	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,500.00	1 / each	\$1,500.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-15	Imported Item Lot: 12	Supplier	First Offer - \$3,800.00	12 / each	\$45,600.00	Υ

	INCH BY 12 INCH DIP TEE	Product Code:	Broward County Board of County Commissioners			PNC2116454C1
PNC2116454C1-01-16	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH BY 6 INCH DIP TEE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,400.00	1 / each	\$1,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-17	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 11.25 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,200.00	5 / each	\$6,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-18	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,200.00	7 / each	\$8,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-19	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (VERTICAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,800.00	9 / each	\$16,200.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-20	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,200.00	18 / each	\$21,600.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-21	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (VERTICAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,800.00	46 / each	\$82,800.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-22	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP 90 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,300.00	1 / each	\$1,300.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-23	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH DIP GATE VALVE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$3,400.00	25 / each	\$85,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-24	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,700.00	1 / each	\$1,700.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-25	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (VERTICAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2,300.00	6 / each	\$13,800.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-26	Imported Item Lot: 6 INCH DIP 22.5 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$770.00	1 / each	\$770.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-27	Imported Item Lot: 6 INCH DIP 45 DEGREE (HORIZONTAL) BEND	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$770.00	1 / each	\$770.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-28	Imported Item Lot: 6 INCH DIP GATE VALVE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,500.00	1 / each	\$1,500.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-29	Imported Item Lot: 24 INCH BY 12 INCH DIP REDUCERS	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2,300.00	1 / each	\$2,300.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-30	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH BY 12 INCH DIP REDUCERS	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,300.00	2 / each	\$2,600.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-31	Imported Item Lot: FLUSHING VALVE OUTLET (FVO)	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$6,300.00	9 / each	\$56,700.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-32	Imported Item Lot: ASPHALT CONCRETE	Supplier Product	First Offer - \$200.00	407 / ton	\$81,400.00	Y

	DAVEMENT	Ondo	Broward County Board of County Commissioners			PNC21164
PNC2116454C1-01-3	PAVEMENT 3 Imported Item Lot: 8 INCH LIMEROCK BASE MATERIAL	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$28.00	1394 / square yard	\$39,032.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-34	Imported Item Lot: 16 INCH LIMEROCK BASE MATERIAL	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$43.00	1578 / square yard	\$67,854.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-35	Imported Item Lot: 12 INCH SUBGRADE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$14.00	4090 / square yard	\$57,260.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-36	Imported Item Lot: TOPSOIL AND SOD	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$8.80	3988 / square yard	\$35,094.40	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-37	Imported Item Lot: SAMPLING POINT	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$360.00	15 / each	\$5,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-38	Imported Item Lot: AUTOMATIC AIR RELEASE VALVE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$17,000.00	7 / each	\$119,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-39	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS WHITE STRIPING 6 INCH	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2.60	1224 / linear foot	\$3,182.40	Y
PNC2116454C101-40	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS YELLOW STRIPING 6 INCH	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2.60	3357 / linear foot	\$8,728.20	Y
PNC2116454C101-41	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS YELLOW CHEVRON 12 INCH	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$4.40	730 / linear foot	\$3,212.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-42	Imported Item Lot: PAVEMENT MARKINGS WHITE STRIPING 24 INCH STOP BAR	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$11.00	43 / linear foot	\$473.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-43	Imported Item Lot: RETRO-REFLECTIVE PAVEMENT MARKER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$6.60	235 / each	\$1,551.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-44	Imported Item Lot: 8 FOOT AOA FENCE WITH BARBED WIRE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$170.00	80 / linear foot	\$13,600.00	Υ
PNC2116454C101-45	Imported Item Lot: 6 FOOT CHAIN LINK FENCE	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$110.00	40 / linear foot	\$4,400.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-46	Imported Item Lot: TYPE- F CURB AND GUTTER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$44.00	47 / linear foot	\$2,068.00	Y
	Imported Item Lot: CURB, TYPE F CURB & GUTTER AND VALLEY GUTTER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$44.00	47 / linear foot	\$2,068.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-48	Imported Item Lot: LARGE OBJECT BARRIER	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$1,100.00	30 / each	\$33,000.00	Y
PNC2116454C101-49	Imported Item Lot:	Supplier	First Offer - \$500.00	23 / each	\$11,500.00	Υ

			Broward County Board of County Commissioners			PNC2116454C
	REMOVE AND REINSTALL EXISTING TREES	Product Code:				
PNC2116454C1-01-50	Imported Item Lot: DEWATERING	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$500.00	24 / day	\$12,000.00	Υ
PNC2116454C1-01-51	Imported Item Lot: SUBSURFACE UTILITY ENGINEERING	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$550.00	20 / each	\$11,000.00	Υ
PNC2116454C1-01-52	Imported Item Lot: STORM WATER POLLUTION PREVENTION	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$2.50	7000 / linear foot	\$17,500.00	Y
PNC2116454C1-01-53	Imported Item Lot: SOIL REMOVAL/REPLACEMENT	Supplier Product Code:	First Offer - \$110.00	280 / cubic yard	\$30,800.00	Y
Bld Allowance		.,	\$24,514.00			

Lot Total \$2,196,610.00

Supplier Total \$2,196,610.00

PNC2116454C1

Southern Underground Industries, Inc.

Item: Imported Item Lot:BONDS AND INSURANCE

Attachments

BID BOND,pdf

Broward County Business Tax Receipt Exp. 2019.pdf

City of Oakland Park Business Tax Receipt 2018-19.pdf

CUC Licence - Exp 8-31-2020.pdf

Equipment_Document_Template-2017.pdf

SUI Closed Projects.pdf

SUI Current Projects List.pdf

Letters of Intent.pdf

So Underground CBE:pdf

PNC2116454C1



BID BOND

DV TUIC DOND We out the state of the state o
BY THIS BOND, We Southern Underground Industries, Inc. , as Principal
("PRINCIPAL") and Hartford Fire Insurance Company, an entity duly organized
under the laws of the State of, as Surety ("SURETY"), are held and
firmly bound unto Broward County ("COUNTY") in the sum of five percent (5%) of the
Bid amount, for the payment of which PRINCIPAL and SURETY hereby bind ourselves,
our heirs, executors, administrators, successors and assigns, jointly and severally, as
set forth herein.
WHEREAS, PRINCIPAL has submitted a bid for Bid No.PNC2116454C1,
Westside Water Main Expansion Loop .
THE CONDITIONS OF THIS BOND are such that if COUNTY accepts the bid of PRINCIPAL and PRINCIPAL either:
(1) enters into a contract with COUNTY in accordance with the terms of such bid, and gives such bond or bonds as may be specified in the bidding or Contract Documents with good and sufficient surety for the faithful performance of such Contract and for the prompt payment of labor and material furnished in the prosecution thereof; or
(2) pays to COUNTY the difference, not to exceed the amount of the Bond, between the amount specified in said bid and such larger amount for which COUNTY may in good faith contract with another party to perform the Work covered by said bid,
THEN THIS OBLIGATION SHALL BE NULL AND VOID. However, if County accepts the bid of PRINCIPAL and PRINCIPAL fails to timely satisfy at least one of the conditions set forth above, then PRINCIPAL and SURETY, jointly and severally, shall be liable to COUNTY for the full sum of this Bond which shall be forfeited to COUNTY as liquidated damages, not a penalty, as a result of PRINCIPAL's failure to comply with the bid instructions and conditions, regardless of whether COUNTY ultimately decides to change the Project requirements or resolicit bids.
The remedies provided herein are not to be construed as COUNTY's exclusive remedies for PRINCIPAL's failure to enter into a contract with COUNTY, but shall be deemed supplemental to all remedies available to COUNTY at law or otherwise.
No right of action shall accrue on this Bond to or for the use of any person or entity other than COUNTY named herein.
Signed and sealed this 3rd day of October , 2018.
[Signatures appear on following page]
Bid Bond -1- 04-23-15

Broward County Board of County Commissioners BID BOND (continued)

Bid No. PNC2116454C1 Westside Water Mair	Expansion Loop
ATTEST:	Southern Underground Industries, Inc. (Name of Corporation)
Secretary	By (Signature and Title)
(Print/Type Name) (Corporate Seal)	Belsera Comenesses flux nort (Print Name and Title Signed Above)
IN THE PRESENCE OF:	Harlford Fire Insurance Company SURETY:
Signature	Agent and Attorney-In-Fact
Olga Iglesias (Print Name)	Charles J. Nielson (Print/Type Name)
Signature	Address: One Hartford Plaza (Street)
Gicelle Pajon (Print Name)	Hartford CT 06155-0001 (City/Stafe/Zip Code)
	Telephone No.: 860-547-5000

Some of the Companies names below are not licensed inverted to County Com	rely Board of PNC2116454C1
X Hartford Fire Insurance Company	417 A
X Hartford Casualty Insurance Company	
X Hartford Accident and Indemnity Company	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
Hartford Underwriters Insurance Company	
Twin City Fire Insurance Company	ESSENIA II. II. NOM
Hartford Insurance Company of Illinois	
Hartford Insurance Company of the Midwest	HARTFORD
Hartford Insurance Company of the Southeast	
(Designated Company(ies) delineated above by X in box)	Hartford Plaza, Hartford, Connecticut 06115
Date: April 23, 2018	
To: Dana Suggs	
Bond Department Orlando Regional Office	
From: Power of Attorney Section Bond Department - Home Office	
Subject: Power Of Attorney - Agency Code: 21-229752	
Nielson & Company, Inc. (Miami Lake Branch) 4400 140th Avenue, North Clearwater, FL 33762	
New Revision X For New "Epower", No	Changes
Current: Charles J. Nielson, Mary C. Aceves, Charles D. Nielson, Joseph Added: Deleted:	
POA names as of this date: Charles J. Nielson, Mary C. Aceves, C	hartes D. Nielson, Joseph Penichet Nielson, David R. Hoover
unlimited Signing Authority	X A (Standard) Underwriting Authority
Control (Patholish April and Address and A	D (None) Underwriting Authority
	E (Bulk Reporting) Underwriting Authority
	E (Bulk Reporting) Offact Writing Authorny
Sent under separate cover directly to the Agency:	The Control of the Co
Manually executed power(s) (Wet Powers) to	the attention of
Company Seal(s) to the attention of	
Additional comments:	NOT AND ADMINISTRAÇÃO COM SECTION DE CONTRACTOR CONTRAC
	Signal Lig Thornton
	Signed Lig Onernien

POWER OF ATTORNEY

Direct Inquiries/Claims to:

THE HARTFORD

BOND, T-12

One Hartford Plaza

Hartford, Connecticut 06155

bond.claims@thehartford.com

call: 888-266-3488 or fax: 860-757-5835

KNOW ALL PERSONS BY THESE PRESENTS THAT: 10/8/2018

BidSync

Agency Name: NIELSON & COMPANY INCORPORATED

p. 72

Breward County Board Agency Code: 21-229752 PNC2116454C1
Hartford Fire Insurance Company, a corporation will Segamber 1918 the laws of the State of Connecticut
Hartford Casualty Insurance Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Indiana
Hartford Accident and Indemnity Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Connecticut
Hartford Underwriters Insurance Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Connecticut
Twin City Fire Insurance Company, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Indiana
Hartford Insurance Company of Illinois, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Illinois
Hartford Insurance Company of the Midwest, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Indiana
Hartford Insurance Company of the Southeast, a corporation duly organized under the laws of the State of Florida
having their home office in Hartford, Connecticut, (hereinafter collectively referred to as the "Companies") do hereby make, constitute and appoint, up to the amount of unlimited:
Charles J. Nielson, Mary C. Aceves, Charles D. Nielson, Joseph Penichet Nielson, David R. Hoover
Miami Lakes, FL their true and lawful Attorney(s)-in-Fact, each in their separate capacity if more than one is named above, to sign its name as surety(les) only as delineated above by \(\), and to execute, seal and acknowledge any and all bonds, undertakings, contracts and other written instruments in the nature thereof, and any and all Surety Bonds and any and all consents required by the Florida Department of Transportation incident to the release of retained percentages and/or final estimates on engineering and/or construction contracts, on behalf of the Companies in their business of guaranteeing the fidelity of persons, guaranteeing the performance of contracts and executing or guaranteeing bonds and undertakings required or permitted in any actions or proceedings allowed by law. In Witness Whereof, and as authorized by a Resolution of the Board of Directors of the Companies on May 6, 2015 the Companies have caused these presents to be signed by its Senior Vice President and its corporate seals to be hereto affixed, duly attested by its Assistant Secretary. Further, pursuant to Resolution of the Board of Directors of the Companies, the Companies hereby unambiguously affirm that they are and will be bound by any mechanically applied signatures applied to this Power of Attorney.
fm graf
John Gray, Assistant Secretary M. Ross Fisher, Senior Vice President
STATE OF CONNECTICUT
COUNTY OF HARTFORD ss. Hartford
On this 11th day of January 2016, before me personally came M. Ross Fisher, to me known, who being by me duly sworn, did depose and say; that he resides in the County of Hartford. State of Connecticut; that he is the Serier Vice Provident of the Commence the Association of the Commence

that he resides in the County of Hartford, State of Connecticut; that he is the Senior Vice President of the Companies, the corporations described in and which executed the above instrument; that he knows the seals of the said corporations; that the seals affixed to the said instrument are such corporate seals; that they were so affixed by authority of the Boards of Directors of said corporations and that he signed his name thereto by like authority.



CERTIFICATE

Kachlan T. May raid Kathleen T. Maynard Notary Public My Commission Expires July 31, 2021

I, the undersigned, Assistant Vice President of the Companies, DO HEREBY CERTIFY that the above and foregoing is a true and correct copy of the Power of Attorney executed by said Companies, which is still in full force effective as of October 3, 2018.

Signed and sealed at the City of Hartford.

















Kevin Heckman, Assistant Vice President

10/8/2018

BidSync

p. 73

PNC2116454C1

BROWARD COUNTY LOCAL BUSINESS TAX RECEIPT

115 S. Andrews Ave., Rm. A-100, Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33301-1895 - 954-831-4000 VALID OCTOBER 1, 2018 THROUGH SEPTEMBER 30, 2019

DBA: SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES INC

Receipt #:189-260262
Business Type: COMPRET TYPES COMPRETED AND

EXCAVATION)

Owner Name: BELSERI L COMERFORD Business Location: 3453 NW 44 ST 205

LAUDERDALE LAKES

Business Opened:10/16/2012 State/County/Cort/Rog:CUC1224635

Exemption Code:

Business Phone: 954-494-0185

Senta

Employees

Machines

Professionals

	For Venting Business Only						
	Number of Machines: Vending Type:					COLUMN TAXABLE STORES OF STORES OF STORES	
Tax Amount	Transfer Fee	NSF Fee	Penalty	Prior Years	Collection Cost	Total Paid	ĺ
27.00	0,00	0.00	0,00	0.00	0,00	27,00	İ

THIS RECEIPT MUST BE POSTED CONSPICUOUSLY IN YOUR PLACE OF BUSINESS

THIS BECOMES A TAX RECEIPT

WHEN VALIDATED

This tax is levied for the privilege of doing business within Broward County and is non-regulatory in nature. You must meet all County and/or Municipality planning and zoning requirements. This Business Tax Receipt must be transferred when the business is sold, business name has changed or you have moved the business location. This receipt does not indicate that the business is legal or that it is in compliance with State or local laws and regulations.

Malling Address:

MELSERI L COMERFORD 3453 NW 44 ST 205 FORT LAUDERDALE, FL

33309

Receipt #01A-17-00009303 Paid 09/06/2010 27.00

2018 - 2019

DEMINISH COUNTY I ACAI DIRENECE TAY DECEIDT

PNC2116454C1

BUSINESS TAX RECEIPT CITY OF OAKLAND PARK 2018-2019

MAILING ADDRESS

ISSUED DATE:

September 14, 2018

SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES INC. 3453 NW 44 ST #205 OAKLAND PARK, FL 33309

NAME AND LOCATION OF LICENSEE

LICENSE NUMBER

2019001567

SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES INC.

3453 NW 44 ST

#205

OAKLAND PARK, FL 33309

ORIGINAL NUMBER

2014003560

LICENSE EXPIRES

9/30/2019

THE PERSON OR FIRM NAMED ABOVE IS HEREBY LICENSED TO ENGAGE IN THE BUSINESS PROFESSION OR OCCUPATION LISTED BELOW IN THE CITY OF OAKLAND PARK FLORIDA.

BUSINESS CODE

06650

BUSINESS DESCRIPTION

UTILITY CONTRACTOR

RESTRICTIONS

OFFICE ONLY

LICENSE MUST BE CONSPICUOUSLY POSTED AT THE PLACE OF BUSINESS SHOWN

10/8/2018

BidSync

p. 75



RICK SCOTT, GOVERNOR

JONATHAN ZACHEM, SECRETARY



STATE OF FLORIDA DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION

CONSTRUCTION INDUSTRY LICENSING BOARD

THE UNDERGROUND UTILITY & EXCAVATION CO HEREIN IS CERTIFIED UNDER THE PROVISIONS OF CHAPTER 489, FLORIDA STATUTES

COMERFORD, BELSERI L

SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES INC 112458 NW 44TH ST #205

LAUDERDALE LAKES - FL 33309

LICENSE NUMBERI CUG1224635

EXPIRATION DATE: AUGUST 31, 2020

Always verify licenses online at MyFloridaLicense.com



Do not alter this document in any form.

This is your license. It is unlawful for anyone other than the licensee to use this document.

PNC2116454C1

į:

٠	Equipment List	
	Equipment at Book Value S 1,245,984	
	List each major item of equipment owned by the Applicant that is utilized in performing the requested classes of work with its book or salvage value, make, n shown. The same equipment may be used to qualify no more than two affiliated applicants.	nodel, and description

ITEM NO.	QUANTITY	DESCRIPTION AND CAPACITY OF ITEMS. (Do not lump lems except small hand tools and items of the same type and size).	YEAR MFGD	PURCHASE PRICE	DEPRECIATED VALUE
1		1 John Deere 245G Track Excavator	2015	219,000	162,222
2		1 John Deere 135 Track Excavator	2016	173,000	10-10-0
3		1 John Deere 624K Wheeled Loader	2016	220,000	
3		1 John Deere 310SK Backhoe Loader	2014	98,000	
4		John Deere 333 Skid Steer Loader (w/Broom and Milling Attachments)	2015	104,000	
4	1	John Deere 333 Skid Steer Loader	2016	104,000	83.87
5		John Deere 50 Mini Excavator	2015	68,106	50,449
6		Dual-Axle Trailer (20,000 lbs capacity)	2014	10,000	7,143
7	2	Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (1500)	2014	63,000	45,000
8	3	Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (2500)	2015	110.000	81,48
9	1	Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (2500) w/ Utility Bed	2015	33.000	24,444
9	1	Chevrolet Pickup Trucks (3500) w/ Utility Bed	2017	55,000	50.000
10	2	Plate Compactor Wacker 5045	2011	5,000	5.000
11	1	Small Tools (Pumps, Air Compressor, Saws, Etc)	2014	50,000	35,714
	***	Additional Equipment to be leased as needed from:			
		Neff Rentals			
		Sunbelt Rentals			
		United Rentals			
		Nortrax			
		Kelly Tractor	 		
		Credit accounts held with all of the above Equipment Leasing companies			

BidSync

Margale Design Build- 24* Force Main & 30* Force Main Canal Crossing	City of Margate Engineering Department 901 NW 66th Avenue, Margate, FL 33063	Jeanine Athias, P.E. (954) 972-0828 Jathias@margatefl.com	\$896,562.00	Design-Build Project included Installation of 216 LF of 30° DIP Wator Main and 24° DIP Force Main, including 2-30° Linestops and 2 - 24° Linestops with bypass to remove existing aerial and replace with builed pipolines.
17700 Collins Avenue- Residence Inn Marriott	17700 Collins Ave Owner, LLC 1065 Kane Concourse, Suite 201, Bay Harbor Islands, FL 33154	David Wolfe (954) 650-7437 Davidjwolfe@icloud.com	\$235,600.00	Installation of water, sewer connections for service to this development. Also installed shortwater improvements including several large well structures onsite.
South Andrews Avenue & 17th Street Large Water Main Replacement Project	City of Ft. Lauderdale Water & Wastewater CIP 100 North Andrews Ave, Suite 500 FL Lauderdale, FL 33301	Jean Examond P. E. (561) 391-2810 Jexamond@fortlauderdale.gov	\$408,869.50	Installation of approx. 350 LF of 20-Inch DIP Water Main on NE 17th Street, just East of Androws Ave. The project involved the installation of two 18-inch tenestops to abandon the existing 20-inch main.
Water Main and Force Main Aerial Crossing Replacement	Palm Beach Water Utilities Department 8100 Forest Hill Blvd. West Palm Beach, FL 33413	Joseph Tanecredi, P.E. (561)- 493-6088 jtanecredy@pbcwater.com	\$534,236.20	Project Included Installation of 8-inch to 12-inch DIP water main and force main aorial crossing replacements on three bridges.
Roadway Improvements Various Project Areas	City of Miami Beach Public Works Department - 1700 Convention Center Drive, Miami Beach, FL 33139	Jose Rivas P.E. (305) 673-7080 Joserivas@mlamibeachfl.gov	\$650,253.00	Project Drainage Structure & Piping Installation to 24" diameter with full roadway reconstruction including curb & gutter & sidewalks.
Backflow & Bypass Domestic Water Project	Jackson Memorial Hospital 1500 NW 12th Ave, Suite 814, Miami, FL 33136	Francisco Caldera, PM (786) 338-5096 Fcaklera@jmsmlami.org	5350,000.00	Installation of eight 8" Backflow Preventor Assemblies and one 4" Backflow Preventor Assembly utilizing 8" linestops with 8" bypass lines to avoid shutting down sorvice to this critical hospital facility.
Valve Replacement Project 2013		Osmando Silangil, PM (954) 714-1521 osilangil@lauderhill-fl.gov	\$300,000.00	Installation of 19 isolation gate valves (6" to 24") on the City's water main and sewer force main utilizing insertion valves and cut-ins.
	Town of Davie, FL 6591 Orange Driva. Davie, FL 33314	Jeanne Akerbiam (954) 224-4437		Installation of 600 LF of 8°, 400 LF of 16°, and 2000 LF of 24° Force and a 24° Gravity Sewor approximately 12-14 it deep to connect to Pump Station #8.
Reclaimed Water Main- Area 11 A		Steve Dellaquila PM (561) 504-0321 Dellaquilla@mydelraybeach.com	\$800,000.00	Installation of 18' Reclaimed Water main via open cut and direction at drift in downtown Detray Beach. Project included readviray restoration in an urban environment.
Reclaimed Water Main- Area 11 B		Steve Dellaquila PM (561) 504-0321 Dellaquilla@mydeltaybeach.com		Installation of over 8,000 LF of 4°,6°, 10° Reclaimed Water Mans and RWM Services throughout residential neighborhoods. Project included roadway restoration in an urban environment.
Boylon Beach Lift Stations		Maurice Hynes (954) 972-0042 Mahynes@boynlonbeachfl.com	\$800,000.00	Installation of (5) new lift stalions in various locations in Boynton Boach.

මය්දින්

Current Projects

Carrent rojects						
PROJECT NAME	OWNER	Constitution for the second	CONTRACT	START DATE	% COMPLETE	DESCRIPTION OF WORK
gelytt, palmiss Endensist gewar om projet Ansta Engeneenmennen om om om styrken om om	Gravard County Pyrenasing Dission 116 South Angles, s Ave Et Lapitentale Ct. 19501	Dave O'Connor, P E (964)-821 (991) Decennor@broward org	\$561,241,00	r Wig. # 3	95.	This is a Visit Connect and as the instantion of news them have an election value the them broughout the shall receif queenty installed VI structures on sample (200).
Jogrado of Gewinde Pomp Station No. 938	Mann Carle County Water & Sewer Diept 3071 BW 34th Ave. Mann: 11, 33146	Hico Gogo PM (084) 664 7140 Ngagoganianidado psip com	\$545,000.00	ðel 17	ight.	infinitely the property of the content of the conte
harase of Sewage Pump Station No 566	Mame Dane County Water & Sewer Dept 5071 SW 38th Ave. Mame 11, 33146	kevin Knama. P E (786) 236-3503 Ekaanes[minimidadin psip com	\$807,662,00	150 m	6, €	retranslater of an orderly some train state. The fit states much featured a 30 term obtained byters and activities the contract to the fit of the contract of the contract is the decision will be contracted byters.
nd 10° Dit Force Main on SW 76th tront and SW Willi Avenue	Migmi-Dade County Water & Sewer Dept 3971 SW \$8th Ave Migric 11, 53146	Marcolino Torros (P.E. (305) 746-1068 Marcelno Torrosignosmolado gov	\$1,395,634 79	Mar 18	și și	17- (3) Frege Main pidallalois and 10 Errin Main troduktion
istallation of the Europe main from Pis- 1942	Manu Dade Crosty Water & Sownt Dept 3071 SW 38th Ave Manu Ft, 33146	Keyin Keone PE (786) 236-3503 kkejing@ilinniidado-psip com	\$1,337,361.26	Var B	C.J.,	Судина се заклада конер и Конер Мане Видовата и
eghbannon Rani Pingram Year 1- sinci 2 tan Tah Tilin 8 Tah mina North	Cay Of Lave Worth Water Ulettes Administration 301 College Street Lave Worth Ft. 33431	Richard Maske (601) 234-9193 Richardhasco@wgrie com	\$4 339 626 20	Nov-18	90%	Construction of Roadway Potento Water and Sanitary Sewer Improvements
asi Water Treatment fram encyahons Ruy Water A rincontrate Main, City of Miramar	Wuanen Smith Inc 125 West Indiantown Road Guile 201 Jupiler Ft 33458	Grégory Williams (661) 748-6956 x 2301 gwilliams (fwhadonsmil) com	\$2,137,169.00	GaH	96%	Furnish and install all autorials for the Raw Water Publish in accordance with "East Water Treatment Plant Rondyaltons Raw Water & Concentrate Maio"
Afors Edge Reselvation and Reyer alge Golf Course Rechanced Water answessen Main	Pasto County Puchasing Coparisem 8919 Gayerment Caye how Port Richey, Ft. 34054	Ivan Martinez (913) 235 6189 Intertinez & pascocountya net	\$2 826,605 00	Aq z+tys	75° r	Installation of 19 000 begal feel of 16 such reclaimed Water Main
eminne Topo of Florida, Hollywood FMTP: Ellisen Force Wigh and Yard	Whaten Smith Inc. 125 West Indiantown Road Suite	Jult Wiley (561) 222-6419	\$3 004 969 00	pail No	26-7	Furnish and Inglat 24" Elauant Force Main Adro4s Floods Tumpike and Insough Hollywood Reservation and install the part prints around MAMTE At In 24"

PNC2116454C1



OFFICE OF ECONOMIC AND SMALL BUSINESS DEVELOPMENT Governmental Center Annex

115 S. Andrews Avenue, Room A680 • Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33301 954-357-6400 • FAX 954-357-5674 • TTY 954-357-5664

September 17, 2018

Mr. Juan Barreneche **SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES, INC.** 3453 NW 44th Street, #205 Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309

Dear Mr. Barreneche:

The Broward County Office of Economic and Small Business Development (OESBD) is pleased to announce that your firm's **County Business Enterprise (CBE)** certification has been renewed.

Your firm's certification is continuing from your anniversary date but is contingent upon the firm verifying its eligibility annually through this office. You will be notified in advance of your obligation to continue eligibility in a timely fashion. However, the responsibility to ensure continued certification is yours. Failure to document your firm's continued eligibility for the CBE program within **thirty (30) days** from your anniversary may result in the expiration of your firm's certification. Should you continue to be interested in certification after it has expired, you will need to submit a new application, and all required supporting documentation for review.

To review current Broward County Government bid opportunities, visit: www.broward.org/Purchasing and click on "Current Solicitations and Results." Also, from this website, you can log into your firm's profile in BidSync to ensure you have added all appropriate classification codes. Bid opportunities over \$3,500 will be advertised to vendors via e-mail and according to classification codes, so please ensure that both the Purchasing Division and OESBD are apprised of your current e-mail address.

Your primary certification group is: **Construction Services.** This is also how your listing in our directory will read. You may access your firm's listing by visiting the Office of Economic and Small Business Development Directory, located on the internet at: www.broward.org/EconDev and click on "Certified Firm Directories."

Your firm may compete for, and perform work on Broward County projects in the following areas:

NAICS CODE: 238910, 237110

We look forward to working with you to achieve greater opportunities for your business through county procurement.

Sincerely,

Sandy-Michael McDonald, Director

Office of Economic and Small Business Development

Cert Agency: BC-CBE

ANNIVERSARY DATE: September 17th

Broward County Board of County Commissioners

Mark D. Bogen • Beam Furr • Steve Geller • Dale V.C. Holness • Chip LaMarca • Nan H. Rich • Tim Ryan • Berbara Sharief • Michael Udine www.broward.org

PNC2116454C1

Supplier Southern Undergrothd Industries her

STANDARD INSTRUCTIONS FOR VENDORS

(CONSTRUCTION PROJECTS)

The purpose of the following standard instructions are to properly guide Vendors in a preparing a solicitation response. Such instructions have equal force and weight with other portions of the Contract Documents and strict compliance is required with all the provisions contained in the instructions.

The County provides digital versions of this solicitation for convenience. Any material modification of the solicitation and/or any alteration of the verbiage is expressly prohibited and is not enforceable. Any alteration may render the Vendor's submission void and bar the Vendor from consideration in connection with this solicitation.

1. EXECUTION OF SOLICITATION RESPONSE:

- 1.1. Solicitation response must contain a signature of an individual authorized to bind the Vendor. Electronic signatures or digital signatures shall have the same effect as an original signature.
- 1.2. No award will be made to a Vendor who is delinquent in payment of any taxes, fees. fines, contractual debts, judgments, or any other debts due and owed to the County, or is in default on any contractual or regulatory obligation to the County. By submitting this solicitation response, a Vendor attests that it is not delinquent in payment of any such debts due and owed to the County, nor is it in default on any contractual or regulatory obligation to the County. In the event a Vendor's statement is discovered to be false, Vendor is subject to debarment and the County may terminate any contract it has with a Vendor.
- 1.3. Vendor certifies by submitting this solicitation response that no principals or corporate officers of the firm were principals or corporate officers in any other firm which was suspended or debarred from doing business with Broward County within the last three years, unless noted in the response.
- 1.4. By submitting this solicitation response, Vendor attests that any and all statements, oral, written or otherwise, made in support of this response, are accurate, true and correct. Vendor acknowledges that inaccurate, untruthful, or incorrect statements made in support of this response may be used by the County as a basis for rejection, rescission of the award, or termination of the contract and may also serve as the basis for debarment of Vendor pursuant to Section 21.119 of the Broward County Procurement Code.
- 1.5. The Vendor agrees, if this bid is accepted, to contract with Broward County, a political subdivision of the State of Florida, pursuant to the terms and conditions of the Contract Documents and to furnish all necessary materials, equipment, machinery, tools, apparatus, means of transportation, and all labor necessary to construct and complete Work within the time limits specified the covered by the Contract Documents for the Project.
- 2. Examination of Contract Documents and Site: It is the responsibility of each Vendor before submitting a solicitation response, to:
- 2.1. Examine the Contract Documents and all addenda thoroughly:
- 2.2. Visit the site or structure to become familiar with conditions that may affect costs, progress, performance or furnishing of the Work:
- 2.3. Take into account federal, state and local laws, regulations, ordinances, and the Broward County Procurement Code that may affect costs, progress, performance, furnishing of the Work, or award:
- 2.4. Study and earefully correlate Vendor's observations with the Contract Documents;

- 2.5. Carefully review the Contract Documents and notify the COUNTY of all conflicts, errors or discrepancies in the Contract Documents of which Vendor knows or reasonably should have known; and
- 2.6. The submission of a bid shall constitute an incontrovertible representation by Vendor that Vendor has complied with the above requirements and that without exception, the bid is premised upon performing and furnishing the Work required by the Contract Documents and that the Contract Documents are sufficient in scope and detail to indicate and convey understanding of all terms and conditions for performance and furnishing of the Work.
- 3. Addenda: Broward County reserves the right to amend this solicitation prior to the opening date indicated. Only written addenda will be binding. If, upon review, material errors in specifications are found, contact the Purchasing Division immediately, prior to opening date, to allow for review and subsequent clarification on the part of Broward County. Vendors shall be responsible for obtaining, reviewing and acknowledging each addendum. Vendor shall submit all questions in writing, through BidSync, by the date and time listed in the system.
- 4. Submission of Bids: Vendor's solicitation response must be submitted electronically through BidSync, the County's designated electronic bidding system. It is the Vendor's sole responsibility to assure its response is submitted and received through BidSync by the date and time specified in the solicitation. The County will not consider solicitation responses received by other means. Any timeframe references are in Eastern Standard Time. The official time for electronic submittals is BidSync's servers, as synchronized with the atomic clock. All parties without reservation will accept the official time.
- 5. Bid Opening: All bids received shall be publicly opened in the presence of one or more witnesses at the Purchasing Division office, located at 115 S. Andrews Avenue, Room 212, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301, or other designated County location as posted in the Purchasing Division offices. The Purchasing Division will decrypt responses received in BidSync immediately following the designated bid end date and time.
- 6. Cone of Silence Ordinance: In accordance with Cone of Silence Ordinance, Section 1-266, Broward County Code of Ordinances, after the advertisement of a solicitation, potential Vendors and their representatives are substantially restricted from communicating regarding the solicitation with the County Administrator, Deputy County Administrator, Assistant County Administrator, Assistants to the County Administrator, their respective support staff, or any or any staff person that is to evaluate or recommend selection in this solicitation process. The Cone of Silence Ordinance further provides that after the bid opening for this solicitation, potential Vendors and their representatives are substantially restricted from communicating regarding this solicitation with the County Commissioners and their staff.
- 6.1. For Invitations for Bids, the Cone of Silence shall be in effect for staff involved in the award decision process at the time of the solicitation advertisement. The Cone of Silence shall be in effect for the Board of County Commissioners upon bid opening for the solicitation.
- 6.2. The Cone of Silence terminates when the County Commission or other awarding authority takes action which ends the solicitation.
- 6.3. Any violations of this ordinance by any member(s) of the responding firm or joint venture may be reported to the County's Office of Professional Standards. If there is a determination of violation, a fine shall be imposed against the Vendor as provided in the County Code of Ordinances. Additionally, a determination of violation shall render any award to a Vendor who is found to have violated the Ordinance voidable, at the sole discretion of the Board of County Commissioners.
- 7. Acceptance or Rejection of Bids: The County reserves the right to reject any or all bids prior to award. Reasonable efforts will be made to either award the Contract or reject all bids within one hundred and twenty (120) calendar days after bid opening date. A Vendor may not withdraw its bid unilaterally nor change the Contract Price before the expiration of one hundred and twenty (120)

- calendar days from the bid opening date. A Vendor may withdraw its bid after the expiration of one hundred and twenty (120) calendar days from the bid opening date by delivering written notice of withdrawal to the Purchasing Division prior to award of the Contract by the Board of County Commissioners or Director of Purchasing.
- 8. Waiver of Technicalities or Irregularities: The County reserves the right to waive technicalities or irregularities in bids at its discretion or to reject any or all bids.
- 9. Determination of Award: Except where County exercises the right reserved herein to reject any or all bids and subject to the restrictions stated hereinabove, the Contract shall be awarded by County to the responsible Vendor who has submitted either the lowest responsive bid, or the lowest responsive bid on the base bid including such alternates/optional items as County determines to be in its own best interests, and application of any preferences, as applicable.
- 10. Federal or State Grantor Agencies: If Project is funded by a Federal or State grantor agency, additional terms and conditions may be required by grantor agency. In the event of any discrepancy between the grantor agency's regulations and County's regulations, the more stringent regulations concerning the determination for award shall apply.
- 11. Tie Bids: If two or more Vendors are tied, the tie will be broken and the successful Vendor selected by criteria in accordance with the Broward County Procurement Code, Section 21.31.c.
- 12. Qualifications of Vendors: The County will only consider solicitation responses from firms normally engaged in performing the type of work specified within the Contract Documents. Vendor must have adequate organization, facilities, equipment, and personnel to ensure prompt and efficient service to County. Refer to Special Instructions for Vendors for Additional Qualifications or Certification Requirements (if applicable). The County reserves the right to inspect the facilities, equipment, personnel and organization or to take any other action necessary to determine ability to perform in accordance with specifications, terms and conditions. The County will determine whether the evidence of ability to perform is satisfactory and reserves the right to reject responses where evidence or evaluation is determined to indicate inability to perform. The County reserves the right to consider a Vendor's history of any and all types of citations and/or violations, including those relating to suspensions, debarments, or environmental regulations in determining responsibility. Vendor should submit with its solicitation response a complete history of all citations and/or violations notices and dispositions thereof. Failure of a Vendor to submit such information may be grounds for termination of any contract awarded to successful Vendor. Vendor shall notify the County immediately of notice of any citations or violations which they may receive after the opening date and during the time of performance under any contract awarded to them.
- 13. Occupational Health and Safety: Unless otherwise stipulated in the solicitation, all manufactured items and fabricated assemblies shall comply with applicable requirements of the Occupational Safety and Health Act (OSHA) and any standards thereunder. All sources of energy associated with machinery/equipment purchased shall be capable of being locked-out in accordance with OSHA 29 CFR 1910.147, Hazardous Energy Control. In compliance with OSHA 29 CFR 1910.1200, Hazard Communication Standard, and Chapter 442, Florida Statutes, Occupational Safety and Health, any chemical substance delivered from a contract resulting from this solicitation must be compliant with the Global Harmonized System (GHS) for Hazard Communication accompanied by a Safety Data Sheet (SDS) consisting of 16 sections. A Safety Data Sheet (SDS) shall also be submitted to the Broward County Risk Management Division, 115 South Andrews Avenue, Room 218, Fort Lauderdale, FL 33301-1803.
- 14. Asbestos Containing Material in County Buildings: In accordance with OSHA Regulation 29 CFR 1926.1101(k) (2), Vendors are notified of the presence of asbestos containing material and/or presumed asbestos containing material at some Broward County locations.
- 15. "Or Equal" Clause: Whenever a material, article or piece of equipment is identified in the Contract

PNC2116454C1

Documents including plans and specifications by reference to manufacturers' or vendors' names, trade names, catalog numbers, or otherwise, County, through Consultant (if applicable), will have made its best efforts to name additional references. Any such reference is intended merely to establish a standard; and, unless it is followed by the words "no substitution is permitted" because of form, fit, function and quality, any material, article, or equipment of other manufacturers and vendors which will perform or serve the requirements of the general design will be considered equally acceptable provided the materials, article or equipment so proposed is, in the sole opinion of the Consultant, equal in substance, quality, and function. The decision of the equivalent shall be determined in a reasonable manner and at the sole discretion of the Consultant.

- 16. Protested Solicitation and Award: Any protest over solicitation or award of this contract must be in accordance with the Broward County Procurement Code provisions relating to Pre-Litigation Resolution of Controversies. In accordance with Sections 21.118 and 21.119 of the Broward County Procurement Code, if a vendor intends to protest a solicitation or proposed award of a contract the following apply:
- 16.1. Any protest concerning the bid or other solicitation specifications, or requirements must be made and received by the County within seven (7) business days from the posting of the solicitation or addendum on the Purchasing Division's website. Such protest must be made in writing to the Director of Purchasing. Failure to timely protest bid specifications or requirements is a waiver of the ability to protest the specifications or requirements.
- 16.2. Any protest concerning a solicitation or proposed award above the authority of the Director of Purchasing, after the bid opening, shall be submitted in writing and received by the County within five (5) business days from the posting of the recommendation for award on the Purchasing Division's website.
- 16.3. Any actual or prospective Vendor or offeror who has a substantial interest in and is aggrieved in connection with proposed award of a contract that does not exceed the amount of the award authority of the Director of Purchasing, may protest to the Director of Purchasing. The protest shall be submitted in writing and received within three (3) business days from the posting of the recommendation of award on the Purchasing Division's website.
- 16.4. For purposes of this section a business day is defined as Monday through Friday between 8:30 a.m. and 5:00 p.m. Failure to timely file a protest within the time prescribed for a solicitation or proposed contract award shall be a waiver of the vendor's right to protest. (e) As a condition of initiating any bid protest, the protestor shall present the Director of Purchasing a nonrefundable filing fee. The filing fee shall be based upon the estimated contract amount. For purposes of the protest, the estimated contract amount shall be the contract bid amount submitted by the protestor. If no contract bid amount was submitted, the estimated contract amount shall be the County's estimated contract price for the project. The County may accept cash, money order, certified check, or cashier's check, payable to Broward County Board of Commissioners. The filing fees are as follows:

Estimated Contract Amount	Filing Fee	
\$30,000 - \$250,000	\$500	
\$250,001 - \$500,000	\$1,000	
\$500,001 - \$5 million	\$3,000	
Over \$5 million	\$5,000	

The estimated contract amount shall be based upon the contract bid amount submitted by the protestor. If no contract bid amount was submitted, the estimated contract amount shall be the County's estimated

PNC2116454C1

- contract price for the project. The County may accept cash, money order, certified check, or cashier's check, payable to Broward County Board of County Commissioners.
- 17. False Claims: In accordance with the County's False Claims Ordinance, Sections 1-276 1-287, Broward County Code of Ordinances, the successful Vendor must maintain, as a condition precedent to submitting a claim against the COUNTY, a final bid takeoff. The final bid takeoff shall contain a line item for allocation of overhead costs and must be prepared contemporaneously with the bid, in anticipation of the bid submitted for this project. "Claim" means any invoice, statement, request, demand, lawsuit, or action under contract or otherwise, for money, property, or services made to any employee, officer, or agent of the county, or to any contractor, grantee, or other recipient if any portion of the money, property, or services requested or demanded was issued from, or was provided by, the County. "Bid Takeoff" means the final estimate, tabulation, or worksheet prepared by the contractor in anticipation of the bid submitted, and which shall reflect the final bid price. IT IS EXPRESSLY AND SPECIFICALLY AGREED THAT ANY AND ALL CLAIMS SHALL BE WAIVED IF NOT SUBMITTED IN STRICT ACCORDANCE WITH THE REQUIREMENTS OF THIS SECTION AND THE BROWARD COUNTY FALSE CLAIMS ORDINANCE.
- 18. Battery Disposal: The Vendor must deliver, furnish, recycle and dispose of all battery products in accordance with all applicable local, state and federal laws.
- 19. Dun& Bradstreet Report Requirement: The County may review the Vendor's rating and payment performance to assist in determining a Vendor's responsibility when being evaluated for a contract award.
- 20. State of Florida Division of Corporations Requirements: It is the Vendor's responsibility to comply with all state and local business requirements. All corporations and partnerships must have the authority to transact business in the State of Florida and be in good standing with the Florida Secretary of State. For further information, contact the Florida Department of State, Division of Corporations. The County will review the Vendor's business status based on the information provided in response to this solicitation. If the Vendor is an out-of-state or foreign corporation or partnership, the Vendor must obtain the authority to conduct business in the State of Florida. Corporations or partnerships that are not in good standing with the Florida Secretary of State at the time of a submission to this solicitation may be deemed non-responsible. If successful in obtaining a contract award under this solicitation, the Vendor must remain in good standing throughout the contractual period of performance.
- 21. Local Business Tax Receipt Requirements: All vendors maintaining a business address within Broward County must have and provide a copy of a current Broward County Local Business Tax Receipt prior to contract award. The Vendor should provide a copy of its Local Business Tax Receipt within three business days after request by the Purchasing Agent but prior to award by the Director of Purchasing or recommendation of award to the Board of County Commissioners, whichever is applicable. Failure to do so may result in your bid being deemed non-responsive. Local Business Tax Receipts will be required pursuant to Chapter 205.065, Florida Statutes. For further information on obtaining or renewing your firm's Local Business Tax Receipt, contact the Records, Taxes and Treasury Division at (954) 357-6200.
- 22. **Performance Evaluation:** At Final Completion, the Contract Administrator will document the Vendor's performance by completing a Performance Evaluation Form. A blank Performance Evaluation Form may be viewed at:
 - broward.org/Purchasing/documents/vendorperformanceevaluationrequirements.pdf. An interim performance evaluation of the successful Vendor may also be submitted during construction of the Project. A final performance evaluation shall be submitted when the Request for Final Payment to the Vendor is forwarded for approval. In either situation, the completed evaluation(s) shall be forwarded to the Director of Purchasing who shall provide a copy to the successful Vendor upon request. The evaluation(s) may be used by the County as a factor in considering the responsibility of the Vendor for future solicitations.

PNC2116454C1

23. **Procurement Code**: The entire chapter of the Broward County Procurement Code can be obtained from the Purchasing Division's website at: www.broward.org/purchasing.

PNC2116454C1

Singplian Stephine and district output bear best dies.

DOMESTIC PARTNERSHIP REQUIREMENTS CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed and signed form should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

The Domestic Partnership Act, Section 16 ½ -157, Broward County Code of Ordinances, as amended, requires all Vendors contracting with the County, in an amount over \$100,000 provide benefits to Domestic Partners of its employees, on the same basis as it provides benefits to employees spouses, with certain exceptions as provided by the Ordinance.

For all submittals over \$100,000.00, the Vendor, by virtue of the signature below, certifies that it is aware of the requirements of Broward County's Domestic Partnership Act, Section 16-½ -157, Broward County Code of Ordinances, as amended; and certifies the following: (check only one below).

below).	•	
☑1. The Vendor currently complies v Act and provides benefits to D provides benefits to employees'	omestic Partners of its emplo	ounty's Domestic Partnership yees on the same basis as it
2. The Vendor will comply with the time of contract award and pro same basis as it provides benef	vide benefits to Domestic Par	s Domestic Partnership Act at tners of its employees on the
☐ 3. The Vendor will not comply with the time of award.	ne requirements of the County	s Domestic Partnership Act at
☐4. The Vendor does not need to Partnership Act at time of award below).	comply with the requiremen because the following exception	ts of the County's Domestic on(s) applies: (check only one
The Vendor employs less th	an five (5) employees.	
The Vendor is a government	al entity, not-for-profit corporat	ion, or charitable organization.
The Vendor is a religious o educational institution.	rganization, association, soci	ety, or non-profit charitable or
The Vendor does not provide	e benefits to employees' spous	es.
The Vendor provides an en compliance with the Act stat of the cash equivalent).	nployee the cash equivalent of ing the efforts taken to provide	benefits. (Attach an affidavit in such benefits and the amount
inconsistent with the terms	es or regulations of federal or s or conditions of a grant or con law, statute or regulation (Stat	itate law or would violate or be tract with the United States or
Juan Barroneche AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE/ NAME	Vice Prosident TITLE	09/29/18 DATE

PNC2116454C1

DRUG-FREE WORKPLACE REQUIREMENT CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed and signed form should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for fallure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

Section 21.31.a. of the Broward County Procurement Code requires awards of all competitive solicitations requiring Board Award be made only to firms certifying the establishment of a drug free workplace.

The undersigned vendor hereby certifies that it will provide a drug-free workplace program by:

- (1) Publishing a statement notifying its employees that the unlawful manufacture, distribution, dispensing, possession, or use of a controlled substance is prohibited in the offeror's workplace, and specifying the actions that will be taken against employees for violations of such prohibition;
- (2) Establishing a continuing drug-free awareness program to inform its employees about:
 - i. The dangers of drug abuse in the workplace;
 - ii. The offeror's policy of maintaining a drug-free workplace;

Septimes continue communication of the planting of

- iii. Any available drug counseling, rehabilitation, and employee assistance programs; and
- iv. The penalties that may be imposed upon employees for drug abuse violations occurring in the workplace;
- (3) Giving all employees engaged in performance of the contract a copy of the statement required by subparagraph (1):
- (4) Notifying all employees, in writing, of the statement required by subparagraph (1), that as a condition of employment on a covered contract, the employee shall:
 - i. Abide by the terms of the statement; and
 - ii. Notify the employer in writing of the employee's conviction of, or plea of guilty or nolo contendere to, any violation of Chapter 893 or of any controlled substance law of the United States or of any state, for a violation occurring in the workplace NO later than five days after such conviction.
- (5) Notifying Broward County government in writing within 10 calendar days after receiving notice under subdivision (4) (ii) above, from an employee or otherwise receiving actual notice of such conviction. The notice shall include the position title of the employee;
- (6) Within 30 calendar days after receiving notice under subparagraph (4) of a conviction, taking one of the following actions with respect to an employee who is convicted of a drug abuse violation occurring in the workplace:
 - Taking appropriate personnel action against such employee, up to and including termination; or
 - Requiring such employee to participate satisfactorily in a drug abuse assistance or rehabilitation program approved for such purposes by a federal, state, or local health, law enforcement, or other appropriate agency; and
- (7) Making a good faith effort to maintain a drug-free workplace program through implementation of subparagraphs (1) through (6).

Juan Barreneche
AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE/ NAME

Vice President

09/29/18 DATE

PNC2116454C1

Supplier Southenn Universitäthis hald sultstalliers

LOBBYIST REGISTRATION REQUIREMENT CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed form should be submitted with the solicitation response but must be submitted within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

The Vendor certifies that it understands if it has retained a lobbyist(s) to lobby in connection with a competitive solicitation, it shall be deemed non-responsive unless the firm, in responding to the competitive solicitation, certifies that each lobbyist retained has timely filed the registration or amended registration required under Broward County Lobbyist Registration Act, Section 1-262, Broward County Code of Ordinances; and it understands that if, after awarding a contract in connection with the solicitation, the County learns that the certification was erroneous, and upon investigation determines that the error was willful or intentional on the part of the Vendor, the County may, on that basis, exercise any contractual right to terminate the contract for convenience.

The Vendor hereby certifies that: (select one)
 It has not retained a lobbyist(s) to lobby in connection with this competitive solicitation; however, if retained after the solicitation, the County will be notified.
 It has retained a lobbyist(s) to lobby in connection with this competitive solicitation and certified that each lobbyist retained has timely filled the registration or amended registration required under Broward County Lobbyist Registration Act, Section 1-262, Broward County Code of Ordinances.
 It is a requirement of this solicitation that the names of any and all lobbyists retained to lobby in connection with this solicitation be listed below:

Lobbyist's Firm:
Phone:
E-mail:

Name of Lobbyist:
Lobbyist's Firm:
Phone:
E-mail:

Authorized Signaturo/Name: Juan Barrenecho Date: 09/29/18

Title: Vice-President

Vendor Name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc

PNC2116454C1

LOCAL BUSINESS OR LOCALLY-HEADQUARTERED BUSINESS CERTIFICATION FORM

anipoliejästeitiji ja ja ja ja ja taking taligusti ja katina saline.

The completed and signed form and a copy of business's local business tax receipt (or if exempt, documentation establishing physical presence at location for one year prior to bid submission) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Failure to timely submit may render the business ineligible for application of the Local Preference.

This form is used to determine bidder's eligibility for Local Preference, in accordance with Section 1-74, et. seq., Broward County Code of Ordinances.

If the low, responsive and responsible bidder is not a local or a locally-headquartered business, any and all eligible local businesses submitting a price within ten percent (10%) of the non-local low responsive and responsible bidder, and any and all eligible locally-headquartered businesses submitting a price within fifteen percent (15%) of the non-local low responsive and responsible bidder, then all eligible bidders shall have an opportunity to submit a best and final bid, equal to or lower than the low bid.

If the low responsive and responsible bidder is a local business, but not a locally-headquartered business, then any and all locally-headquartered businesses submitting a bid price within five percent (5%) of the local low bidder shall have an opportunity to submit a best and final bid equal to or lower than the low bid.

Bidders must be determined responsive and responsible prior to submitting a best and final bid. Award, if any, shall be made to the responsive and responsible bidder offering the lowest best and final bid, regardless of location.

A Local Business is a business which:

- A. possesses a valid local business tax receipt (or if exempt, documentation establishing physical presence at location) issued at least one year prior to bid submission;
- B. has a physical business address located within Broward County which the business operates or performs business;
- C. is in an area zoned for the conduct of the business; and
- D. provides a substantial component of goods and/or services being offered from that location.

A Locally-Headquartered Business is a local business which has its principal place of business in Broward County. A principal place of business is defined as the nerve center of overall direction, control, and coordination of activities of the business. If a business only has one location, the location shall be considered the principle place of business.

Vendor shall check all that apply. Vendo	r hereby certifies it is a	1,	
	☐ Locall	y-Headquartered Busir	ness
Local or Locally-Headquartered Busines:	s Address:		
[] Vendor is not a Local Business or Loc	cally-Headquartered B	lusiness in Broward Co	unty
Juan Barreneche	Vice President	Southern Underground	09/29/18
AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE/ NAME	77177 = =	Industries, Inc COMPANY	DATE

PNC2116454C1

Office of Economic and Small Business Requirements: CBE Reserve

- A. In accordance with the Broward County Business Opportunity Act of 2012, Section 1-81, Code of Ordinances, as amended (the "Business Opportunity Act"), this solicitation is reserved for County Business Enterprise (CBE) firms (CBE Reserve).
- B. CBEs and nonCBEs may respond to the solicitation.

Rejurpiolite peres rosum face no reflect and research of

- C. The low, responsive and responsible, or the highest-ranked, responsive and responsible CBE, with capacity to perform, will be recommended for award, consistent with all applicable terms and conditions of Broward County's Procurement Code and subject to entering into an agreement acceptable to the County, as applicable. If no CBE is determined responsive and responsible, a non-CBE may be awarded the contract, with the establishment of at least a twenty-five percent (25%) CBE participation goal (unless the CBE goal is waived or otherwise modified by Board action), or the County may reject all responses submitted.
- D. It is the Vendor's responsibility to ensure compliance with the CBE requirements and adhere to solicitation deadlines. The Vendor must contact OESBD to verify current CBE status or to obtain CBE certification.
- E. The Work may only be performed by CBEs. The Vendor must perform one hundred percent (100%) of the Work as the prime Vendor or the prime Vendor may subcontract portions of Work to other CBEs. If the prime Vendor intends subcontract any portion of the Work, the Vendor must complete a Letter of Intent (refer to Section F below).
- F. CBE Program Requirements: Vendor should submit all required forms and information with its solicitation submittal as matter of responsibility. If the required forms and information are not provided with the Vendor's solicitation submittal, then Vendor must supply the required forms and information no later than three (3) business days after request by OESBD. Vendor may be deemed non-responsible for failure to fully comply with this solicitation and CBE Program Requirements within these stated timeframes.
 - 1. Vendor should include in its solicitation submittal a Letter of Intent Between Bidder/Offeror and County Business Enterprise (CBE) Subcontractor/Supplier (LOI) for each CBE the Vendor intends to use to achieve the assigned reserve or CBE participation goal. If the Vendor is a CBE performing 100% of the work, an LOI should be submitted stating that 100% of the work will be completed by the CBE.

The form is available at the following link: http://www.broward.org/EconDev/Documents/CBELetterOfIntent.pdf

 If Vendor is unable to attain the CBE participation goal or reserve, Vendor should include in its solicitation submittal an Application for Evaluation of Good Faith Efforts and all of the required supporting information.

The form is available at the following link: http://www.broward.org/EconDev/WhatWeDo/Documents/GoodFaithEffortEval.pdf

- G. A certified firm must provide a commercially useful function for the Project and may not act as a broker. A certified firm that seeks to act as a broker, or that does not provide a commercially useful function for the Project shall be subject to decertification by OESBD.
- H. Vendors are encouraged to purchase materials from certified CBE firms whenever possible.

PNC2116454C1

- I. A joint venture is only eligible for award if all members of the joint venture are certified CBE firms.
- J. OESBD maintains an online directory of CBE firms. The online directory is available for use by Vendors at https://webapps4.broward.org/smallbusiness/sbdirectory.aspx.
- K. For detalled information regarding the CBE Program contact the OESBD at (954) 357-6400 or visit the office's website at: http://www.broward.org/EconDev/SmallBusiness/
- F. If awarded the contract, Vendor agrees to and shall comply with all applicable requirements of this solicitation, the Business Opportunity Act, and the CBE Program in the award and administration of the contract, including the following:
 - 1. No party to this contract may discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, religion, national origin, disability, age, marital status, political affiliation, sexual orientation, pregnancy, or gender identity and expression in the performance of this contract.
 - 2. All entities that seek to conduct business with the County, including Vendor or any Prime Contractors, Subcontractors, and Bidders, shall conduct such business activities in a fair and reasonable manner, free from fraud, coercion, collusion, intimidation, or bad faith. Failure to do so may result in the cancellation of this solicitation, cessation of contract negotiations, revocation of CBE certification, and suspension or debarment from future contracts.
 - 3. If Vendor fails to meet or make Good Faith Efforts (as defined in the Business Opportunity Act) to meet the CBE participation commitment (the "Commitment"), including CBE reserve, then Vendor shall pay the County liquidated damages in an amount equal to fifty percent (50%) of the actual dollar amount by which Vendor falled to achieve the Commitment, up to a maximum amount of ten percent (10%) of the total contract amount, excluding costs and reimbursable expenses. An example of this calculation is stated in Section 1-81.7, Broward County Code of Ordinances.
 - 4. Vendor shall comply with all applicable requirements of the Business Opportunity Act in the award of this contract. Failure by Vendor to carry out any of these requirements shall constitute a material breach of the contract, which shall permit the County to terminate this contract or to exercise any other remedy provided under this contract, the Broward County Code of Ordinances, the Broward County Administrative Code, or other applicable laws, with all such remedies being cumulative.
 - 5. Vendor shall pay its CBE subcontractors and suppliers, within fifteen (15) days following receipt of payment from the County, for all completed subcontracted work and supplies. If Vendor withholds an amount from CBE subcontractors or suppliers as retainage, such retainage shall be released and paid within fifteen (15) days following receipt of payment of retained amounts from the County.
 - 6. Vendor understands that the County will monitor Vendor's compliance with the CBE Program requirements. All Vendors must provide OESBD with a Monthly Utilization Report (MUR) to confirm its compliance with the Commitment agreed to in the contract; timely submission of the MUR every month throughout the term of the contract, including amendment and extension terms, is a condition of the County's payment of Vendor under the contract.

This form is also available online at: www.broward.org/econdev/SmallBusiness/Pages/compliance.aspx

PNC2116454C1

Supplier Southean Undergreitre hindunktes dus

SCRUTINIZED COMPANIES LIST REQUIREMENT CERTIFICATION FORM

The completed and signed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

Any company, principals, or owners on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List is prohibited from submitting a response to a solicitation for goods or services in an amount equal to or greater than \$1 million.

The Vendor, by virtue of the signature below, certifies that:

- a. The Vendor, owners, or principals are aware of the requirements of Sections 287.135, 215.473, and 215.4725 Florida Statutes, regarding Companies on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List; and
- b. The Vendor, owners, or principals, are eligible to participate in this solicitation and are not listed on either the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List; and
- c. If awarded the Contract, the Vendor, owners, or principals will immediately notify the County in writing if any of its principals are placed on the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in Sudan List, the Scrutinized Companies with Activities in the Iran Petroleum Energy Sector List, or the Scrutinized Companies that Boycott Israel List.

Juan Barreneche	Vice President	Southern Underground	09/29/18
Authorized Signature/Name	Title	Industries, Inc Vendor Name	Date

PNC2116454C1

Security Requirements - Aviation Department

Contactile est could be an obtacion appoint in chi pictura picas a fina esta

- A. Consultant/contractor agrees to observe all security requirements and other requirements of the Federal Aviation Regulations applicable to Consultant/contractor, including without limitation, all regulations of the United States Department of Transportation, the Federal Aviation Administration and the Transportation Security Administration, and the Consultant/contractor agrees to comply with the County's Airport Security Program and the Air Operations area (AOA) Vehicle Access Program, and amendments thereto, and to comply with such other rules and regulations as may be reasonably prescribed by the County, and to take such steps as may be necessary or directed by the County to insure that sub lessees, employees, invitees and guests observe these requirements. If required by the Aviation Department, Consultant/contractor shall conduct background checks of its employees in accordance with applicable Federal regulations.
- B. If as a result of the acts or omissions of Consultant/contractor, its sub lessees, employees, invitees or guests, the County incurs any fines and/or penalties imposed by any governmental agency, including without limitation, the United States Department of Transportation, the Federal Aviation Administration or the Transportation Security Administration, or any expense in enforcing any federal regulations, including without limitation, airport security regulations, or the rules or regulations of the County, and/or any expense in enforcing the County's Airport Security Program, then consultant/contractor agrees to pay and/or reimburse the County all such costs and expenses, including all costs of administrative proceedings, court costs, and attorneys' fees and all costs incurred by County in enforcing this provision. Consultant/contractor further agrees to rectify any security deficiency or other deficiency as may be determined as such by the County or the United States Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration, the Transportation Security Administration, or any other federal agency. In the event consultant/contractor fails to remedy any such deficiency, the County may do so at the cost and expense of consultant/contractor. The County reserves the right to take whatever action is necessary to rectify any security deficiency or other deficiency.
- C. Operation of Vehicles on the AOA: Before the consultant/contractor shall permit any employee of consultant/contractor or any sub consultant/subcontractor to operate a motor vehicle of any kind or type on the AOA (and unless escorted by an Aviation Department approved escort), the consultant/contractor shall ensure that all such vehicle operators possess current, valid, and appropriate Florida driver's licenses. In addition, any motor vehicles and equipment of consultant/contractor or of any sub consultant/subcontractor operating on the AOA must have an appropriate vehicle identification permit issued by the Aviation Department, which identification must be displayed as required by the Aviation Department.
- D. Consent to Search/Inspection: The consultant/contractor agrees that its vehicles, cargo, goods, and other personal property are subject to being inspected and searched when attempting to enter or leave and while on the AOA. The consultant/contractor further agrees on behalf of itself and its sub consultant/subcontractors that it shall not authorize any employee or other person to enter the AOA unless and until such employee other person has executed a written consent-to-search/inspection form acceptable to the Aviation Department. Consultant/contractor acknowledges and understands that the forgoing requirements are for the protection of users of the Airport and are intended to reduce incidents of cargo tampering, aircraft sabotage, thefts and other unlawful activities at the Airport. For this reason, consultant/contractor agrees that persons not executing such consent-to-search/inspection form shall not be employed by the consultant/contractor or by any sub consultant/contractor at the Airport in any position requiring access to the AOA or allowed entry to the AOA by the consultant/contractor or by any sub consultant/contractors.
- E. The provisions hereof shall survive the expiration or any other termination of this contract.

PNC2116454C1

SUBCONTRACTORS/SUBCONSULTANTS/SUPPLIERS REQUIREMENT FORM

The completed and signed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

- A. The Vendor shall submit a listing of all subcontractors, subconsultants and major material suppliers (firms), if any, and the portion of the contract they will perform. A major material supplier is considered any firm that provides construction material for construction contracts, or commodities for service contracts in excess of \$50,000, to the Vendor.
- B. If participation goals apply to the contract, only non-certified firms shall be identified on the form. A non-certified firm is a firm that is not listed as a firm for attainment of participation goals (ex. County Business Enterprise or Disadvantaged Business Enterprise), if applicable to the solicitation.
- C. This list shall be kept up-to-date for the duration of the contract. If subcontractors, subconsultants or suppliers are stated, this does not relieve the Vendor from the prime responsibility of full and complete satisfactory performance under any awarded contract.
- D. After completion of the contract/final payment, the Vendor shall certify the final list of non-certified subcontractors, subconsultants, and suppliers that performed or provided services to the County for the referenced contract.
- E. The Vendor has confirmed that none of the recommended subcontractors, subconsultants, or suppliers' principal (s), officer(s), affiliate(s) or any other related companies have been debarred from doing business with Broward County or any other governmental agency.

If none, state "none" on this form. Use additional sheets as needed. Vendor should scan and upload any additional form (s) in BidSync.

1. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Compass Point Surveyors

Smoolierssourceming in development of the University of the

Subcontracted Firm's Address: 3195 N. Powerline Road, Suite 112 Pompano Beach, FL 33069

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: (954) 332-8181

Contact Person's Name and Position: Benjamin Wiser- Manager/PM

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: brw@cp-surveyors.com
Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount: \$ 33,000

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Surveying

2. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Roberts Traffic Marking

Subcontracted Firm's Address: 2210 Hayes Street Hollywood, Florida 33020

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: (954) 929-2922

Contact Person's Name and Position: Maggie Frischkorn- Estimator

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: Maggle@robertstraffic.com

Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount: \$15,296

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Striping

PNC2116454C1

3. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Wettaps, Inc.

Subcontracted Firm's Address: 5311 NW 22nd Ave Tamarac, FL 33309

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: 954-818-7832

Contact Person's Name and Position: Brian Botting

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: wettapsinc@gmail.com

Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount: \$ 9,100

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Wettapps

4. Subcontracted Firm's Name: Cornerstone Paving Inc

Subcontracted Firm's Address: PO BOX 814237 Hollywood, FL 33081

Subcontracted Firm's Telephone Number: (954) 927-7277

Contact Person's Name and Position: Demetrius Walker- President

Contact Person's E-Mail Address: cornerstonepavin@comcast.net

Estimated Subcontract/Supplies Contract Amount:

Type of Work/Supplies Provided: Paving

I certify that the information submitted in this report is in fact true and correct to the best of my knowledge.

Juan Barreneche	Vice-President	Industries, Inc	10/08/18
Authorized Signature/Name	Title	Vendor Name	Date

PNC2116454C1

Sugalie gata of hemici in bassa o madical estate estate

TRENCH SAFETY ACT REQUIREMENT FORM

The completed and signed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

Florida Trench Safety Act, Section 553.60, Florida Statutes, incorporates the Occupational Safety & Health Administration (OSHA) excavation safety standards, 29 C.F.R Section 1926.650, as Florida's own standards. The Trench Safety Act will apply to any individual project that has trenches in excess of 5 feet deep.

The Vendor, by virtue of the solicitation submission, affirms that the Vendor is aware of this Act, and will comply with all applicable trench safety standards, including any special shoring requirements, if applicable. Such assurance shall be legally binding on all persons employed by the Vendor and subcontractors.

The Vendor is also obligated to identify the anticipated method and cost of compliance with the applicable trench safety standards. The Vendor further identified the costs and methods summarized below: (fill in either Open-End or Fixed Contract section)

		Open-end (Contract:		
Description Steel Plates	ι	Jnit of Measure Lump Sum	Unit Price \$2000	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	lethod as required to
Trench Boxes		Lump Sum	\$3000	support trench and utilities Per OSHA as required to support trench and utilities	
Special Shoring, if applicable:		SQ. FT.			
		Fixed Co	ntract:		
Description	Unit of Measure	Quantity	Unit Price	Ext. Price	Method
Special Shoring, if ap	plicable:	SQ. FT.	Unit Price	٨	1ethod
			Total \$	\$5000.00	
Juan Barrenoche	•	Vico President	Southern Ur	derground	09/29/18
Authorized Signatu	re/Name	Title	Industries, Inc. Vendor Name	•	Date

PNC2110454C1

VENDOR QUESTIONNAIRE

Quotations and Invitations for Blds

The completed Vendor Questionnaire should be submitted with the solicitation response. If not submitted with solicitation response, it must be submitted within three business days of County's request. Failure to timely submit may affect may result in Vendor being deemed non-responsive.

If a response requires additional information, the Vendor should upload a written detailed response; each response should be numbered to match the question number. The completed questionnaire and attached responses will become part of the procurement record. It is imperative that the person completing the form be knowledgeable about the proposing Vendor's business and operations.

1. Legal business name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc

sidoleilleir School (kircher bernelse) refelfebreather si fanathioagheas a bhrei

- 2. Doing Business As/Fictitious Name (If applicable): N/A
- 3. Federal Employer I.D. no. (FEIN): 26-2521235
- 4. Dun and Bradstreet No.: 018292810
- 5. Website address (if applicable): www.southernul.com
- 6. Principal place of business address: 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223

Miami Lakes, FL 33014

- 7. Office location responsible for this project: 5979 NW 151st Street Suite 223 Miami Lakes, FL 33014
- 8. Telephone no.: 9546504699

Fax no.: N/A

9.	Тур	e of business (check appropriate box):
	V	Corporation (specify the state of incorporation): Florida
		Sole Proprietor
		Limited Liability Company (LLC)
		Limited Partnership
		General Partnership (State and County filled in)
	75000	Other - Specify
10). AU	THORIZED CONTACT(S) FOR YOUR FIRM:

Name: Juan Barreneche

Title: Vice-President

E-mail: juanb@southernui.com Telephone No.: 9546504699

Name: Belseri Comerford

Title: President

E-mail: Beiseri1111@aol.com Telephone No.: 305-710-0470

Generic e-mail address for purchase orders: juanb@southernul.com

(Broward County auto distributes purchase orders from its financial system. To ensure a firm receives a purchase order, it is suggested a company accessible e-mail address is used.)

- 11. List name and title of each principal, owner, officer, and major shareholder:
 - a) Belseri Comerford- President/Treasurer

PNC2116454C1

	County Commissioners		
b) ·	Juan Barreneche- Vice President/Secretary		
c)			
d)			
12. A pı V st	ffiliated Entities of the Principal(s): List the names and addresses of "affiliated enti rincipal(s) over the last five (5) years (from the solicitation opening deadline) that have endor with the County. Affiliated entities of the principal(s) are those entities related to naring of stock or other means of control, including but not limited to a subsidiary, pare	acted as the vende	a prime or by the
a)	None		
b)			
c)			
d)			
13.	Has your firm, its principals, officers or predecessor organization(s) been	☐ Yes	☑ No
	debarred or suspended by any government entity within the last three years? If yes, specify details in an attached written response.		
14.	Has your firm, its principals, officers or predecessor organization(s) ever been debarred or suspended by any government entity? If yes, specify details in an attached written response, including the reinstatement date, if granted.	☐ Yes	☑ No
15. Spe	ecify the type of services or commodities your firm offers:		
· ·	derground Utility Contractors		
	w many years has your firm been in business while providing the services and/or produ	ucts offere	ed within
	•		
tnis 17.	solicitation? 10 Is your firm's business regularly engaged in and routinely selling the product(s) or	[7] Va	s 🗌 No
	services offered within this solicitation?		_
18.	Does your firm affirm that it is currently authorized by the manufacturer as a dealer/seller of the product(s) offered herein, and warranty offered is the manufacturer's warranty with Broward County recorded as the original purchaser? The County reserves the right to verify prior to a recommendation of award.	☐ Yes N/A (if s	ervice) [
19.	Has your firm ever failed to complete any services and/or delivery of products	☐ Yes	☑ No
	during the last three (3) years? If yes, specify details in an attached written response.	_	_
20.	Is your firm or any of its principals or officers currently principals or officers of another organization? If yes, specify details in an attached written response.	☐ Yes	☑ No
21.	Have any voluntary or involuntary bankruptcy petitions been filed by or against your firm, its parent or subsidiaries or predecessor organizations during the last three years? If yes, specify details in an attached written response.	☐ Yes	☑ No
22.	Has your firm's surety ever intervened to assist in the completion of a contract or have Performance and/or Payment Bond claims been made to your firm or its predecessor's sureties during the last three years? If yes, specify details in an attached a written response, including contact information for owner and surety company.	☐ Yes	☑ No
23.	If requested, will your firm extend the same price, terms and conditions to other governmental entities during the period covered by this contract?	✓ Yes	☐ No
24.	Would your firm accept a Visa credit card as payment from Broward County, with no additional fees or change to bid price? Procurement Contract must be approved and designated for procurement card (p-card) by Director of Purchasing for use prior to ordering.	☐ Yes	☑ No
25.	Living Wage solicitations only: In determining what, if any, fiscal impacts(s) are a result of the Ordinance for this solicitation, provide the following for informational purposes only. Response is not considered in determining the award of this contract.		
	Living Wage had an effect on the pricing Yes V No If yes I iving Wage increased the pricing by % or decreased the pricing by %.		

Broward	County	Board	of
County	Commis	sioner	s

PNC2116454C1

26. Non-Collusion Certification: Vendor shall disclose, to their best knowledge, any Broward County officer or employee, or any relative of any such officer or employee as defined in Section 112.3135 (1) (c), Florida Statutes, who is an officer or director of, or has a material interest in, the Vendor's business, who is in a position to influence this procurement. Any Broward County officer or employee who has any input into the writing of specifications or requirements, solicitation of offers, decision to award, evaluation of offers, or any other activity pertinent to this procurement is presumed, for purposes hereof, to be in a position to influence this procurement. Failure of a Vendor to disclose any relationship described herein shall be reason for debarment in accordance with the provisions of the Broward County Procurement Code. Select One:
✓ Vendor certifies that this offer is made independently and free from collusion; or
Vendor is disclosing names of officers or employees who have a material interest in this procurement and is in a position to influence this procurement. Vendor must include a list of name(s), and relationship(s) with its submittal.
Questions 27 - 30 are only applicable to service contracts or a construction contracts (repair, maintain or furnish and install) solicitations:
27. What similar on-going contracts is your firm currently working on? If additional space is required, provide on
separate sheet. See Attached
28. Has your firm completely inspected the project site(s) prior to submitting response? ☑ Yes ☐ No
29. Will your firm need to rent or purchase any equipment for this contract? If yes, please Yes V No specify details in an attached a written response.
30. What equipment does your firm own that is available for this contract?
Equipment List Attached.

31. Provide at least three (3) individuals, corporations, agencies, or institutions for which your firm has completed work of a similar nature or in which your firm sold similar commodities in the past three (3) years. Contact persons shall have personal knowledge of the referenced project/contract. Only one (1) Broward County Board of County Commissioners agency reference may be submitted. If any of the following references are inaccessible or not relevant, additional references may be requested by the County.

Reference 1:

Scope of Work: Installation of approx. 3200 LF of 30" DIP Water Main and 1300 LF of 30" Fusible PVC via HDD along an Osceola County Roadway.

Contract/Project Title: Simpson Road 30" Water Main Project

Agency: Tohopekaliga Water Authority

PNC2116454C1

Contact Name/Title: mayra

Contact Telephone: (407)-944-5000 Email: Ematos@tohowater.com

Contract/Project Dates (Month and Year): 12/16-1/18

Contract Amount: \$ 2,084,625.00

Reference 2:

Scope of Work: Design-Build Project Included Installation of approx. 9,500 LF of 8-Inch HDPE and PVC reclaimed water main along the Flamingo Road via Horizontal Directional Drill and via open

cut.

Contract/Project Title: Flamingo Road Reclaimed Water Main Project

Agency: City of Miramar Water Utilities Dept Contact Name/Title: Stephen Glatthorn, P.E

Contact Telephone: (954) 883-5143 Email: Sglatthorn@miramarfl.gov

Contract/Project Dates (Month and Year): 5/15-4/17

Contract Amount: \$ 1,260,000.00

Reference 3:

Scope of Work: Installation of approx. 3700 LF of 30-Inch DIP Force Main along the C-14 Canal Bank and 624 LF of 36" HDPE via Horizontal Directional Drill across Rock Island Road. Project also included a 30" and 20" Linestop, with bypass to replace valves at the connection point.

Contract/Project Title: C-14 Canal Force Main

Agency: Broward County Water & Wastewater Engineering Division

Contact Name/Title: Micheal Hagerty P.E.

Contact Telephone: (954) 831-3217 Email: Mhagerty@broward.org

Contract/Project Dates (Month and Year): 8/15-7/16

Contract Amount: \$1,915,200.00

PNC2116454C1

Workforce Investment Program Requirements:

Suppolyans Scoutther and Uppolypty competition (leafule) as that

- A. In accordance with Broward County Workforce Investment Program, Administrative Code, Section 19.211, the Workforce Investment Program (Program) this solicitation is a covered contract if the open-end contract award value exceeds \$500,000 per year or if the individual project value exceeds \$500,000 under a fixed-term contract. The Program encourages Vendors to utilize CareerSource Broward (CareerSouce) and their contract partners as a first source for employment candidates for work on County-funded projects, and encourages investment in Broward County economic development through the hiring of economically disadvantaged or hard-to-hire individuals.
- B. Compliance with the Program, including compliance with First Source Referral and the Qualifying New Hires goals, is a matter of responsibility. Vendor should submit the Workforce Investment Program Certification Form with its response. If not provided with solicitation submittal, the Vendor must supply within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsible for failure to comply within stated timeframes.
- C. The following is a summary of requirements contained in the Program. This summary is not all-inclusive of the requirements of the Program. If there is any conflict between the following summary and the language in the Program, the language in the Program shall prevail. In compliance with the Program, Vendor (and/or its subcontractors) shall agree to:
 - 1. be bound to contractual obligations under the contract;
 - use good faith efforts to meet First Source Referral goal for vacancies that result from award of this contract;
 - 3. publicly advertise any vacancies that are the direct result of this contract, exclusively with CareerSource for at least five (5) business days;
 - 4. review qualifications of CareerSource's Qualified Referrals and use good faith efforts to interview Qualified Referrals that appear to meet the required qualifications;
 - 5. use good faith efforts to hire Qualifying New Hires (as defined by the Program) for at least fifty percent (50%) of the vacancies (rounded up) that are the direct result of this contract;
 - 6. obtain a hired worker's written certification, attesting to a status as a Qualifying New Hire, Economically Disadvantaged Worker, or Hard-to-Hire worker (if applicable);
 - retain records relating to Program requirements, including: records of all applicable vacancies; job order requests to CareerSource; qualified referral lists; and records of candidates interviewed and the outcome of the interviews.
 - 8. provide to the County any documents and records demonstrating Vendor's compliance and good faith efforts to comply with the Program;
 - submit to the County an annual report by January 31st and within 30 days of contract completion or expiration; and

PNC2116454C1

- 10. ensure that all of its subcontractors comply with the requirements of the Program.
- D. Further information about the Program, Vendor's obligations, and the Qualifying New Hire's certification form may be obtained on the Office of Economic and Small Business Development website:
 - broward.org/econdev/Pages/WorkforceInvestmentProgram.aspx. Vendor is responsible for reading and understanding requirements of the Program.
- E. Subcontractors: Vendor's subcontractors shall use good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral and the Qualifying New Hires goals, in accordance with the Program. The Vendor shall include in any subcontracts a requirement that the all subcontractors comply with the Program requirements. The Vendor shall be responsible for compliance by any subcontractor with the Program as it applies to their subcontract.
- F. Reporting: Vendor shall maintain and make available to County upon request all records documenting Vendor's compliance and its subcontractors' compliance with the requirements of the Program, and shall submit the required reports to the Contract Administrator annually by January 31 and within thirty (30) days after the conclusion of this contract. Failure to timely comply with reporting requirements shall constitute a material breach of this contract.
- G. Evaluation: The Contract Administrator will document the Vendor's compliance and good faith efforts as part of the Vendor's Performance Evaluation.
- H. Failure to demonstrate good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral and the Qualifying New Hires goal shall constitute a material breach of this contract.

PNC2116454C1

WORKFORCE INVESTMENT PROGRAM CERTIFICATION FORM

This form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with solicitation submittal, the Vendor must supply information within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsible for failure to comply within stated timeframes.

In accordance with the Workforce Investment Program:

Southern Underground Industries (Vendor) agrees to be bound to the contractual obligations of the Workforce Investment Program, Broward County Administrative Code Section 19.211, requiring our firm to use good faith efforts to meet the First Source Referral Goal and the Qualifying New Hires Goal.

The statement must be signed by an authorized signatory of the firm. Receipt of the signed statement from the Vendor is a matter of responsibility. A firm not offering an affirmative response in this regard will be found "non-responsible" to the solicitation and not eligible for further evaluation or award.

Juan Barreneche
AUTHORIZED SIGNATURE/NAME

Vice President TITLE 09/29/18 DATE

PNC2116454C1

Sienulicana Unicipica dunchia descrites da

1. Litigation History

- A. All Vendors are required to disclose to the County all "material" cases filed, pending, or resolved during the last three (3) years prior to the solicitation response due date, whether such cases were brought by or against the Vendor, any parent or subsidiary of the Vendor, or any predecessor organization. Additionally, all Vendors are required to disclose to the County all "material" cases filed, pending, or resolved against any principal of Vendor, regardless of whether the principal was associated with Vendor at the time of the "material" cases against the principal, during the last three (3) years prior to the solicitation response. A case is considered to be "material" if it relates, in whole or in part, to any of the following:
 - A similar type of work that the vendor is seeking to perform for the County under the current solicitation;
 - An allegation of fraud, negligence, error or omissions, or malpractice against the vendor or any of its principals or agents who would be performing work under the current solicitation;
 - iii. A vendor's default, termination, suspension, failure to perform, or improper performance in connection with any contract;
 - iv. The financial condition of the vendor, including any bankruptcy petition (voluntary and involuntary) or receivership; or
 - v. A criminal proceeding or hearing concerning business-related offenses in which the vendor or its principals (including officers) were/are defendants.
- B. For each material case, the Vendor is required to provide all information identified in the Litigation History Form. Additionally, the Vendor shall provide a copy of any judgment or settlement of any material case during the last three (3) years prior to the solicitation response. Redactions of any confidential portions of the settlement agreement are only permitted upon a certification by Vendor that all redactions are required under the express terms of a pre-existing confidentiality agreement or provision.
- C. The County will consider a Vendor's litigation history information in its review and determination of responsibility.
- D. If the Vendor is a joint venture, the information provided should encompass the joint venture and each of the entities forming the joint venture.
- E. A vendor is required to disclose to the County any and all cases(s) that exist between the County and any of the Vendor's subcontractors/subconsultants proposed to work on this project during the last five (5) years prior to the solicitation response.
- F. Failure to disclose any material case, including all requested information in connection with each such case, as well as failure to disclose the Vendor's subcontractors/subconsultants litigation history against the County, may result in the Vendor being deemed non-responsive.

PNC2116454C1

LITIGATION HISTORY FORM

The completed form(s) should be returned with the Vendor's submittal. If not provided with submittal, the Vendor must submit within three business days of County's request. Vendor may be deemed non-responsive for failure to fully comply within stated timeframes.

☑ There are no material cases for this Vendor; or		
☐ Material Case(s) are disclosed below:		
Is this for a: (check type)	If Yes, Name of Parent/Subsidiary/Predecessor:	
☐ Parent, ☐ Subsidiary, or		
☐ Predecessor Firm?	or No 🗆	
Party	Vendor is Plaintiff ☐ Vendor is Defendant ☐	
Case Number, Name,		
and Date Filed		
Name of Court or other tribunal		
Type of Case	Bankruptcy ☐ Civil ☐ Criminal ☐ Administrative/Regulatory	
Claim or Cause of Action and Brief description of each Count	·	
Brief description of the Subject Matter and Project Involved		
	Pending ☐ Settled ☐ Dismissed ☐	
Disposition of Case	Fending Settled Settle	
(Attach copy of any applicable Judgment, Settlement Agreement and Satisfaction of Judgment.)	Judgment Vendor's Favor 🔲 Judgment Against Vendor 🗌	
yaugment,	If Judgment Against, is Judgment Satisfied? Yes No 🗌	
	Name:	
Opposing Counsel	Email:	
	Citiali.	

Broward County Board of County Commissioners	PNC2116454C1
Telephone Number:	

Vendor Name: Southern Underground Industries, Inc

Detail by Entity Name

Page 1 of 2

Florida Department of State

Division of Corporations



Department of State / Division of Corporations / Search Records / Detail By Document Number /

Detail by Entity Name

Florida Profit Corporation

SOUTHERN UNDERGROUND INDUSTRIES, INC.

Filing Information

Document Number

P08000043219

FEI/EIN Number

26-2521235

Date Filed

04/29/2008

State

FL

Status

ACTIVE

Last Event

AMENDMENT

Event Date Filed

06/19/2014

Event Effective Date

NONE

Principal Address

5979 NW 151 STREET

SUITE 223

MIAMI LAKES, FL 33014

Changed: 03/30/2018

Mailing Address

10621 SW 139 ST

Miami, FL 33176

Changed: 01/08/2017

Registered Agent Name & Address

COMERFORD, BELSERI LPRES

3453 NW 44TH STREET

#205

OAKLAND PARK, FL 33309

Name Changed: 11/04/2011

Address Changed: 06/19/2014

Officer/Director Detail

Name & Address

Title PTD

COMERFORD, BELSERI L

Detail by Entity Name

Page 2 of 2

3453 NW 44TH STREET, #205 OAKLAND PARK, FL 33309

Title VSD

BARRENECHE, JUAN J 10621 SW 139 STREET MIAMI, FL 33176

Annual Reports

 Report Year
 Filed Date

 2016
 03/28/2016

 2017
 01/08/2017

 2018
 03/30/2018

Document Images

03/30/2018 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
01/08/2017 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
03/28/2016 - ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
01/25/2015 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
07/16/2014 - ANNUAL REPORT	View Imago in PDF format
06/19/2014 Amendment	Viow Imago in PDF format
09/27/2013 ANNUAL REPORT	View Image in PDF format
04/30/2012 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF formal
11/04/2011 - REINSTATEMENT	View Image in PDF format
06/02/2010 - ANNUAL REPORT	View Image in PDF format
10/20/2 <u>009</u> Amendment	View Image in PDF format
05/02/2009 - ANNUAL REPORT	View Image in PDF format
04/29/2008 Domestic Profit	View Image in PDF format

Florida Department of State, Division of Corporations

Detail by Entity Name

Page 2 of 2

3453 NW 44TH STREET, #205 OAKLAND PARK, FL 33309

Title VSD

BARRENECHE, JUAN J 10621 SW 139 STREET MIAMI, FL 33176

Annual Reports

Report Year	Filed Date
2016	03/28/2016
2017	01/08/2017
2018	03/30/2018

Document Images

03/30/2018 - ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
01/08/2017 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF formal
03/28/2016 - ANNUAL REPORT	View Image in PDF format
01/25/2019 - ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
07/16/2014 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
06/19/2014 -: Amendment	View Image in PDF format
09/27/2013 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
04/30/2012 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
11/04/2011 - REINSTATEMENT	View linage in PDF format
05/02/2010 ANNUAL REPORT	View Image in PDF format
10/20/2009 Amendment	View Image in PDF format
06/02/2009 ANNUAL REPORT	View image in PDF format
04/29/2008 Domestic Profit	View Image in PDF format

tentida timpartment of Stale. División of Christabido